
1

Introduction

The object of this communication is to glorify GOD by
revealing the absolute truth. English is the language that will
be used. “Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary” will be used
to define all words.

The dictionary defines GOD as follows: “1god \'gäd also
'god\ n [ME, fr. OE; akin to OHG got god] (bef. 12c) 1 cap: the
supreme or ultimate reality: as  a : the Being perfect in power,
wisdom, and goodness who is worshipped as creator and ruler of
the universe  b Christian Science : the incorporeal divine
Principle ruling over all as eternal Spirit : infinite Mind  2 :
a being or object believed to have more than natural attributes
and powers and to require human worship; specif : one
controlling a particular aspect or part of reality  3 : a person
or thing of supreme value  4 : a powerful ruler”1.

Thus, GOD is defined as “…the supreme or ultimate
reality…”2. We shall begin by proving that GOD exists. We shall
then continue to prove many other facts about GOD. This
communication is intended to be a complete revelation of the
absolute truth. We shall conclude by declaring that GOD has been
officially glorified upon planet Earth!

                    
1 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, Inc.,
1996), p. 500.
2 Ibid.
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Chapter One

The Proof-Stairway To Heaven

Step #1 - We theorize the following: It is impossible for
absolute nothingness to exist.

Step #2 - We use the dictionary to determine if this theory
is true or false. The dictionary confirms the fact that this is
a true statement. Absolute is defined as “…free from
imperfection : PERFECT…”3. Nothingness is defined as “…the
quality or state of being nothing: as a : NONEXISTENCE…”4. Thus,
the dictionary reveals this statement to be equal to the
following: It is not possible for perfect nonexistence to exist.
Nonexistence is defined as “…absence of existence…”5. Thus,
nonexistence is excluded from existence by definition.
Therefore, we have proven that it is impossible for absolute
nothingness to exist. Since we have proven that it is impossible
for absolute nothingness to exist, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #1 - IT IS IMPOSSIBLE FOR ABSOLUTE NOTHINGNESS TO
EXIST!

Step #3 - Realize that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING has no choice
but to exist. There is no alternative. How do we know that there
is no alternative? Conceptually, we recognize that the whole can
be divided into three parts. These three parts are the negative,
the positive, and the neutral. The negative and the positive are
considered to be opposites. The neutral, which is neither
negative nor positive, has no opposite. The neutral represents
the balance point between the negative and the positive. This
relationship is often represented as an equilateral triangle
(See Figure 1).

Neutral

               Negative -              + Positive
Figure 1

                    
3 Ibid., p. 4.
4 Ibid., p. 795.
5 Ibid., p. 790.
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We have eliminated the negative possibility for existence from
consideration by proving that it is impossible for absolute
nothingness to exist (See Figure 2). We have also eliminated the
neutral possibility for existence from consideration by proving
that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to exist. You
cannot have a balance point between something that does not
exist and something that does exist. In order to have a balance
point between two opposites, both of them must exist. Therefore,
two of the three possibilities for existence have been
eliminated from consideration.

Neutral

   absolute nothingness -              + ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING
Figure 2

Thus, the positive possibility for existence, ABSOLUTE
EVERYTHING, remains as the only alternative. Since there is no
alternative, ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING has no choice but to exist.
Therefore, we have proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING has no choice
but to exist. Since we have proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING has
no choice but to exist, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #2 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO
EXIST!

Step #4 – Realize that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is the only
reality that exists. When we proved that the positive
possibility for existence, ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING, remains as the
only alternative, we proved that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is the only
reality that exists. Since we have proven that ABSOLUTE
EVERYTHING is the only reality that exists, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #3 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING IS THE ONLY REALITY THAT
EXISTS!

Step #5 - Realize that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is GOD. We have
already proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is the only reality that
exists. GOD is defined as “…the supreme or ultimate reality…”6.
The only reality that exists is the supreme or ultimate reality.
Therefore, we have proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is GOD. Since

                    
6 Ibid., p. 500.
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we have proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is GOD, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #4 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING IS GOD!

Step #6 – Realize that GOD has no choice but to exist. We
have already proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING has no choice but
to exist. We have already proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is
GOD. Thus, we have proven that GOD has no choice but to exist.
Since we have proven that GOD has no choice but to exist, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #5 - GOD HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO EXIST!

Step #7 – Realize that GOD is the only reality that exists.
We have already proven that ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING is the only
reality that exists. We have already proven that ABSOLUTE
EVERYTHING is GOD. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is the
only reality that exists. Since we have proven that GOD is the
only reality that exists, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #6 – GOD IS THE ONLY REALITY THAT EXISTS!

Step #8 – Realize that GOD is the entire kingdom of
existence. We have already proven that GOD is the only reality
that exists. The only reality that exists is the entire kingdom
of existence. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is the entire
kingdom of existence. Since we have proven that GOD is the
entire kingdom of existence, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #7 – GOD IS THE ENTIRE KINGDOM OF EXISTENCE!

Step #9 – Realize that all things that exist are integrated
into one thing, and that one thing is GOD. We have already
proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. We have already
proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence. Therefore,
we have proven that all things that exist are integrated into
one thing, and that one thing is GOD. Since we have proven that
all things that exist are integrated into one thing, and that
one thing is GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #8 – ALL THINGS THAT EXIST ARE INTEGRATED INTO ONE
THING, AND THAT ONE THING IS GOD!



5

Step #10 – Realize that GOD is everything. We have already
proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. Thus, anything
that exists is GOD. This means that GOD is everything.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is everything. Since we have
proven that GOD is everything, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #9 – GOD IS EVERYTHING!

Step #11 – Realize that GOD is everywhere. We have already
proven that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to exist.
Thus, no space can be absolutely empty, regardless of its size.
We have already proven that GOD has no choice but to exist. We
have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is everywhere. Since we have
proven that GOD is everywhere, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #10 – GOD IS EVERYWHERE!

Step #12 – Realize that there is absolutely nothing outside
of GOD. We have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of
existence. Therefore, we have proven that there is absolutely
nothing outside of GOD. Since we have proven that there is
absolutely nothing outside of GOD, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #11 – THERE IS ABSOLUTELY NOTHING OUTSIDE OF GOD!

Step #13 – Realize that outer space does not exist. We have
already proven that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to
exist. Thus, no space can be absolutely empty, regardless of its
size. Therefore, there is no space outside of GOD. We have
already proven that there is absolutely nothing outside of GOD.
Therefore, we have proven that outer space does not exist. Since
we have proven that outer space does not exist, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #12 – OUTER SPACE DOES NOT EXIST!

Step #14 – Realize that GOD occupies inner space. We have
already proven that outer space does not exist. Therefore, inner
space is the only space that exists. We have already proven that
GOD is the entire kingdom of existence. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD occupies inner space. Since we have proven that
GOD occupies inner space, we assert that this has now become
law.
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Absolute Law #13 – GOD OCCUPIES INNER SPACE!

Step #15 - Realize that GOD did not have a beginning.
Absolute nonexistence must precede any absolute beginning. We
have already proven that it is impossible for absolute
nothingness to exist. Therefore, we have proven that GOD could
not have been preceded by absolute nothingness. Thus, GOD did
not have a beginning. Therefore, we have proven that GOD did not
have a beginning. Since we have proven that GOD did not have a
beginning, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #14 – GOD DID NOT HAVE A BEGINNING!

Step #16 – Realize that GOD shall never have an end.
Absolute nonexistence must follow any absolute end. We have
already proven that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to
exist. Therefore, we have proven that absolute nothingness
cannot follow GOD. Thus, GOD shall never have an end. Therefore,
we have proven that GOD shall never have an end. Since we have
proven that GOD shall never have an end, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #15 – GOD SHALL NEVER HAVE AN END!

Step #17 – Realize that GOD could neither be created nor
destroyed. We have already proven that GOD did not have a
beginning. We have already proven that GOD shall never have an
end. Therefore, we have proven that GOD could neither be created
nor destroyed. Since we have proven that GOD could neither be
created nor destroyed, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #16 – GOD COULD NEITHER BE CREATED NOR DESTROYED!

Step #18 – Realize that GOD is eternal. We have already
proven that GOD did not have a beginning. We have already proven
that GOD shall never have an end. Therefore, we have proven that
GOD is eternal. Since we have proven that GOD is eternal, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute law #17 - GOD IS ETERNAL!

Step #19 – Realize that GOD is continuous. We have already
proven that GOD is eternal. Continuous is a synonym for eternal.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is continuous. Since we have
proven that GOD is continuous, we assert that this has now
become law.
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Absolute Law #18 – GOD IS CONTINUOUS!

Step #20 – Realize that GOD is constant. We have already
proven that GOD could neither be created nor destroyed. Constant
is defined as “…something invariable or unchanging…”7. GOD, who
exists, and could neither be created nor destroyed, cannot
change. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is constant. Since we
have proven that GOD is constant, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #19 – GOD IS CONSTANT!

Step #21 – Realize that GOD is neutral. The logical
opposite of GOD is absolute nothingness. We have already proven
that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to exist. Thus,
we have proven that GOD does not have a real opposite. We know
that the neutral does not have an opposite. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD is neutral. Since we have proven that GOD is
neutral, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #20 – GOD IS NEUTRAL!

Step #22 – Realize that GOD is finite. We have already
proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence. Finite is
defined as “…having definite or definable limits…”8. The entire
kingdom of existence has definite or definable limits.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is finite. Since we have
proven that GOD is finite, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #21 – GOD IS FINITE!

Step #23 – Realize that GOD is perfect. We have already
proven that GOD is eternal. This means that GOD is required to
exist forever. Only a perfect being can exist forever.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is perfect. Since we have
proven that GOD is perfect, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #22 – GOD IS PERFECT!

Step #24 – Realize that GOD is spherical in shape. Anything
that actually exists has shape. GOD actually exists. Therefore,
GOD has shape. We have already proven that GOD is perfect. This

                    
7 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, Inc.,
1996), p. 247.
8 Ibid., p. 437.
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means that GOD is perfect in shape. A sphere represents perfect
shape. Thus, GOD is spherical in shape. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD is spherical in shape. Since we have proven that
GOD is spherical in shape, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #23 – GOD IS SPHERICAL IN SHAPE!

Step #25 – Realize that GOD is absolutely symmetrical. We
have already proven that GOD is perfect. We have already proven
that GOD is spherical in shape. A perfect sphere is absolutely
symmetrical. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is absolutely
symmetrical. Since we have proven that GOD is absolutely
symmetrical, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #24 – GOD IS ABSOLUTELY SYMMETRICAL!

Step #26 – Realize that every action that occurs within GOD
is accompanied by an equal, but opposite, reaction. We have
already proven that GOD is neutral. The neutral represents the
balance point between the negative and the positive. Therefore,
we have proven that every action that occurs within GOD is
accompanied by an equal, but opposite, reaction. Since we have
proven that every action that occurs within GOD is accompanied
by an equal, but opposite, reaction, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #25 – EVERY ACTION THAT OCCURS WITHIN GOD IS
ACCOMPANIED BY AN EQUAL, BUT OPPOSITE, REACTION!

Step #27 - Realize that GOD is predetermined. GOD, who is
eternal, must self-perpetuate forever. A perfect plan is
required for GOD to self-perpetuate forever. There is no other
possibility. Thus, we have proven that GOD is predetermined.
Since we have proven that GOD is predetermined, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #26 - GOD IS PREDETERMINED!

Step #28 - Realize that GOD ordains everything that
actually does occur. We have already proven that GOD is
predetermined. Thus, GOD determines all things before they
occur. Since GOD determines all things before they occur, GOD
ordains everything that actually does occur. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD ordains everything that actually does occur.
Since we have proven that GOD ordains everything that actually
does occur, we assert that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #27 - GOD ORDAINS EVERYTHING THAT ACTUALLY DOES
OCCUR!

Step #29 - Realize that GOD is alive, conscious,
intelligent, and thoughtful. We have already proven that GOD is
the entire kingdom of existence. We know that mankind exists.
Therefore, we have proven that mankind is GOD. We observe that
mankind is alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is alive, conscious,
intelligent, and thoughtful. Since we have proven that GOD is
alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #28 - GOD IS ALIVE, CONSCIOUS, INTELLIGENT, AND
THOUGHTFUL!

Step #30 - Realize that GOD is in perpetual motion. We have
already proven that GOD is eternal. Eternal is defined as
“…continued without intermission : PERPETUAL…”9. Thus, we have
proven that GOD is perpetual. We have already proven that GOD is
alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Death is
stillness. Life is movement. GOD, who is eternal, must live
forever. Therefore, GOD must move forever. Anything that moves
forever is in perpetual motion. Therefore, we have proven that
GOD is in perpetual motion. Since we have proven that GOD is in
perpetual motion, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #29 - GOD IS IN PERPETUAL MOTION!

Step #31 – Realize that GOD is in absolute control of
everything, everywhere, forever. We have already proven that GOD
has no choice but to exist. We have already proven that GOD is
the only reality that exists. We have already proven that GOD is
the entire kingdom of existence. We have already proven that GOD
is everything. We have already proven that GOD is everywhere. We
have already proven that GOD did not have a beginning. We have
already proven that GOD shall never have an end. We have already
proven that GOD could neither be created nor destroyed. We have
already proven that GOD is eternal. We have already proven that
GOD is continuous. We have already proven that GOD is perfect.
We have already proven that GOD is predetermined. We have
already proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and
thoughtful. We have already proven that GOD is in perpetual
motion. This most definitely amounts to GOD being in absolute
control of everything, everywhere, forever. Therefore, we have

                    
9 Ibid., p. 398.
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proven that GOD is in absolute control of everything,
everywhere, forever. Since we have proven that GOD is in
absolute control of everything, everywhere, forever, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #30 – GOD IS IN ABSOLUTE CONTROL OF EVERYTHING,
EVERYWHERE, FOREVER!

Step #32 – Realize that life, consciousness, intelligence,
and thought are continuous. We have already proven that GOD is
alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. We have already
proven that GOD is continuous. Therefore, we have proven that
life, consciousness, intelligence, and thought are continuous.
Since we have proven that life, consciousness, intelligence, and
thought are continuous, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #31 – LIFE, CONSCIOUSNESS, INTELLIGENCE, AND
THOUGHT ARE CONTINUOUS!

Step #33 – Realize that GOD travels a circular path. We
have already proven that GOD is in perpetual motion. We have
already proven that GOD is spherical in shape. We know that a
sphere is a solid circle. We have already proven that GOD is
continuous. A circle is continuous. Therefore, we have proven
that GOD travels a circular path. Since we have proven that GOD
travels a circular path, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #32 – GOD TRAVELS A CIRCULAR PATH!

Step #34 - Realize that GOD rotates on an axis. We have
already proven that GOD is in perpetual motion. We have already
proven that GOD is spherical in shape. We have already proven
that GOD is continuous. We have already proven that GOD travels
a circular path. When GOD travels a circular path, rotation on
an axis is one result. Therefore, we have proven that GOD
rotates on an axis. Since we have proven that GOD rotates on an
axis, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #33 - GOD ROTATES ON AN AXIS!

Step #35 - Realize that gravity is actually centripetal
force, which is generated as the result of GOD rotating on an
axis. We have already proven that GOD rotates on an axis. We
have already proven that GOD is spherical in shape. We know that
a spinning sphere generates centrifugal force. Centrifugal force
is defined as “…the force that tends to impel a thing or parts
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of a thing outward from a center of rotation…”10. We have already
proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence. We have
already proven that GOD occupies inner space. We have already
proven that there is absolutely nothing outside of GOD. Thus,
there is only the inside of GOD. We know that GOD, rotating on
an axis, generates a force. We know that a force cannot move in
a direction that does not exist. Therefore, this force that is
generated moves in the only direction that exists. It moves
inward towards the center. Centripetal force is defined as “…the
force that is necessary to keep an object moving in a circular
path and that is directed inward toward the center of
rotation…”11. Therefore, we have proven that GOD generates
centripetal force by rotating on an axis. Thus, gravity is
actually centripetal force. Therefore, we have proven that
gravity is actually centripetal force, which is generated as the
result of GOD rotating on an axis. Since we have proven that
gravity is actually centripetal force, which is generated as the
result of GOD rotating on an axis, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #34 - GRAVITY IS ACTUALLY CENTRIPETAL FORCE, WHICH
IS GENERATED AS THE RESULT OF GOD ROTATING ON AN AXIS!

Step #36 - Realize that GOD experiences absolutely no
friction during rotation. We have already proven that GOD is the
only reality that exists. We have already proven that GOD is the
entire kingdom of existence. We have already proven that there
is absolutely nothing outside of GOD. We have already proven
that GOD rotates on an axis. Thus, we have proven that GOD
rotates on an axis without making contact with anything.
Friction is defined as “…the rubbing of one body against
another…”12. Thus, since only one body exists, there is
absolutely no friction experienced by GOD during rotation.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD experiences absolutely no
friction during rotation. Since we have proven that GOD
experiences absolutely no friction during rotation, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #35 - GOD EXPERIENCES ABSOLUTELY NO FRICTION DURING
ROTATION!

Step #37 - Realize that birth and death are not absolute.
Absolute nonexistence must precede any absolute birth.  Absolute
nonexistence must also follow any absolute death. We have

                    
10 Ibid., p. 186.
11 Ibid., p. 186.
12 Ibid., p. 467.
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already proven that it is impossible for absolute nothingness to
exist. We have already proven that GOD is the only reality that
exists. We have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of
existence. We have already proven that GOD could neither be
created nor destroyed. We have already proven that GOD is
eternal. Thus, we have proven that it is GOD, rather than
absolute nothingness, that precedes all births and follows all
deaths. Therefore, we have proven that birth and death are not
absolute. Since we have proven that birth and death are not
absolute, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #36 - BIRTH AND DEATH ARE NOT ABSOLUTE!

Step #38 – Realize that birth and death relate to a change
of form. We have already proven that birth and death are not
absolute. Any birth and death that is not absolute can only
result in a change of form. There is no other possibility. Birth
and death must occur simultaneously. Death from one form
requires simultaneous birth into another form. Likewise, birth
into one form requires simultaneous death from another form.
Therefore, we have proven that birth and death relate to a
change of form. Since we have proven that birth and death relate
to a change of form, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #37 – BIRTH AND DEATH RELATE TO A CHANGE OF FORM!

Step #39 – Realize that everything that actually exists is
alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. We have already
proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and
thoughtful. We have already proven that GOD is everything.
Therefore, we have proven that everything that actually exists
is alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Since we have
proven that everything that actually exists is alive, conscious,
intelligent, and thoughtful, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #38 – EVERYTHING THAT ACTUALLY EXISTS IS ALIVE,
CONSCIOUS, INTELLIGENT, AND THOUGHTFUL!

Step #40 - Realize that life, consciousness, intelligence,
and thought exist on every celestial body in inner space. We
have already proven that everything that actually exists is
alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. We know that the
celestial bodies in inner space actually exist. Therefore, we
have proven that life, consciousness, intelligence, and thought
exist on every celestial body in inner space. Since we have
proven that life, consciousness, intelligence, and thought exist
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on every celestial body in inner space, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #39 – LIFE, CONSCIOUSNESS, INTELLIGENCE, AND
THOUGHT EXIST ON EVERY CELESTIAL BODY IN INNER SPACE!

Step #41 – Realize that there are no alien beings from
outer space. We have already proven that outer space does not
exist. Thus, alien beings cannot come from a place that does not
exist. If alien beings do exist, they would have to come from
inner space, and GOD would have to create them. Therefore, we
have proven that there are no alien beings from outer space.
Since we have proven that there are no alien beings from outer
space, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #40 – THERE ARE NO ALIEN BEINGS FROM OUTER SPACE!

Step #42 - Realize that in absolute terms, there is no
devil. The devil opposes GOD. This means that the devil is the
opposite of GOD. We have already proven that GOD does not have
an opposite. The logical opposite of GOD is absolute
nothingness. We have already proven that it is impossible for
absolute nothingness to exist. Therefore, we have proven that in
absolute terms, there is no devil. Since we have proven that in
absolute terms, there is no devil, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #41 - IN ABSOLUTE TERMS, THERE IS NO DEVIL!

Step #43 – Realize that GOD performs miracles at will. We
have already proven that GOD is in absolute control of
everything, everywhere, forever. This includes miracles. History
confirms the fact that miracles have occurred upon the Earth.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD performs miracles at will.
Since we have proven that GOD performs miracles at will, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #42 – GOD PERFORMS MIRACLES AT WILL!

Step #44 - Realize that GOD creates by thinking. We have
already proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and
thoughtful. Thus, we have already proven that GOD thinks.
Thinking is defined as “…the action of using one’s mind to
produce thoughts…”13. To produce a thought is to create a
thought. Thus, to think is to create. Therefore, we have proven

                    
13 Ibid., p. 1226.
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that GOD creates by thinking. Since we have proven that GOD
creates by thinking, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #43 - GOD CREATES BY THINKING!

Step #45 - Realize that GOD creates by synthesizing the
negative and the positive into the neutral. Human observation
confirms this to be true. A female represents the negative. A
male represents the positive. The male has sex with the female.
The female becomes pregnant. The female gives birth to a child.
The child represents the neutral, which is the synthesis of the
male and the female. This is an example of how GOD creates.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD creates by synthesizing the
negative and the positive into the neutral. Since we have proven
that GOD creates by synthesizing the negative and the positive
into the neutral, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #44 - GOD CREATES BY SYNTHESIZING THE NEGATIVE AND
THE POSITIVE INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Step #46 – Realize that GOD thinks by synthesizing the
negative and the positive into the neutral. We have already
proven that GOD creates by thinking. We have already proven that
GOD creates by synthesizing the negative and the positive into
the neutral. Therefore, we have proven that GOD thinks by
synthesizing the negative and the positive into the neutral.
Since we have proven that GOD thinks by synthesizing the
negative and the positive into the neutral, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #45 – GOD THINKS BY SYNTHESIZING THE NEGATIVE AND
THE POSITIVE INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Step #47 – Realize that GOD has sex by thinking. We have
already proven that GOD creates by thinking. We also know from
human observation that GOD creates via sex. Thus, we have proven
that thinking is sex. Therefore, we have proven that GOD has sex
by thinking. Since we have proven that GOD has sex by thinking,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #46 – GOD HAS SEX BY THINKING!

Step #48 - Realize that GOD destroys by dividing the
neutral into the negative and the positive. Human observation
confirms this to be true. A nuclear explosion is a great
destructive force. When a neutral atom is divided into negative
electrons and positive protons, a nuclear explosion occurs as
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the result of this division. This is an example of how GOD
destroys. Therefore, we have proven that GOD destroys by
dividing the neutral into the negative and the positive. Since
we have proven that GOD destroys by dividing the neutral into
the negative and the positive, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #47 - GOD DESTROYS BY DIVIDING THE NEUTRAL INTO THE
NEGATIVE AND THE POSITIVE!

Step #49 - Realize that GOD destroys by ceasing to
concentrate on a thought. We have already proven that GOD
creates by thinking. Therefore, we are talking about the
destruction of GOD’S own thoughts. We know that creation and
destruction are opposites. We also know that the opposite of
thinking is not thinking. Thus, we know that to destroy is to
not think. Therefore, we have proven that GOD destroys by
ceasing to concentrate on a thought. Since we have proven that
GOD destroys by ceasing to concentrate on a thought, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #48 - GOD DESTROYS BY CEASING TO CONCENTRATE ON A
THOUGHT!

Step #50 – Realize that when GOD ceases to concentrate on a
thought, that neutral thought divides into the negative and the
positive. We have already proven that GOD destroys by dividing
the neutral into the negative and the positive. We have already
proven that GOD destroys by ceasing to concentrate on a thought.
Therefore, we have proven that when GOD ceases to concentrate on
a thought, that neutral thought divides into the negative and
the positive. Since we have proven that when GOD ceases to
concentrate on a thought, that neutral thought divides into the
negative and the positive, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #49 – WHEN GOD CEASES TO CONCENTRATE ON A THOUGHT,
THAT NEUTRAL THOUGHT DIVIDES INTO THE NEGATIVE AND THE POSITIVE!

Step #51 - Realize that GOD is energy. We have already
proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and
thoughtful. We have already proven that GOD is in perpetual
motion. We have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of
existence. We have already proven that GOD is eternal. Thus,
living, moving, and existing throughout the entire kingdom of
existence requires that an unlimited supply of energy be
constantly available everywhere. This has to mean that GOD is
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energy. There is no other possibility. Therefore, we have proven
that GOD is energy. Since we have proven that GOD is energy, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #50 - GOD IS ENERGY!

Step #52 – Realize that energy is everywhere. We have
already proven that GOD is everywhere. We have already proven
that GOD is energy. Therefore, we have proven that energy is
everywhere. Since we have proven that energy is everywhere, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #51 – ENERGY IS EVERYWHERE!

Step #53 – Realize that energy could neither be created nor
destroyed. We have already proven that GOD is energy. We have
already proven that GOD could neither be created nor destroyed.
Therefore, we have proven that energy could neither be created
nor destroyed. Since we have proven that energy could neither be
created nor destroyed, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #52 – ENERGY COULD NEITHER BE CREATED NOR
DESTROYED!

Step #54 – Realize that all energy is sex energy. We know
that there is a very strong connection between sex and energy.
As one becomes sexually excited, a corresponding increase in
energy occurs. We have already proven that GOD is energy. We
have already proven that GOD is everything. We know that sex is
included in everything because it actually exists. Thus, we have
proven that GOD is sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is
energy. Thus, we have proven that sex and energy are one.
Therefore, we have proven that all energy is sex energy. Since
we have proven that all energy is sex energy, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #53 – ALL ENERGY IS SEX ENERGY!

Step #55 – Realize that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax.
Eternal is defined as “…continued without intermission :
PERPETUAL…”14. We have already proven that GOD is eternal.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is perpetual. We have already
proven that GOD is everything. We know that a sexual climax is
included in everything because it actually exists. Thus, we have
proven that GOD is a sexual climax. Therefore, we have proven

                    
14 Ibid., p. 398.
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that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax. Since we have proven
that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #54 – GOD IS A PERPETUAL, SEXUAL CLIMAX!

Step #56 – Realize that currently, energy is invisible. We
have already proven that energy is everywhere. We know that we
do not see something everywhere. There appears to be voids in
space. We know that these apparent voids are actually energy.
Energy is not absolutely invisible because it does exist. In the
future, visual aides, such as microscopes and telescopes, might
make it possible for man to see energy. Therefore, we have
proven that currently, energy is invisible. Since we have proven
that currently, energy is invisible, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #55 – CURRENTLY, ENERGY IS INVISIBLE!

Step #57 – Realize that energy is neutral. We have already
proven that GOD is neutral. We have already proven that GOD is
energy. Therefore, we have proven that energy is neutral. Since
we have proven that energy is neutral, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #56 – ENERGY IS NEUTRAL!
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Chapter Two

Dimensions Revealed

Step #58 - Realize that energy is the one super dimension
of existence within GOD. We have already proven that energy is
everywhere. We have already proven that GOD is the only reality
that exists. We have already proven that GOD is energy. Thus, we
have proven that energy is the only reality that exists.
Therefore, we have proven that energy is the one super dimension
of existence within GOD. Since we have proven that energy is the
one super dimension of existence within GOD, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #57 - ENERGY IS THE ONE SUPER DIMENSION OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Step #59 - Realize that the frequency of a vibration
doubles from one octave to the next octave. Mankind has already
discovered, through observation and measurement, that this is
true. Therefore, mankind has already proven that the frequency
of a vibration doubles from one octave to the next octave. Since
mankind has already proven that the frequency of a vibration
doubles from one octave to the next octave, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #58 - THE FREQUENCY OF A VIBRATION DOUBLES FROM ONE
OCTAVE TO THE NEXT OCTAVE!

Step #60 - Realize that matter, light, and energy are three
different forms of energy. We have already proven that energy is
everywhere. We know that matter and light exist. Thus, we know
that matter and light are energy. Therefore, we have proven that
matter, light, and energy are three different forms of energy.
Since we have proven that matter, light, and energy are three
different forms of energy, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #59 - MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE THREE DIFFERENT
FORMS OF ENERGY!

Step #61 - Realize that matter, light, and energy are the
three major dimensions of existence within GOD. Human
observation confirms the existence of the first two major
dimensions. Everything that is visible appears as either matter
or light. Since we see both matter and light, we know that they
exist. We have already proven that energy is everywhere. We have
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already proven that currently, energy is invisible. Thus, all
known things, which are both visible and invisible, are matter,
light, or energy. Therefore, we have proven that matter, light,
and energy are the three major dimensions of existence within
GOD. Since we have proven that matter, light, and energy are the
three major dimensions of existence within GOD, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #60 - MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE THE THREE MAJOR
DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Step #62 – Realize that GOD is in absolute control of the
velocity of all matter, light, and energy. We have already
proven that GOD is in absolute control of everything,
everywhere, forever. Velocity is a part of everything. Matter,
light, and energy are also a part of everything. Therefore, we
have proven that GOD is in absolute control of the velocity of
all matter, light, and energy. Since we have proven that GOD is
in absolute control of the velocity of all matter, light, and
energy, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #61 – GOD IS IN ABSOLUTE CONTROL OF THE VELOCITY OF
ALL MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Step #63 - Realize that velocity is the difference between
matter, light, and energy. We have already proven that energy is
everywhere. Therefore, all existing space is already occupied by
energy. We know that no two things can occupy the same space at
the same time. We know that light and matter exist because we
can see them. Therefore, all things that exist within GOD must
be composed of energy. Since they are all composed of energy,
why do matter, light, and energy appear to be so different?
Matter, light, and energy appear to be so different because they
are moving at such vastly different velocities. We know that the
velocity of light is much greater than the velocity of matter.
We also know that the velocity of energy is much greater than
the velocity of light. Since we have proven that matter, light,
and energy have the same composition, we know that composition
is not the difference between them. Because we know that matter,
light, and energy differ so greatly in velocity while being so
equal in composition, we know that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy. Therefore, we have proven
that velocity is the difference between matter, light, and
energy. Since we have proven that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy, we assert that this has now
become law.
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Absolute Law #62 - VELOCITY IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Step #64 - Realize that GOD can convert matter into light,
light into energy, energy into matter, energy into light, light
into matter, and matter into energy. We have already proven that
velocity is the difference between matter, light, and energy. We
have already proven that GOD is in absolute control of the
velocity of all matter, light, and energy. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD can convert matter into light, light into
energy, energy into matter, energy into light, light into
matter, and matter into energy. Since we have proven that GOD
can convert matter into light, light into energy, energy into
matter, energy into light, light into matter, and matter into
energy, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #63 - GOD CAN CONVERT MATTER INTO LIGHT, LIGHT INTO
ENERGY, ENERGY INTO MATTER, ENERGY INTO LIGHT, LIGHT INTO
MATTER, AND MATTER INTO ENERGY!

Step #65 - Realize that creation, which is continuous,
occurs as the result of the acceleration of matter, light, or
energy. We have already proven that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy. We have already proven that
GOD can convert matter into light, light into energy, energy
into matter, energy into light, light into matter, and matter
into energy. We have already proven that GOD is in absolute
control of the velocity of all matter, light, and energy. We
already know that matter is slower than light. We already know
that light is slower than energy. Therefore, it follows that
matter, sufficiently accelerated, will convert into light. In
this instance, light is created from matter. It also follows
that light, sufficiently accelerated, will convert into energy.
In this instance, energy is created from light. (Note: This is a
change of form, which is not an example of absolute creation.
Thus, no paradox exists.) Likewise, it follows that energy,
sufficiently accelerated, will convert into matter. In this
instance, matter is created from energy. We have already proven
that GOD is continuous. We have already proven that GOD is
everything. We know that everything includes creation.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is creation. Thus, we have
proven that creation is continuous. Therefore, we have proven
that creation, which is continuous, occurs as the result of the
acceleration of matter, light, or energy. Since we have proven
that creation, which is continuous, occurs as the result of the
acceleration of matter, light, or energy, we assert that this
has now become law.
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Absolute Law #64 - CREATION, WHICH IS CONTINUOUS, OCCURS AS THE
RESULT OF THE ACCELERATION OF MATTER, LIGHT, OR ENERGY!

Step #66 - Realize that destruction, which is continuous,
occurs as the result of the deceleration of matter, light, or
energy. We have already proven that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy. We have already proven that
GOD can convert matter into light, light into energy, energy
into matter, energy into light, light into matter, and matter
into energy. We have already proven that GOD is in absolute
control of the velocity of all matter, light, and energy. We
already know that light is faster than matter. We already know
that energy is faster than light. Therefore, it follows that
energy, sufficiently decelerated, will convert into light. In
this instance, energy is destroyed to produce light. (Note: This
is a change of form, which is not an example of absolute
destruction. Thus, no paradox exists.) It also follows that
light, sufficiently decelerated, will convert into matter. In
this instance, light is destroyed to produce matter. Likewise,
it follows that matter, sufficiently decelerated, will convert
into energy. In this instance, matter is destroyed to produce
energy. We have already proven that GOD is continuous. We have
already proven that GOD is everything. We know that everything
includes destruction. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is
destruction. Thus, we have proven that destruction is
continuous. Therefore, we have proven that destruction, which is
continuous, occurs as the result of the deceleration of matter,
light, or energy. Since we have proven that destruction, which
is continuous, occurs as the result of the deceleration of
matter, light, or energy, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #65 - DESTRUCTION, WHICH IS CONTINUOUS, OCCURS AS
THE RESULT OF THE DECELERATION OF MATTER, LIGHT, OR ENERGY!

Step #67 - Realize that creation consumes energy. We have
already proven that creation, which is continuous, occurs as the
result of the acceleration of matter, light, or energy.
Acceleration requires a substantial amount of energy. Thus,
energy is consumed. Therefore, we have proven that creation
consumes energy. Since we have proven that creation consumes
energy, we assert that this has now become law. (Note: This is
not an example of the absolute consumption of energy since this
energy is recovered upon destruction. Thus, no paradox exists.)

Absolute Law #66 - CREATION CONSUMES ENERGY!
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 Step #68 - Realize that destruction releases energy. We
have already proven that destruction, which is continuous,
occurs as the result of the deceleration of matter, light, or
energy. A nuclear explosion is a great destructive force. A
nuclear explosion is a massive release of energy. Thus,
observation confirms the fact that destruction releases energy.
Therefore, we have proven that destruction releases energy.
Since we have proven that destruction releases energy, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #67 - DESTRUCTION RELEASES ENERGY!

Step #69 – Realize that in creation, matter, light, and
energy are integrated to form life. This process is called
birth. We know that birth is the result of sex. Sex is
integration. We know that a man is an example of creation. We
know that a man contains matter, light, and energy. We know that
a man functions as a single entity. We know that a man is alive.
Thus, we have proven that a man is the integration of matter,
light, and energy. Therefore, we have proven that in creation,
matter, light, and energy are integrated to form life. Since we
have proven that in creation, matter, light, and energy are
integrated to form life, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #68 – IN CREATION, MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE
INTEGRATED TO FORM LIFE!

Step #70 – Realize that in destruction, life divides into
matter, light, and energy to form death. We know that creation
is the opposite of destruction. We know that death is the
opposite of life. We know that division is the opposite of
integration. Therefore, we have proven that in destruction, life
divides into matter, light, and energy to form death. Since we
have proven that in destruction, life divides into matter,
light, and energy to form death, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #69 – IN DESTRUCTION, LIFE IS DIVIDED INTO MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY TO FORM DEATH!

Step #71 – Realize that charge is a function of direction
of travel. This is a well-established fact. Convention holds
that travel in the positive direction is to the right, and
travel in the negative direction is to the left. This assignment
of direction of travel presumes that all travel occurs along a
straight path. However, GOD is not a straight line. GOD is a
sphere. A sphere is a solid circle. We have already proven that
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GOD travels a circular path. Convention holds that circular
travel in the positive direction is clockwise, and circular
travel in the negative direction is counterclockwise. Therefore,
mankind has already proven that charge is a function of
direction of travel. Since mankind has already proven that
charge is a function of direction of travel, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #70 – CHARGE IS A FUNCTION OF DIRECTION OF TRAVEL!

Step #72 – Realize that matter is divided into negatively
charged matter, neutrally charged matter, and positively charged
matter. We have observed that each of these three forms of
matter exist. We know that a bar magnet is negatively charged on
one end, and positively charged on the other end. We also know
that both ends of a bar magnet will attract some objects, repel
some objects, and neither attract nor repel some objects.
Therefore, we have proven that matter is divided into negatively
charged matter, neutrally charged matter, and positively charged
matter. Since we have proven that matter is divided into
negatively charged matter, neutrally charged matter, and
positively charged matter, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #71 – MATTER IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
MATTER, NEUTRALLY CHARGED MATTER, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED MATTER!

Step #73 – Realize that light is divided into negatively
charged light, neutrally charged light, and positively charged
light. We have observed that each of these three forms of light
exist. We know that a bar magnet is negatively charged on one
end, and positively charged on the other end. We also know that
both ends of a bar magnet will cause some light to bend towards
the magnet, some light to bend away from the magnet, and some
light to not bend at all. Therefore, we have proven that light
is divided into negatively charged light, neutrally charged
light, and positively charged light. Since we have proven that
light is divided into negatively charged light, neutrally
charged light, and positively charged light, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #72 – LIGHT IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
LIGHT, NEUTRALLY CHARGED LIGHT, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED LIGHT!

Step #74 – Realize that energy is divided into negatively
charged energy, neutrally charged energy, and positively charged
energy. We have observed that each of these three forms of
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energy exist. Electricity is an example of negatively charged
energy. Nuclear energy is an example of neutrally charged
energy. Magnetism is an example of positively charged energy.
Therefore, we have proven that energy is divided into negatively
charged energy, neutrally charged energy, and positively charged
energy. Since we have proven that energy is divided into
negatively charged energy, neutrally charged energy, and
positively charged energy, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #73 – ENERGY IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
ENERGY, NEUTRALLY CHARGED ENERGY, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED ENERGY!

Step #75 – Realize that antimatter is negatively charged
matter, antilight15 is negatively charged light, and antienergy16

is negatively charged energy. This is consistent with both
convention and definition. Therefore, we accept the fact that
this assignment of meaning is appropriate. Since we accept the
fact that this assignment of meaning is appropriate, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #74 – ANTIMATTER IS NEGATIVELY CHARGED MATTER,
ANTILIGHT IS NEGATIVELY CHARGED LIGHT, AND ANTIENERGY IS
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ENERGY!

Step #76 – Realize that objects with like charge repel each
other, objects with opposite charge attract each other, and
objects with neutral charge neither repel nor attract each
other. We know that a bar magnet is negatively charged on one
end, and positively charged on the other end. We observe that
like ends of two bar magnets repel each other. We also observe
that opposite ends of two bar magnets attract each other. We
further observe that two neutrally charged balls neither repel
nor attract each other. Therefore, we have proven that objects
with like charge repel each other, objects with opposite charge
attract each other, and objects with neutral charge neither
repel nor attract each other. Since we have proven that objects
with like charge repel each other, objects with opposite charge
attract each other, and objects with neutral charge neither
repel nor attract each other, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #75 – OBJECTS WITH LIKE CHARGE REPEL EACH OTHER,
OBJECTS WITH OPPOSITE CHARGE ATTRACT EACH OTHER, AND OBJECTS
WITH NEUTRAL CHARGE NEITHER REPEL NOR ATTRACT EACH OTHER!
                    
15 This is a coined word. Antilight is defined as negatively charged light.
16 This is a coined word. Antienergy is defined as negatively charged energy.
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Step #77 – Realize that the total amount of positively
charged matter that exists within GOD is always equal to the
total amount of negatively charged antimatter that exists within
GOD. We have already proven that GOD is neutral. The neutral
represents the balance point between the negative and the
positive. Therefore, we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged matter that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antimatter that exists
within GOD. Since we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged matter that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antimatter that exists
within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #76 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED MATTER
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTIMATTER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

Step #78 – Realize that the total amount of positively
charged light that exists within GOD is always equal to the
total amount of negatively charged antilight that exists within
GOD. We have already proven that GOD is neutral. The neutral
represents the balance point between the negative and the
positive. Therefore, we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged light that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antilight that exists
within GOD. Since we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged light that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antilight that exists
within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #77 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED LIGHT
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTILIGHT THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

Step #79 – Realize that the total amount of positively
charged energy that exists within GOD is always equal to the
total amount of negatively charged antienergy that exists within
GOD. We have already proven that GOD is neutral. The neutral
represents the balance point between the negative and the
positive. Therefore, we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged energy that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antienergy that exists
within GOD. Since we have proven that the total amount of
positively charged energy that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antienergy that exists
within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #78 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED ENERGY
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTIENERGY THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

 Step #80 - Realize that the black holes in space are
composed of energy, which is created by the conversion of light
into energy. We have already proven that energy is everywhere.
We have already proven that currently, energy is invisible. When
we focus our most powerful telescope on a black hole in space,
we see massive amounts of accelerating light being sucked into
the black hole. Once the light enters the hole, it is no longer
visible. This is precisely what we would expect to see when we
observe light being converted into energy. Initially, the light
would accelerate. Then, when the velocity of the light becomes
fast enough for the conversion into energy to occur, the light
would become invisible. The black hole itself would appear as a
void in space since the energy that it contains would be
invisible. Thus, observation matches expectation. Therefore, we
have proven that the black holes in space are composed of
energy, which is created by the conversion of light into energy.
Since we have proven that the black holes in space are composed
of energy, which is created by the conversion of light into
energy, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #79 - THE BLACK HOLES IN SPACE ARE COMPOSED OF
ENERGY, WHICH IS CREATED BY THE CONVERSION OF LIGHT INTO ENERGY!

Step #81 - Realize that conversion is the seventh dimension
of existence within GOD. We have already proven that GOD can
convert matter into light, light into energy, energy into
matter, energy into light, light into matter, and matter into
energy. We have already proven that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy. We know that matter is slower
than light. Thus, we have proven that when matter is
sufficiently accelerated, it will convert into light. Therefore,
we have proven that conversion is the phenomenon that follows
acceleration. Acceleration is the sixth dimension. Thus,
conversion is the seventh dimension. Therefore, we have proven
that conversion is the seventh dimension of existence within
GOD. Since we have proven that conversion is the seventh
dimension of existence within GOD, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #80 - CONVERSION IS THE SEVENTH DIMENSION OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!
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Step #82 - Realize that there are twenty-one minor
dimensions of existence within GOD. We have already proven that
there are seven dimensions of existence within GOD. We have
already proven that matter, light, and energy are the three
major dimensions of existence within GOD. We know that the seven
dimensions of existence within GOD all relate to matter. The
seven dimensions of existence within GOD begin with the birth of
matter, and end with the death of matter. Thus, we have
explained the cycle of matter. However, we have not explained
either the cycle of light or the cycle of energy. The first
three dimensions relate to space. The fourth dimension is time.
The fifth dimension is velocity. The sixth dimension is
acceleration. The seventh dimension is conversion. The concepts
of space, time, velocity, acceleration, and conversion also
apply to both light and energy. Therefore, there are also seven
dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to light, and
seven dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to energy.
The second set of seven dimensions of existence within GOD
begins with the birth of light, and ends with the death of
light. The third set of seven dimensions of existence within GOD
begins with the birth of energy, and ends with the death of
energy. Therefore, there are seven dimensions of existence
within GOD that relate to matter, seven dimensions of existence
within GOD that relate to light, and seven dimensions of
existence within GOD that relate to energy. Thus, we have the
seven dimensions of existence within GOD applied to each of the
three major dimensions of existence within GOD. Therefore, there
are a total of twenty-one dimensions of existence within GOD.
Since the seven dimensions of existence within GOD relate to the
three major dimensions of existence within GOD, it is
appropriate to label the twenty-one dimensions of existence
within GOD as minor dimensions. Therefore, we have proven that
there are twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD.
Since we have proven that there are twenty-one minor dimensions
of existence within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #81 - THERE ARE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Step #83 - Realize that the twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence within GOD are as follows:

 1. Matter = Length
 2. Matter2 = Length x Width = Area
 3. Matter3 = Length x Width x Height = Volume
 4. Time
 5. Velocity
 6. Acceleration
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 7. Conversion
   8. Light
 9. Light2

10. Light3

11. Time2

12. Velocity2

13. Acceleration2

14. Conversion2

15. Energy
16. Energy2

17. Energy3

18. Time4

19. Velocity4

20. Acceleration4

21. Conversion4

We have already proven that there are twenty-one minor
dimensions of existence within GOD. We have already proven that
matter, light, and energy are the three major dimensions of
existence within GOD. We have already proven that each major
dimension of existence within GOD is divided into seven minor
dimensions of existence. We have already proven that the
concepts of space, time, velocity, acceleration, and conversion
apply to matter, light, and energy. Thus, we have proven that
the twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD equal
the integration of space, time, velocity, acceleration,
conversion, matter, light, and energy. We have already proven
that the frequency of a vibration doubles from one octave to the
next octave. We can see that the laws that apply to octaves also
apply to the twenty-one minor dimensions. Minor dimensions
(1,8,15), (2,9,16), (3,10,17), (4,11,18), (5,12,19), (6,13,20),
and (7,14,21) function as octaves. This means that light is an
octave above matter, and energy is an octave above light.
Therefore, we have proven that these are the twenty-one minor
dimensions of existence within GOD. Since we have proven that
these are the twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within
GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #82 - THE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE
WITHIN GOD ARE AS FOLLOWS:

 1. MATTER = LENGTH
 2. MATTER2 = LENGTH x WIDTH = AREA
 3. MATTER3 = LENGTH x WIDTH x HEIGHT = VOLUME
 4. TIME
 5. VELOCITY
 6. ACCELERATION
 7. CONVERSION
 8. LIGHT
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 9. LIGHT2

10. LIGHT3

11. TIME2

12. VELOCITY2

13. ACCELERATION2

14. CONVERSION2

15. ENERGY
16. ENERGY2

17. ENERGY3

18. TIME4

19. VELOCITY4

20. ACCELERATION4

21. CONVERSION4

Step #84 - Realize that light is an octave above matter,
and energy is an octave above light. We have observed that the
laws that apply to octaves also apply to the twenty-one minor
dimensions. Minor dimensions (1,8,15), (2,9,16), (3,10,17),
(4,11,18), (5,12,19), (6,13,20), and (7,14,21) function as
octaves. This means that light is an octave above matter, and
energy is an octave above light. Therefore, we have proven that
light is an octave above matter, and energy is an octave above
light. Since we have proven that light is an octave above
matter, and energy is an octave above light, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #83 - LIGHT IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE MATTER, AND ENERGY
IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE LIGHT!

Step #85 - Realize that the matter barrier17 is the velocity
at which matter will convert into light and light will convert
into matter. We have already proven that velocity is the
difference between matter, light, and energy. We have already
proven that GOD can convert matter into light, light into
energy, energy into matter, energy into light, light into
matter, and matter into energy. Thus, we have proven that
conversion is a function of velocity. This means that at some
specific velocity matter will convert into light and light will
convert into matter. We will label this specific velocity the
matter barrier. Therefore, we have proven that the matter
barrier is the velocity at which matter will convert into light
and light will convert into matter. Since we have proven that
the matter barrier is the velocity at which matter will convert
into light and light will convert into matter, we assert that
this has now become law.
                    
17 This is a coined phrase. Matter barrier is defined as the velocity at which
matter will convert into light and light will convert into matter.
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Absolute Law #84 - THE MATTER BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
MATTER WILL CONVERT INTO LIGHT AND LIGHT WILL CONVERT INTO
MATTER!

Step #86 - Realize that the light barrier18 is the velocity
at which light will convert into energy and energy will convert
into light. We have already proven that velocity is the
difference between matter, light, and energy. We have already
proven that GOD can convert matter into light, light into
energy, energy into matter, energy into light, light into
matter, and matter into energy. Thus, we have proven that
conversion is a function of velocity. This means that at some
specific velocity light will convert into energy and energy will
convert into light. We will label this specific velocity the
light barrier. Therefore, we have proven that the light barrier
is the velocity at which light will convert into energy and
energy will convert into light. Since we have proven that the
light barrier is the velocity at which light will convert into
energy and energy will convert into light, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #85 - THE LIGHT BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
LIGHT WILL CONVERT INTO ENERGY AND ENERGY WILL CONVERT INTO
LIGHT!

Step #87 - Realize that the energy barrier19 is the velocity
at which energy will convert into matter and matter will convert
into energy. We have already proven that velocity is the
difference between matter, light, and energy. We have already
proven that GOD can convert matter into light, light into
energy, energy into matter, energy into light, light into
matter, and matter into energy. Thus, we have proven that
conversion is a function of velocity. This means that at some
specific velocity energy will convert into matter and matter
will convert into energy. We will label this specific velocity
the energy barrier. Therefore, we have proven that the energy
barrier is the velocity at which energy will convert into matter
and matter will convert into energy. Since we have proven that
the energy barrier is the velocity at which energy will convert
into matter and matter will convert into energy, we assert that
this has now become law.

                    
18 This is a coined phrase. Light barrier is defined as the velocity at which
light will convert into energy and energy will convert into light.
19 This is a coined phrase. Energy barrier is defined as the velocity at which
energy will convert into matter and matter will convert into energy.
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Absolute Law #86 - THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
ENERGY WILL CONVERT INTO MATTER AND MATTER WILL CONVERT INTO
ENERGY!

Step #88 – Realize that the energy barrier is the ultimate
velocity. We have already proven that velocity is the difference
between matter, light, and energy. We have already proven that
the energy barrier is the velocity at which energy will convert
into matter and matter will convert into energy. Thus, energy
accelerates until its velocity reaches the energy barrier. When
the energy barrier is reached, energy converts into matter. We
know that matter is moving much slower than energy. Therefore,
we know that energy was accelerating until it converted into
matter. When energy converted into matter, it abruptly
decelerated. Therefore, we have proven that the energy barrier
is the ultimate velocity. Since we have proven that the energy
barrier is the ultimate velocity, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #87 – THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE ULTIMATE VELOCITY!

Step #89 – Realize that the energy barrier is the point
where GOD becomes continuous. We have already proven that the
energy barrier is the velocity at which energy will convert into
matter and matter will convert into energy. We have already
proven that the energy barrier is the ultimate velocity. This is
the point where GOD is moving so fast that he actually collides
with himself. This actually amounts to a cosmic collision.
Energy that is moving at an incredible velocity completes a
circle by catching and penetrating the much slower moving
matter. Life is the result of the energy penetrating the matter.
The matter becomes energized. Thus, matter functions as a cosmic
brake, providing resistance to the flow of energy. The events
that occur at the energy barrier serve to define sex within GOD.
Energy continuously rapes matter to create life. Mathematically,
this is the point where the largest whole number that exists
joins the smallest whole number that exists to form a circle. We
have already proven that GOD is continuous. Therefore, we have
proven that the energy barrier is the point where GOD becomes
continuous. Since we have proven that the energy barrier is the
point where GOD becomes continuous, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #88 – THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE POINT WHERE GOD
BECOMES CONTINUOUS!
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Step #90 - Realize that the mathematical progression for
the twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD is as
follows:

 1. X0.1428571... = X1/7   = X1  = (m1)
1

 2. X0.2857142... = X2/7   = X2  = (m2)
2

 3. X0.4285714... = X3/7   = X3  = (m3)
3

 4. X0.5714285... = X4/7   = X4  = (m4)
4

 5. X0.7142857... = X5/7   = X5  = (m5)
5

 6. X0.8571428... = X6/7   = X6  = (m6)
6

 7. X1.0000000... = X1     = X7  = (m7)
7

 8. X1.1428571... = X8/7   = X8  = (c8)
8

 9. X1.2857142... = X9/7   = X9  = (c9)
9

10. X1.4285714... = X10/7  = X10 = (c10)
10

11. X1.5714285... = X11/7  = X11 = (c11)
11

12. X1.7142857... = X12/7  = X12 = (c12)
12

13. X1.8571428... = X13/7  = X13 = (c13)
13

14. X2.0000000... = X2     = X14 = (c14)
14

15. X2.2857142... = X16/7  = X16 = (e15)
16

16. X2.5714285... = X18/7  = X18 = (e16)
18

17. X2.8571428... = X20/7  = X20 = (e17)
20

18. X3.1428571... = X22/7  = X22 = (e18)
22

19. X3.4285714... = X24/7  = X24 = (e19)
24

20. X3.7142857... = X26/7  = X26 = (e20)
26

21. X4.0000000... = X4     = X28 = (e21)
28

We have already proven that the frequency of a vibration doubles
from one octave to the next octave. We have already proven that
light is an octave above matter, and energy is an octave above
light. We have observed that the laws that apply to octaves also
apply to the twenty-one minor dimensions. Minor dimensions
(1,8,15), (2,9,16), (3,10,17), (4,11,18), (5,12,19), (6,13,20),
and (7,14,21) function as octaves. Therefore, we have proven
that this is the mathematical progression for the twenty-one
minor dimensions of existence within GOD. Since we have proven
that this is the mathematical progression for the twenty-one
minor dimensions of existence within GOD, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #89 - THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION FOR THE TWENTY-
ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD IS AS FOLLOWS:

 1. (m1)
1

 2. (m2)
2

 3. (m3)
3

 4. (m4)
4

 5. (m5)
5

 6. (m6)
6

 7. (m7)
7

 8. (c8)
8
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 9. (c9)
9

10. (c10)
10

11. (c11)
11

12. (c12)
12

13. (c13)
13

14. (c14)
14

15. (e15)
16

16. (e16)
18

17. (e17)
20

18. (e18)
22

19. (e19)
24

20. (e20)
26

21. (e21)
28

Step #91 – Realize that matter is measured in mass, light
is measured in velocity, and energy is measured in joules. When
we measure matter, we want to determine the amount of matter
that is present in a given space. Mass is defined as “…a
quantity or aggregate of matter usu. of considerable size…”20.
Therefore, mass is the appropriate unit of measurement to be
used when we want to determine the amount of matter that is
present in any given space. When we measure light, we are not
concerned with the amount of light that there might be in a
given space. We want to determine the speed of the light.
Velocity is defined as “…quickness of motion : SPEED…”21.
Therefore, velocity is the appropriate unit of measurement to be
used when we want to determine the speed of any given light.
When we measure energy, we are not concerned with the amount of
energy that there might be in a given space. Also, when we
measure energy, we are not concerned with the velocity of the
energy. When we measure energy, we want to determine the
capacity of the energy to do work. Energy is defined as “…the
capacity of acting or being active…”22. A joule is defined as “…a
unit of work or energy equal to the work done by a force of one
newton acting through a distance of one meter”23. Thus, the joule
is the appropriate unit to be used when we want to determine the
capacity of energy to do work. Therefore, we have proven that
matter is measured in mass, light is measured in velocity, and
energy is measured in joules. Since we have proven that matter
is measured in mass, light is measured in velocity, and energy
is measured in joules, we assert that this has now become law.

                    
20 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, Inc.,
1996), p. 714.
21 Ibid., p. 1309.
22 Ibid., p. 383.
23 Ibid., p. 632.
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Absolute Law #90 – MATTER IS MEASURED IN MASS, LIGHT IS MEASURED
IN VELOCITY, AND ENERGY IS MEASURED IN JOULES!

Step #92 - Realize that the mathematical formula for
creation and destruction, which expresses the relationship
between matter, light, and energy, is E = M4C2, where E = energy
(measured in joules), M = matter (measured in mass), and C =
light (measured in velocity). We have already proven that light
is an octave above matter, and energy is an octave above light.
We have already proven that the frequency of a vibration doubles
from one octave to the next octave. To rise an octave, from
matter to light, or from light to energy, is the mathematical
equivalent of raising the power of an exponent. Therefore, if
the frequency of a vibration of matter were equal to one, then
the frequency of a vibration of light would be equal to two,
which is double the frequency of a vibration of matter. The
frequency of a vibration of energy would be equal to four, which
is double the frequency of a vibration of light. Thus, we now
have the information to determine the mathematical relationship
that exists between matter, light, and energy. If the frequency
of a vibration of energy is equal to four, and the frequency of
a vibration of matter is equal to one, then matter must be
multiplied by four to make it equal to energy. Therefore, the
mathematical exponent of matter is four. If the frequency of a
vibration of energy is equal to four, and the frequency of a
vibration of light is equal to two, then light must be
multiplied by two to make it equal to energy. Therefore, the
mathematical exponent of light is two, and the mathematical
exponent of energy is one. We have already proven that GOD
creates by synthesizing the negative and the positive into the
neutral. In this example, matter represents the negative, light
represents the positive, and energy represents the neutral.
Thus, energy represents the synthesis of matter and light.
Mathematically, the synthesis of matter and light is equal to
the product of matter multiplied by light. We have already
proven that matter is measured in mass, light is measured in
velocity, and energy is measured in joules. Therefore, we have
proven that the mathematical formula for creation and
destruction, which expresses the relationship between matter,
light, and energy, is E = M4C2, where E = energy (measured in
joules), M = matter (measured in mass), and C = light (measured
in velocity). Since we have proven that the mathematical formula
for creation and destruction, which expresses the relationship
between matter, light, and energy, is E = M4C2, where E = energy
(measured in joules), M = matter (measured in mass), and C =
light (measured in velocity), we assert that this has now become
law.
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Absolute Law #91 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR CREATION AND
DESTRUCTION, WHICH EXPRESSES THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY, IS E = M4C2, WHERE E = ENERGY (MEASURED IN
JOULES), M = MATTER (MEASURED IN MASS), AND C = LIGHT (MEASURED
IN VELOCITY)!

Step #93 – Realize that the ratio of the amount of energy
that exists within GOD, to the amount of light that exists
within GOD, to the amount of matter that exists within GOD, is
four, to two, to one. We have already proven that light is an
octave above matter, and energy is an octave above light. We
have already proven that the frequency of a vibration doubles
from one octave to the next octave. To rise an octave, from
matter to light, or from light to energy, is the mathematical
equivalent of raising the power of an exponent. Therefore, if
the frequency of a vibration of matter were equal to one, then
the frequency of a vibration of light would be equal to two,
which is double the frequency of a vibration of matter. The
frequency of a vibration of energy would be equal to four, which
is double the frequency of a vibration of light. Thus, we now
have the information to determine the mathematical relationship
that exists between matter, light, and energy. If the frequency
of a vibration of energy is equal to four, and the frequency of
a vibration of matter is equal to one, then matter must be
multiplied by four to make it equal to energy. This means that
there is four times as much energy as matter. If the frequency
of a vibration of energy is equal to four, and the frequency of
a vibration of light is equal to two, then light must be
multiplied by two to make it equal to energy. This means that
there is twice as much energy as light. Therefore, we have
proven that the ratio of the amount of energy that exists within
GOD, to the amount of light that exists within GOD, to the
amount of matter that exists within GOD, is four, to two, to
one. Since we have proven that the ratio of the amount of energy
that exists within GOD, to the amount of light that exists
within GOD, to the amount of matter that exists within GOD, is
four, to two, to one, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #92 – THE RATIO OF THE AMOUNT OF ENERGY THAT EXISTS
WITHIN GOD, TO THE AMOUNT OF LIGHT THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD, TO
THE AMOUNT OF MATTER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD, IS FOUR, TO TWO, TO
ONE!

Step #94 – Realize that GOD is divided into seven equal
parts. We have already proven that the ratio of the amount of
energy that exists within GOD, to the amount of light that
exists within GOD, to the amount of matter that exists within
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GOD, is four, to two, to one. We have already proven that
matter, light, and energy are the three major dimensions of
existence within GOD. This means that all known things are
either matter, light, or energy. Thus, if GOD is composed of
four parts energy, two parts light, and one part matter, then
four parts, plus two parts, plus one part, equals seven parts.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD is divided into seven equal
parts. Since we have proven that GOD is divided into seven equal
parts, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #93 – GOD IS DIVIDED INTO SEVEN EQUAL PARTS!

Step #95 - Realize that the mathematical formula for the
coordinates of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension is [(m1)

28

+ (m2)
28 + (m3)

28 + (m4)
28 + (m5)

28 + (m6)
28 + (m7)

28] + [(c8)
28 +

(c9)
28 + (c10)

28 + (c11)
28 + (c12)

28 + (c13)
28 + (c14)

28] + [(e15)
28 +

(e16)
28 + (e17)

28 + (e18)
28 + (e19)

28 + (e20)
28 + (e21)

28] = 1, where xn
= Minor Dimension #n. We already know the mathematical
progression for the minor dimensional coordinates. It is as
follows:

 1. A = 1
 2. A2 + B2 = 1
 3. A3 + B3 + C3 = 1
 4. A4 + B4 + C4 + D4 = 1
 5. A5 + B5 + C5 + D5 + E5 = 1
 6. A6 + B6 + C6 + D6 + E6 + F6 = 1
 7. A7 + B7 + C7 + D7 + E7 + F7 + G7 = 1
 8. A8 + B8 + C8 + D8 + E8 + F8 + G8 + H8 = 1
 9. A9 + B9 + C9 + D9 + E9 + F9 + G9 + H9 + I9 = 1
10. A10 + B10 + C10 + D10 + E10 + F10 + G10 + H10 + I10 + J10 = 1
11. A11 + B11 + C11 + D11 + E11 + F11 + G11 + H11 + I11 + J11 + K11

    = 1
12. A12 + B12 + C12 + D12 + E12 + F12 + G12 + H12 + I12 + J12 + K12   
    + L12 = 1
13. A13 + B13 + C13 + D13 + E13 + F13 + G13 + H13 + I13 + J13 + K13

    + L13 + M13 = 1
14. A14 + B14 + C14 + D14 + E14 + F14 + G14 + H14 + I14 + J14 + K14

    + L14 + M14 + N14 = 1
15. A16 + B16 + C16 + D16 + E16 + F16 + G16 + H16 + I16 + J16 + K16

    + L16 + M16 + N16 + O16 = 1
16. A18 + B18 + C18 + D18 + E18 + F18 + G18 + H18 + I18 + J18 + K18

    + L18 + M18 + N18 + O18 + P18 = 1
17. A20 + B20 + C20 + D20 + E20 + F20 + G20 + H20 + I20 + J20 + K20

    + L20 + M20 + N20 + O20 + P20 + Q20 = 1
18. A22 + B22 + C22 + D22 + E22 + F22 + G22 + H22 + I22 + J22 + K22

    + L22 + M22 + N22 + O22 + P22 + Q22 + R22 = 1
19. A24 + B24 + C24 + D24 + E24 + F24 + G24 + H24 + I24 + J24 + K24
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    + L24 + M24 + N24 + O24 + P24 + Q24 + R24 + S24 = 1
20. A26 + B26 + C26 + D26 + E26 + F26 + G26 + H26 + I26 + J26 + K26

    + L26 + M26 + N26 + O26 + P26 + Q26 + R26 + S26 + T26 = 1
21. A28 + B28 + C28 + D28 + E28 + F28 + G28 + H28 + I28 + J28 + K28

+ L28 + M28 + N28 + O28 + P28 + Q28 + R28 + S28 + T28 + U28 =
1

Therefore, we have proven that this is the mathematical formula
for the coordinates of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension.
Since we have proven that this is the mathematical formula for
the coordinates of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #94 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE COORDINATES
OF GOD IN THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS [(m1)

28 + (m2)
28 +

(m3)
28 + (m4)

28 + (m5)
28 + (m6)

28 + (m7)
28] + [(c8)

28 + (c9)
28 + (c10)

28

+ (c11)
28 + (c12)

28 + (c13)
28 + (c14)

28] + [(e15)
28 + (e16)

28 + (e17)
28 +

(e18)
28 + (e19)

28 + (e20)
28 + (e21)

28] = 1, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION
#n!

Step #96 - Realize that the mathematical formula for the
size of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension is [(m1)(m2)
(m3)(m4)(m5)(m6)(m7)][(c8)(c9)(c10)(c11)(c12)(c13)(c14)][(e15)(e16)(e17)
(e18)(e19)(e20)(e21)] = the size of GOD, where xn = minor dimension
#n. We already know the mathematical progression for size in the
minor dimensions. It is as follows:

 1. A
 2. A x B
 3. A x B x C
 4. A x B x C x D
 5. A x B x C x D x E
 6. A x B x C x D x E x F
 7. A x B x C x D x E x F x G
 8. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H
 9. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I
10. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J
11. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K
12. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L
13. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M
14. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N
15. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O
16. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P
17. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P x Q
18. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P x Q x R
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19. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P x Q x R x S
20. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P x Q x R x S x T
21. A x B x C x D x E x F x G x H x I x J x K x L x M x N x
    O x P x Q x R x S x T x U

Therefore, we have proven that this is the mathematical formula
for the size of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension. Since
we have proven that this is the mathematical formula for the
size of GOD in the twenty-first minor dimension, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #95 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE SIZE OF GOD
IN THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS [(m1)(m2)(m3)(m4)(m5)(m6)
(m7)][(c8)(c9)(c10)(c11)(c12)(c13)(c14)][(e15)(e16)(e17)(e18)(e19)(e20)
(e21)] = THE SIZE OF GOD, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Step #97 – Realize that GOD is the integration of matter,
light, energy, space, time, velocity, acceleration, and
conversion. We have already proven that GOD is the entire
kingdom of existence. We know that matter, light, energy, space,
time, velocity, acceleration, and conversion exist. Therefore,
we have proven that matter, light, energy, space, time,
velocity, acceleration, and conversion are contained within GOD.
We have already proven that GOD is the only reality that exists.
We have already proven that all things that exist are integrated
into one thing, and that one thing is GOD. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD is the integration of matter, light, energy,
space, time, velocity, acceleration, and conversion. Since we
have proven that GOD is the integration of matter, light,
energy, space, time, velocity, acceleration, and conversion, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #96 – GOD IS THE INTEGRATION OF MATTER, LIGHT,
ENERGY, SPACE, TIME, VELOCITY, ACCELERATION, AND CONVERSION!

Step #98 – Realize that the mathematical progression that
illustrates how GOD divides into twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence is as follows:

21. 1 reality moving in one direction
20. 3 realities moving in two directions
19. 21 realities moving in three directions
18. 63 realities moving in four directions
17. 441 realities moving in five directions
16. 1,323 realities moving in six directions
15. 9,261 realities moving in seven directions
14. 27,783 realities moving in eight directions
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13. 194,481 realities moving in nine directions
12. 583,443 realities moving in ten directions
11. 4,084,101 realities moving in eleven directions
10. 12,252,303 realities moving in twelve directions
 9. 85,766,121 realities moving in thirteen directions
 8. 257,298,363 realities moving in fourteen directions
 7. 1,801,088,541 realities moving in fifteen directions
 6. 5,403,265,623 realities moving in sixteen directions
 5. 37,822,859,361 realities moving in seventeen directions
 4. 113,468,578,083 realities moving in eighteen directions
 3. 794,280,046,581 realities moving in nineteen directions
 2. 2,382,840,139,743 realities moving in twenty directions
1. 16,679,880,978,201 realities moving in twenty-one

directions
(Note: The twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD
reveal how GOD integrates through twenty-one levels into a
single reality. This mathematical progression reveals how GOD
divides through twenty-one levels. Division and integration are
opposites. Thus, this mathematical progression is the inverse of
the mathematical progression for the twenty-one minor dimensions
of existence within GOD. Since we begin with minor dimension
number one when we integrate, we must begin with minor dimension
number twenty-one when we divide. This explains why the order is
reversed in these two progressions.) All things that exist are
integrated into a single entity in the twenty-first minor
dimension. We have already proven that GOD is the only reality
that exists. We have already proven that GOD rotates on an axis.
Thus, we have verified the fact that the twenty-first minor
dimension contains one reality that is moving in one direction.
We have already proven that energy is the one super dimension of
existence within GOD. We have already proven that energy is
neutral. Thus, the twenty-first minor dimension is composed of
neutral energy. Therefore, we have verified the twenty-first
minor dimension. We have already proven that matter, light, and
energy are the three major dimensions of existence within GOD.
Thus, we have verified the fact that matter, light, and energy
are the three realities that are contained in the twentieth
minor dimension. We have already proven that the total amount of
positively charged matter that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antimatter that exists
within GOD. We have already proven that the total amount of
positively charged light that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antilight that exists
within GOD. We have already proven that the total amount of
positively charged energy that exists within GOD is always equal
to the total amount of negatively charged antienergy that exists
within GOD. Thus, we know that positively charged matter and
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negatively charged antimatter are created simultaneously. We
also know that positively charged light and negatively charged
antilight are created simultaneously. Likewise, we know that
positively charged energy and negatively charged antienergy are
created simultaneously. Thus, we know that the positive
direction of travel and the negative direction of travel are the
two directions of travel that are contained in the twentieth
minor dimension. Therefore, we have verified the fact that the
twentieth minor dimension contains three realities that are
moving in two directions. Thus, the twentieth minor dimension is
composed of positively charged matter, negatively charged
antimatter, positively charged light, negatively charged
antilight, positively charged energy, and negatively charged
antienergy. Therefore, we have verified the twentieth minor
dimension. Notice that the twentieth minor dimension is in a
state of absolute neutrality. We have already proven that matter
is divided into seven minor dimensions, light is divided into
seven minor dimensions, and energy is divided into seven minor
dimensions. The third direction of movement that is added at
this level is the neutral direction of movement, which is at a
right angle to the negative and positive directions of movement
that were described in the twentieth minor dimension. Thus, we
have verified the fact that the nineteenth minor dimension
contains twenty-one realities that are moving in three
directions. Therefore, the nineteenth minor dimension is
composed of the following:

1. Seven divisions of positively charged matter,
2. Seven divisions of neutrally charged matter,
3. Seven divisions of negatively charged antimatter,
4. Seven divisions of positively charged light,
5. Seven divisions of neutrally charged light,
6. Seven divisions of negatively charged antilight,
7. Seven divisions of positively charged energy,
8. Seven divisions of neutrally charged energy,
9. Seven divisions of negatively charged antienergy.

Thus, we have verified the nineteenth minor dimension. Notice
that the nineteenth minor dimension is in a state of absolute
neutrality. A state of absolute neutrality exists in each of the
twenty-one minor dimensions. At this point, we have verified the
top three levels of existence within GOD. The top three levels
of existence within GOD reveal the whole story. As GOD continues
to divide through the eighteen remaining levels, GOD simply
repeats, and continues repeating, the pattern that has already
been established. One divides into three. Each one of the three
divides into seven. At this point, one has divided into twenty-
one. A circle has been completed. Each one of the twenty-one
divides into three. Each one of the three divides into seven.
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This pattern keeps repeating through the first minor dimension.
When we descend from one minor dimension to the next, we add a
direction of movement. This pattern also continues through the
first minor dimension. Therefore, we have proven that this is
the mathematical progression that illustrates how GOD divides
into twenty-one minor dimensions of existence. Since we have
proven that this is the mathematical progression that
illustrates how GOD divides into twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #97 – THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION THAT ILLUSTRATES
HOW GOD DIVIDES INTO TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE IS
AS FOLLOWS:

21. 1 REALITY MOVING IN ONE DIRECTION
20. 3 REALITIES MOVING IN TWO DIRECTIONS
19. 21 REALITIES MOVING IN THREE DIRECTIONS
18. 63 REALITIES MOVING IN FOUR DIRECTIONS
17. 441 REALITIES MOVING IN FIVE DIRECTIONS
16. 1,323 REALITIES MOVING IN SIX DIRECTIONS
15. 9,261 REALITIES MOVING IN SEVEN DIRECTIONS
14. 27,783 REALITIES MOVING IN EIGHT DIRECTIONS
13. 194,481 REALITIES MOVING IN NINE DIRECTIONS
12. 583,443 REALITIES MOVING IN TEN DIRECTIONS
11. 4,084,101 REALITIES MOVING IN ELEVEN DIRECTIONS
10. 12,252,303 REALITIES MOVING IN TWELVE DIRECTIONS
 9. 85,766,121 REALITIES MOVING IN THIRTEEN DIRECTIONS
 8. 257,298,363 REALITIES MOVING IN FOURTEEN DIRECTIONS
 7. 1,801,088,541 REALITIES MOVING IN FIFTEEN DIRECTIONS
 6. 5,403,265,623 REALITIES MOVING IN SIXTEEN DIRECTIONS
 5. 37,822,859,361 REALITIES MOVING IN SEVENTEEN DIRECTIONS
 4. 113,468,578,083 REALITIES MOVING IN EIGHTEEN DIRECTIONS
 3. 794,280,046,581 REALITIES MOVING IN NINETEEN DIRECTIONS
 2. 2,382,840,139,743 REALITIES MOVING IN TWENTY DIRECTIONS
1. 16,679,880,978,201 REALITIES MOVING IN TWENTY-ONE

DIRECTIONS

Step #99 – Realize that the mathematical formula that
illustrates how GOD integrates and divides is [(m-1)(m
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7)] = [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, where m =

matter, c = light, e = energy, superscripts = charge, subscripts
= partition #, and E = unified energy. These three mathematical
expressions represent the nineteenth, twentieth, and twenty-
first minor dimensions of existence within GOD, respectively. We
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have already proven that this is the way that GOD divides into
twenty-one minor dimensions of existence. (Note: We will not
list the mathematical formulas for the remaining eighteen minor
dimensions of existence. We know what these formulas are, but
they are too large and cumbersome to list. Also, we have already
shown that the mathematical progression, which is revealed in
this formula, repeats itself, over and over, as GOD continues to
divide through the first minor dimension of existence.)
Therefore, we have proven that this is the mathematical formula
that illustrates how GOD integrates and divides. Since we have
proven that this is the mathematical formula that illustrates
how GOD integrates and divides, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #98 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA THAT ILLUSTRATES HOW
GOD INTEGRATES AND DIVIDES IS [(m-1)(m
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= [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, WHERE m = MATTER, c = LIGHT, e =
ENERGY, SUPERSCRIPTS = CHARGE, SUBSCRIPTS = PARTITION #, and E =
UNIFIED ENERGY!

Step #100 – Realize that the mathematical formula for
nuclear fusion is [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, where m =
matter, c = light, e = energy, superscripts = charge, and E =
unified energy. The object of nuclear fusion is to produce
energy. We know that integration and division are opposites. We
have already proven how unified energy divides. Thus, we have
proven how to integrate unified energy. Therefore, we have
proven that this is the mathematical formula for nuclear fusion.
Since we have proven that this is the mathematical formula for
nuclear fusion, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #99 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR NUCLEAR FUSION
IS [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, WHERE m = MATTER, c = LIGHT, e
= ENERGY, SUPERSCRIPTS = CHARGE, AND E = UNIFIED ENERGY!

Step #101 – Realize that the mathematical formula for the
total number of divisions that are contained in a minor
dimension is (total number of realities that are contained in
minor dimension #n)(total number of directions of travel that
are contained in minor dimension #n) = total number of divisions
that are contained in minor dimension #n. We have already proven
how GOD divides through the twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence. We have already proven the mathematical expressions
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for the twenty-first minor dimension, the twentieth minor
dimension, and the nineteenth minor dimension. We observe that
this mathematical formula is valid for the twenty-first minor
dimension, the twentieth minor dimension, and the nineteenth
minor dimension. When we substitute values from absolute law #97
into the mathematical formula for the total number of divisions
that are contained in a minor dimension, we find the following:

21. (1)(1) = 1
20. (3)(2) = 6
19. (21)(3) = 63

When we list the mathematical expressions contained in absolute
law #98, we find the following:
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When we count the number of variables contained in each of these
three mathematical expressions, we find that the mathematical
formula for the total number of divisions that are contained in
a minor dimension is valid. (Note: This mathematical formula is
valid for all twenty-one minor dimensions, but we will not
attempt to verify the remaining eighteen minor dimensions of
existence. The only reason that we will not verify these
eighteen remaining minor dimensions is that the mathematical
formulas are too long and cumbersome to list.) Therefore, we
have proven that this is the mathematical formula for the total
number of divisions that are contained in a minor dimension.
Since we have proven that this is the mathematical formula for
the total number of divisions that are contained in a minor
dimension, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #100 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE TOTAL
NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT ARE CONTAINED IN A MINOR DIMENSION IS
(TOTAL NUMBER OF REALITIES THAT ARE CONTAINED IN MINOR DIMENSION
#n)(TOTAL NUMBER OF DIRECTIONS OF TRAVEL THAT ARE CONTAINED IN
MINOR DIMENSION #n) = TOTAL NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT ARE
CONTAINED IN MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Step #102 – Realize that the total number of divisions that
exists in each of the twenty-one minor dimensions of existence
within GOD is as follows:

21. (1)(1) = 1
20. (3)(2) = 6
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19. (21)(3) = 63
18. (63)(4) = 252
17. (441)(5) = 2,205
16. (1,323)(6) = 7,938
15. (9,261)(7) = 64,827
14. (27,783)(8) = 222,264
13. (194,481)(9) = 1,750,329
12. (583,443)(10) = 5,834,430
11. (4,084,101)(11) = 44,925,111
10. (12,252,303)(12) = 147,027,636
 9. (85,766,121)(13) = 1,114,959,573
 8. (257,298,363)(14) = 3,602,177,082
 7. (1,801,088,541)(15) = 27,016,328,115
 6. (5,403,265,623)(16) = 86,452,249,968
 5. (37,822,859,361)(17) = 642,988,609,137
 4. (113,468,578,083)(18) = 2,142,434,405,494
3. (794,280,046,581)(19) = 15,091,320,886,039
2. (2,382,840,139,743)(20) = 47,656,802,794,860
1. (16,679,880,978,201)(21) = 350,277,500,542,221

We have already proven in absolute law #100 that these are the
total number of divisions that are contained in each of the
twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD. Therefore,
we have proven that these are the total number of divisions that
are contained in each of the twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence within GOD. Since we have proven that these are the
total number of divisions that are contained in each of the
twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #101 – THE TOTAL NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT EXISTS IN
EACH OF THE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD
IS AS FOLLOWS:

21. (1)(1) = 1
20. (3)(2) = 6
19. (21)(3) = 63
18. (63)(4) = 252
17. (441)(5) = 2,205
16. (1,323)(6) = 7,938
15. (9,261)(7) = 64,827
14. (27,783)(8) = 222,264
13. (194,481)(9) = 1,750,329
12. (583,443)(10) = 5,834,430
11. (4,084,101)(11) = 44,925,111
10. (12,252,303)(12) = 147,027,636
 9. (85,766,121)(13) = 1,114,959,573
 8. (257,298,363)(14) = 3,602,177,082
 7. (1,801,088,541)(15) = 27,016,328,115
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 6. (5,403,265,623)(16) = 86,452,249,968
 5. (37,822,859,361)(17) = 642,988,609,137
 4. (113,468,578,083)(18) = 2,142,434,405,494
3. (794,280,046,581)(19) = 15,091,320,886,039
2. (2,382,840,139,743)(20) = 47,656,802,794,860
1. (16,679,880,978,201)(21) = 350,277,500,542,221

Step #103 – Realize that the mathematical formula for the
largest whole number that exists within GOD is [(m1)

28 + (m2)
28 +

(m3)
28 + (m4)

28 + (m5)
28 + (m6)

28 + (m7)
28] + [(c8)

28 + (c9)
28 + (c10)

28

+ (c11)
28 + (c12)

28 + (c13)
28 + (c14)

28] + [(e15)
28 + (e16)

28 + (e17)
28 +

(e18)
28 + (e19)

28 + (e20)
28 + (e21)

28] = the largest whole number that
exists within GOD, where xn = minor dimension #n. This
mathematical formula is derived from the mathematical formula
that is revealed in absolute law #94. We have already proven
that GOD is finite. We have already proven that GOD is
continuous. Mathematics is an absolute science. This means that
mathematics must be consistent with the laws of GOD. We have
already proven that GOD travels a circular path. We have already
proven that GOD is everything. We know that mathematics is a
part of everything. Therefore, we know that mathematics must
travel a circular path. Thus, mathematics must be based upon a
circular model. This means that our number system must be
circular. Thus, a circle is formed causing the largest whole
number that exists to be followed by the smallest whole number
that exists. The smallest whole number that exists is the number
one. Mathematics describes absolute reality. This mathematical
calculation, which is based upon absolute reality, yields a
larger result than any other real mathematical calculation.
Thus, this is the ultimate mathematical calculation. The
mathematical formula that is contained in absolute law #94
reveals the absolute total number of divisions that exists
within GOD. This means that the number one can be divided into
the number of equal sections revealed by the left side of this
equation. Generally, this formula states that division equals
unity. When we substitute an unknown for the number one on the
right side of this equation, we change its meaning. This derived
formula generally states that the absolute total number of
divisions that exist within GOD is equal to X. Thus, X equals
the largest whole number that exists within GOD. Therefore, we
have proven that this is the mathematical formula for the
largest whole number that exists within GOD. Since we have
proven that this is the mathematical formula for the largest
whole number that exists within GOD, we assert that this has now
become law.
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Absolute Law #102 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE LARGEST
WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS [(m1)

28 + (m2)
28 + (m3)

28 +
(m4)

28 + (m5)
28 + (m6)

28 + (m7)
28] + [(c8)

28 + (c9)
28 + (c10)

28 + (c11)
28

+ (c12)
28 + (c13)

28 + (c14)
28] + [(e15)

28 + (e16)
28 + (e17)

28 + (e18)
28 +

(e19)
28 + (e20)

28 + (e21)
28] = THE LARGEST WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS

WITHIN GOD, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Step #104 – Realize that the mathematical expression for
the largest whole number that exists within GOD is
[(350,277,500,542,221)28 + (47,656,802,794,860)28 +
(15,091,320,886,039)28 + (2,142,434,405,494)28 +
(642,988,609,137)28 + (86,452,249,968)28 + (27,016,328,115)28] +
[(3,602,177,082)28 + (1,114,959,573)28 + (147,027,636)28 +
(44,925,111)28 + (5,834,430)28 + (1,750,329)28 + (222,264)28] +
[(64,827)28 + (7,938)28 + (2,205)28 + (252)28 + (63)28 + (6)28 +
(1)28] = the largest whole number that exists within GOD. We have
already proven that this is the mathematical formula for the
largest whole number that exists within GOD. We obtain this
mathematical expression when we substitute values from Absolute
Law #101 into this mathematical formula. Therefore, we have
proven that this is the mathematical expression for the largest
whole number that exists within GOD. Since we have proven that
this is the mathematical expression for the largest whole number
that exists within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #103 – THE MATHEMATICAL EXPRESSION FOR THE LARGEST
WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS [(350,277,500,542,221)28 +
(47,656,802,794,860)28 + (15,091,320,886,039)28 +
(2,142,434,405,494)28 + (642,988,609,137)28 + (86,452,249,968)28 +
(27,016,328,115)28] + [(3,602,177,082)28 + (1,114,959,573)28 +
(147,027,636)28 + (44,925,111)28 + (5,834,430)28 + (1,750,329)28 +
(222,264)28] + [(64,827)28 + (7,938)28 + (2,205)28 + (252)28 +
(63)28 + (6)28 + (1)28] = THE LARGEST WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS
WITHIN GOD!

Step #105 – Realize that the mathematical derivative of
minor dimension #n is equal to minor dimension #n-1. The second
derivative of minor dimension #n is equal to minor dimension #n-
2. This progression continues so that the twentieth derivative
of the twenty-first minor dimension is equal to minor dimension
number one. Mankind is already aware of this relationship that
exists between the dimensions and the mathematical derivative.
Therefore, because this has already been proven to be true, we
do not have to prove that this is true. Since this has already
been proven to be true, we assert that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #104 – THE MATHEMATICAL DERIVATIVE OF MINOR
DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n-1! THE SECOND
DERIVATIVE OF MINOR DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n-
2! THIS PROGRESSION CONTINUES SO THAT THE TWENTIETH DERIVATIVE
OF THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION
NUMBER ONE!

Step #106 – Realize that the mathematical integral of minor
dimension #n is equal to minor dimension #n+1. The second
integral of minor dimension #n is equal to minor dimension #n+2.
This progression continues so that the twentieth integral of the
first minor dimension is equal to minor dimension number twenty-
one. Mankind is already aware of this relationship that exists
between the dimensions and the mathematical integral. Therefore,
because this has already been proven to be true, we do not have
to prove that this is true. Since this has already been proven
to be true, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #105 – THE MATHEMATICAL INTEGRAL OF MINOR DIMENSION
#n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n+1! THE SECOND INTEGRAL OF
MINOR DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n+2! THIS
PROGRESSION CONTINUES SO THAT THE TWENTIETH INTEGRAL OF THE
FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION NUMBER TWENTY-
ONE!

Step #107 – Realize that time is a function of velocity. We
know that the faster a thing is moving, the quicker it will
arrive at any given destination. Therefore, we already know that
time is a function of velocity. We have actually been able to
verify this fact through human observation and measurement. We
have proven that an astronaut who is orbiting the Earth in a
spacecraft is slightly younger than he would have been if he had
remained upon the Earth. This difference in time occurs because
the astronaut was moving at a greater velocity in the
spacecraft. Therefore, we have proven that time is a function of
velocity. Since we have proven that time is a function of
velocity, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #106 – TIME IS A FUNCTION OF VELOCITY!

Step #108 – Realize that time travel is not only possible,
it is unavoidable. We have already proven that GOD is the entire
kingdom of existence. We have already proven that GOD is in
perpetual motion. Thus, we have proven that the entire kingdom
of existence is in perpetual motion. We know that time is a part
of the entire kingdom of existence. Thus, we have proven that
time is in perpetual motion. Therefore, we have proven that time
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travel is not only possible, it is unavoidable. Since we have
proven that time travel is not only possible, it is unavoidable,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #107 – TIME TRAVEL IS NOT ONLY POSSIBLE, IT IS
UNAVOIDABLE!

Step #109 – Realize that time is in perpetual motion. We
have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence.
We have already proven that GOD is in perpetual motion. Thus, we
have proven that the entire kingdom of existence is in perpetual
motion. We know that time is a part of the entire kingdom of
existence. Therefore, we have proven that time is in perpetual
motion. Since we have proven that time is in perpetual motion,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #108 – TIME IS IN PERPETUAL MOTION!

Step #110 – Realize that time travel into the future occurs
when the velocity of an object is decreased. We have already
proven that time is a function of velocity. The mathematical
formula for determining constant velocity is Vc = d/t, where Vc =
constant velocity, d = distance traveled, and t = elapsed time.
Thus, we observe that as the velocity of an object is decreased,
the distance traveled decreases, and the elapsed time increases.
An increase in elapsed time equals travel into the future.
Therefore, we have proven that time travel into the future
occurs when the velocity of an object is decreased. Since we
have proven that time travel into the future occurs when the
velocity of an object is decreased, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #109 – TIME TRAVEL INTO THE FUTURE OCCURS WHEN THE
VELOCITY OF AN OBJECT IS DECREASED!

Step #111 – Realize that time travel into the past occurs
when the velocity of an object is increased. We have already
proven that time is a function of velocity. The mathematical
formula for determining constant velocity is Vc = d/t, where Vc =
constant velocity, d = distance traveled, and t = elapsed time.
Thus, we observe that as the velocity of an object is increased,
the distance traveled increases, and the elapsed time decreases.
A decrease in elapsed time equals travel into the past.
Therefore, we have proven that time travel into the past occurs
when the velocity of an object is increased. Since we have
proven that time travel into the past occurs when the velocity
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of an object is increased, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #110 – TIME TRAVEL INTO THE PAST OCCURS WHEN THE
VELOCITY OF AN OBJECT IS INCREASED!

Step #112 – Realize that velocity is the integration of
space and time. Velocity relates to both space and time. Thus,
velocity is expressed in units of space-time. This means that
space and time move together as one. Velocity is expressed in
units of distance traveled per unit of elapsed time. Seventy-
seven miles per hour is an example of velocity. This means that
an object will travel a distance of seventy-seven miles in one
hour if its velocity remains constant. We already know the
mathematical formula for determining constant velocity. The
mathematical formula for determining constant velocity is Vc =
d/t, where Vc = constant velocity, d = distance traveled, and t =
elapsed time. Thus, the mathematical formula for determining
constant velocity verifies the fact that velocity is the
integration of space and time. On one side of this equation, we
have constant velocity, which is a singular expression. On the
other side of this equation, we have both distance (space) and
time. Distance (space) and time are two concepts. Thus, space
and time integrate to form velocity. Therefore, we have proven
that velocity is the integration of space and time. Since we
have proven that velocity is the integration of space and time,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #111 – VELOCITY IS THE INTEGRATION OF SPACE AND
TIME!

Step #113 – Realize that velocity is the difference between
the past, the present, and the future. We have already proven
that time is a function of velocity. This means that velocity is
the difference between the past, the present, and the future.
Therefore, we have proven that velocity is the difference
between the past, the present, and the future. Since we have
proven that velocity is the difference between the past, the
present, and the future, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #112 – VELOCITY IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN THE PAST,
THE PRESENT, AND THE FUTURE!

Step #114 – Realize that there are twenty-one mini
dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to time. We have
already proven that there are twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence within GOD. We have already proven that GOD is the



50

entire kingdom of existence. Therefore, we have proven that
there are twenty-one minor dimensions of existence within GOD
that relate to all things that exist. We know that time exists.
Therefore, we have proven that there are twenty-one dimensions
of existence within GOD that relate to time. This means that
time is divided into twenty-one equal sections. Time itself is
the fourth minor dimension of existence within GOD. Since time
is a minor dimension, it is appropriate to label the twenty-one
dimensions of time as mini dimensions. Therefore, we have proven
that there are twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within
GOD that relate to time. Since we have proven that there are
twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that relate
to time, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #113 – THERE ARE TWENTY-ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME!

Step #115 – Realize that the present is an octave above the
past, and the future is an octave above the present. We have
already proven that there are twenty-one mini dimensions of
existence within GOD that relate to time. This means that time
is divided into twenty-one equal portions. We also know that
time is divided into the past, the present, and the future.
Therefore, time is also divided into three equal portions. We
know that the past occurred before the present. We also know
that the present occurs before the future. Thus, the first set
of seven mini dimensions is the past. The second set of seven
mini dimensions is the present. The third set of seven mini
dimensions is the future. Therefore, we observe that mini
dimensions (1,8,15), (2,9,16), (3,10,17), (4,11,18), (5,12,19),
(6,13,20), and (7,14,21) function as octaves. This means that
the present is an octave above the past, and the future is an
octave above the present. Therefore, we have proven that the
present is an octave above the past, and the future is an octave
above the present. Since we have proven that the present is an
octave above the past, and the future is an octave above the
present, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #114 – THE PRESENT IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE PAST, AND
THE FUTURE IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE PRESENT!

Step #116 – Realize that the mathematical formulas for the
past, the present, and the future are as follows:

1. The Past = [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) +
(t7)], where tn = mini dimension of time #n.

2. The Present = [(t8) + (t9) + (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) +
(t14)], where tn = mini dimension of time #n.
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3. The Future = [(t15) + (t16) + (t17) + (t18) + (t19) + (t20)
+ (t21)], where tn = mini dimension of time #n.

We have already proven that there are twenty-one mini dimensions
of existence within GOD that relate to time. This means that
time is divided into twenty-one equal portions. We know that
time is also divided into the past, the present, and the future.
Thus, twenty-one divided by three equals seven. Therefore, we
know that there are seven mini dimensions of time that comprise
the past, seven mini dimensions of time that comprise the
present, and seven mini dimensions of time that comprise the
future. We have already proven that the present is an octave
above the past, and the future is an octave above the present.
Therefore, we have proven that these are the mathematical
formulas for the past, the present, and the future. Since we
have proven that these are the mathematical formulas for the
past, the present, and the future, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #115 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULAS FOR THE PAST, THE
PRESENT, AND THE FUTURE ARE AS FOLLOWS:

1. THE PAST = [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) +
(t7)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

2. THE PRESENT = [(t8) + (t9) + (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) +
(t14)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

3. THE FUTURE = [(t15) + (t16) + (t17) + (t18) + (t19) + (t20)
+ (t21)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

Step #117 – Realize that the mathematical progression for
the twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that
relate to time is as follows:

 1. A
 2. A + B
 3. A + B + C
 4. A + B + C + D
 5. A + B + C + D + E
 6. A + B + C + D + E + F
 7. A + B + C + D + E + F + G
 8. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H
 9. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I
10. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J
11. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K
12. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L
13. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M
14. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N
15. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O
16. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
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    O + P
17. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q
18. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R
19. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S
20. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S + T
21. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S + T + U

We are very familiar with this mathematical progression. We use
it daily to determine the correct time. Therefore, we have
proven that this is the mathematical progression for the twenty-
one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to time.
Since we have proven that this is the mathematical progression
for the twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that
relate to time, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #116 – THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION FOR THE TWENTY-
ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME
IS AS FOLLOWS:

 1. A
 2. A + B
 3. A + B + C
 4. A + B + C + D
 5. A + B + C + D + E
 6. A + B + C + D + E + F
 7. A + B + C + D + E + F + G
 8. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H
 9. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I
10. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J
11. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K
12. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L
13. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M
14. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N
15. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O
16. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P
17. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q
18. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R
19. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S
20. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
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    O + P + Q + R + S + T
21. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S + T + U

Step #118 – Realize that the twenty-one mini dimensions of
existence within GOD that relate to time are as follows:

 1. (t1)
 2. (t2)
 3. (t3)
 4. (t4)
 5. (t5)
 6. (t6)
 7. (t7)
 8. (t8)
 9. (t9)
10. (t10)
11. (t11)
12. (t12)
13. (t13)
14. (t14)
15. (t15)
16. (t16)
17. (t17)
18. (t18)
19. (t19)
20. (t20)
21. (t21)

We have already proven the mathematical progression for the
twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that relate
to time. Therefore, we have proven that these are the twenty-one
mini dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to time.
Since we have proven that these are the twenty-one mini
dimensions of existence within GOD that relate to time, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #117 – THE TWENTY-ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE
WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME ARE AS FOLLOWS:

 1. (t1)
 2. (t2)
 3. (t3)
 4. (t4)
 5. (t5)
 6. (t6)
 7. (t7)
 8. (t8)
 9. (t9)
10. (t10)
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11. (t11)
12. (t12)
13. (t13)
14. (t14)
15. (t15)
16. (t16)
17. (t17)
18. (t18)
19. (t19)
20. (t20)
21. (t21)

Step #119 – Realize that time is calibrated by setting one
complete revolution of the Earth upon its axis to be equal to
twenty-one hours. We know that it takes the Earth one day to
complete one revolution upon its axis. Therefore, we know that
one day represents a whole unit of time. We have proven that
there are twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD
that relate to time. This means that time is divided into
twenty-one equal portions. Thus, one day is divided into twenty-
one hours. Therefore, we have proven that time is calibrated by
setting one complete revolution of the Earth upon its axis to be
equal to twenty-one hours. Since we have proven that time is
calibrated by setting one complete revolution of the Earth upon
its axis to be equal to twenty-one hours, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #118 – TIME IS CALIBRATED BY SETTING ONE COMPLETE
REVOLUTION OF THE EARTH UPON ITS AXIS TO BE EQUAL TO TWENTY-ONE
HOURS!

Step #120 – Realize that time was marked at the death of
JESUS. We have already proven that time is in perpetual motion.
Thus, we know that time never stops. Our current system of
tracking time is based upon the fact that time began at the
death of JESUS. We already know that this is true. Therefore, we
are not required to prove that this is true. Since we already
know that this is true, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #119 – TIME WAS MARKED AT THE DEATH OF JESUS!

Step #121 – Realize that when GOD completes one revolution
upon his axis, history begins to repeat itself. We have already
proven that GOD travels a circular path. We know that a thing
that travels a circular path travels forever. We also know that
a thing that travels a circular path is destined to repeat its
path, over and over. We have already proven that GOD is the only
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reality that exists. Thus, we know that any history that exists
has to relate to GOD. Therefore, we have proven that when GOD
completes one revolution upon his axis, history begins to repeat
itself. Since we have proven that when GOD completes one
revolution upon his axis, history begins to repeat itself, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #120 – WHEN GOD COMPLETES ONE REVOLUTION UPON HIS
AXIS, HISTORY BEGINS TO REPEAT ITSELF!

Step #122 – Realize that GOD takes twenty-one centuries to
complete one revolution upon his axis. We have already proven
that there are twenty-one dimensions of existence within GOD
that relate to time. This means that time is divided into
twenty-one equal portions. We know that one revolution is equal
to the whole. Therefore, we know that one revolution is divided
into twenty-one equal segments of time. Thus, we need to know
how much time is contained in one of these segments. We know
that time is further divided into the past, the present, and the
future. Therefore, twenty-one divided by three equals seven.
Thus, there are seven equal portions of time that relate to the
past, seven equal portions of time that relate to the present,
and seven equal portions of time that relate to the future. We
have already proven that when GOD completes one revolution upon
his axis, history begins to repeat itself. Therefore, we now
have the information to determine which unit of time is equal to
one of these twenty-one equal portions of time. We have already
proven that the death of JESUS serves as a mark in time. Since
history begins to repeat itself when GOD completes one
revolution upon his axis, we know that the death of JESUS will
mark the amount of time that it takes for GOD to complete one
revolution upon his axis. Thus, we can determine, by trial and
error, that a decade is too small a unit of time. If each
portion of time were equal to a decade, history would repeat
itself every two hundred and ten years. This would mean that,
since he was crucified, JESUS has experienced death upon the
Earth every two hundred and ten years. There is no evidence to
suggest that this has happened. Therefore, we reject the notion
that it takes GOD two hundred and ten years to complete one
revolution upon his axis. We can determine, by trial and error,
that a millennium is too large a unit of time. If each portion
of time were equal to a millennium, it would be approximately
another nineteen thousand years before JESUS experiences death
upon the Earth again. In order to absolutely prove or disprove
when JESUS will experience death upon the Earth again, we are
required to wait until this event actually occurs. Thus, since
we are attempting to determine the timing of an event that is
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destined to occur in the future, we are forced to deal with
probability rather than fact. We submit that it is improbable
that we can wait approximately nineteen thousand years for JESUS
to return to the Earth. Also, if each portion of time were equal
to a millennium, it would mean that we are living in the past.
In fact, it would mean that we would remain in the past for
approximately the next five thousand years. Although this is
theoretically possible, it seems highly improbable. Therefore,
we reject the notion that it takes GOD twenty-one millenniums to
complete one revolution upon his axis. Thus, if a decade is too
small a unit of time, and a millennium is too large a unit of
time, then it must take GOD twenty-one centuries to complete one
revolution upon his axis. If each portion of time were equal to
a century, then this would mean that JESUS would experience
death upon the Earth again in the year 2100 A.D. This would seem
to be more probable than the other two alternatives that we have
considered. This would mean that we are currently living in the
future. In fact, this would mean that in the year 2100 A.D. the
future would become the past, and time would reset to zero.
Again, this alternative seems to be more probable than the other
two alternatives that we have considered. Thus, we accept the
notion that it takes GOD twenty-one centuries to complete one
revolution upon his axis. Therefore, we have proven, by trial
and error, that GOD takes twenty-one centuries to complete one
revolution upon his axis. Since we have proven that GOD takes
twenty-one centuries to complete one revolution upon his axis,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #121 – GOD TAKES TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES TO COMPLETE
ONE REVOLUTION UPON HIS AXIS!

Step #123 – Realize that the mathematical formula for
absolute time is [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) + (t7)] +
[(t8) + (t9) + (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) + (t14)] + [(t15) + (t16)
+ (t17) + (t18) + (t19) + (t20) + (t21)] = absolute time, where tn =
mini dimension of time #n. We have already proven that these are
the twenty-one mini dimensions of existence within GOD that
relate to time. We have already proven that GOD takes twenty-one
centuries to complete one revolution upon his axis. One
revolution is equal to a whole unit of time. Thus, we know that
time is divided into twenty-one equal sections. Therefore, we
have proven that this is the mathematical formula for absolute
time. Since we have proven that this is the mathematical formula
for absolute time, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #122 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR ABSOLUTE TIME
IS [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) + (t7)] + [(t8) + (t9)
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+ (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) + (t14)] + [(t15) + (t16) + (t17) +
(t18) + (t19) + (t20) + (t21)] = ABSOLUTE TIME, WHERE tn = MINI
DIMENSION OF TIME #n!

Step #124 – Realize that history repeats itself every
twenty-one centuries. We have already proven that GOD takes
twenty-one centuries to complete one revolution upon his axis.
We have already proven that when GOD completes one revolution
upon his axis, history begins to repeat itself. Therefore, we
have proven that history repeats itself every twenty-one
centuries. Since we have proven that history repeats itself
every twenty-one centuries, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #123 – HISTORY REPEATS ITSELF EVERY TWENTY-ONE
CENTURIES!

Step #125 – Realize that to eliminate existing error,
expedite calibration, and facilitate calculation, time should be
redefined to reflect absolute reality as follows:

 1. One revolution = twenty-one centuries
 2. One millennium = one thousand years
 3. One sevennium24 = seven hundred years
 4. The past = the first sevennium
 5. The present = the second sevennium
 6. The future = the third sevennium
 7. One century = one hundred years
 8. One decade = ten years
 9. One year = thirteen months
10. One year = fifty-two weeks
11. One year = three hundred and sixty-four days
12. One month = four weeks
13. One month = twenty-eight days
14. One week = seven days
15. One day = twenty-one hours
16. One hour = sixty-three minutes
17. One minute = seven seconds
18. One second = three mini seconds
19. One mini second = seven micro seconds

Presently, we set one day equal to twenty-four hours. This
setting presumes that an octave is divided into eight sections.
We know that an octave is divided into seven sections. Thus, our
present system of tracking time is based upon an illusion. By
redefining time, we do not alter it, we only change the way that
it is measured. Thus, since we have valid reasons for making
                    
24 This is a coined word. Sevennium is defined as a period of time that is
equal to seven hundred years.
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this change, we should redefine time. Therefore, we have proven
that to eliminate existing error, expedite calibration, and
facilitate calculation, time should be redefined to reflect
absolute reality. Since we have proven that to eliminate
existing error, expedite calibration, and facilitate
calculation, time should be redefined to reflect absolute
reality, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #124 – TO ELIMINATE EXISTING ERROR, EXPEDITE
CALIBRATION, AND FACILITATE CALCULATION, TIME SHOULD BE
REDEFINED TO REFLECT ABSOLUTE REALITY AS FOLLOWS:

 1. ONE REVOLUTION = TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES
 2. ONE MILLENNIUM = ONE THOUSAND YEARS
 3. ONE SEVENNIUM = SEVEN HUNDRED YEARS
 4. THE PAST = THE FIRST SEVENNIUM
 5. THE PRESENT = THE SECOND SEVENNIUM
 6. THE FUTURE = THE THIRD SEVENNIUM
 7. ONE CENTURY = ONE HUNDRED YEARS
 8. ONE DECADE = TEN YEARS
 9. ONE YEAR = THIRTEEN MONTHS
10. ONE YEAR = FIFTY-TWO WEEKS
11. ONE YEAR = THREE HUNDRED AND SIXTY-FOUR DAYS
12. ONE MONTH = FOUR WEEKS
13. ONE MONTH = TWENTY-EIGHT DAYS
14. ONE WEEK = SEVEN DAYS
15. ONE DAY = TWENTY-ONE HOURS
16. ONE HOUR = SIXTY-THREE MINUTES
17. ONE MINUTE = SEVEN SECONDS
18. ONE SECOND = THREE MINI SECONDS
19. ONE MINI SECOND = SEVEN MICRO SECONDS

Step #126 – Realize that an error exists in our current
date, which amounts to one day per year of recorded time. We
know that in order to keep track of time, we must divide some
established unit of time into equal segments. A clock is an
example of this phenomenon. Currently our clocks are used to
divide time into equal segments. Why is it that each month does
not contain an equal number of days and weeks? Clearly, this is
an error. Each month should contain the same number of days and
weeks. Also, the number of days contained in a year must equal
the product of the number of days contained in a month
multiplied by the number of months contained in a year. When we
correct this error, we discover that there are three hundred and
sixty-four days contained in a year instead of three hundred and
sixty-five days. We also discover that there are thirteen months
contained in a year instead of twelve months. We also discover
that there is exactly four weeks contained in every month.
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Therefore, we have erroneously included an extra day in every
year of recorded time. Thus, in the year 2000 A.D., we will have
lost two thousand days of time. Therefore, two thousand divided
by three hundred and sixty-four equals approximately five and
one-half years. Thus, on January 1, 2000 A.D., the correct date
will actually be approximately July 1, 2005 A.D. Therefore, we
have proven that an error exists in our current date, which
amounts to one day per year of recorded time. Since we have
proven that an error exists in our current date, which amounts
to one day per year of recorded time, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #125 – AN ERROR EXISTS IN OUR CURRENT DATE, WHICH
AMOUNTS TO ONE DAY PER YEAR OF RECORDED TIME!

Step #127 – Realize that destruction is an explosion. We
know that a nuclear explosion is an example of destruction.
Therefore, we have proven that destruction is an explosion.
Since we have proven that destruction is an explosion, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #126 – DESTRUCTION IS AN EXPLOSION!

Step #128 – Realize that creation is an implosion. We have
already proven that destruction is an explosion. We know that
creation is the opposite of destruction. We also know that an
implosion is the opposite of an explosion. Therefore, we have
proven that creation is an implosion. Since we have proven that
creation is an implosion, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #127 – CREATION IS AN IMPLOSION!

Step #129 – Realize that all real opposites are integrated
into a single reality within GOD. For example, we know that
creation and destruction are opposites. Yet, something must be
destroyed when something is created. Conversely, something must
be created when something is destroyed. We have already proven
that birth and death are not absolute. We have already proven
that birth and death relate to a change of form. Thus, we have
proven that something must be destroyed when something is
created, and something must be created when something is
destroyed. This demonstrates how creation and destruction are
one. We have already proven that all things that exist are
integrated into one thing, and that one thing is GOD. We know
that opposites exist. Thus, we have proven that all opposites
that exist are integrated into one thing, and that one thing is
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GOD. Therefore, we have proven that all real opposites are
integrated into a single reality within GOD. Since we have
proven that all real opposites are integrated into a single
reality within GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #128 – ALL REAL OPPOSITES ARE INTEGRATED INTO A
SINGLE REALITY WITHIN GOD!

Step #130 - Realize that GOD could not be any greater. We
have already proven that GOD is the entire kingdom of existence.
The entire kingdom of existence includes all real things. Thus,
it is impossible to be greater than the entire kingdom of
existence. Therefore, we have proven that GOD could not be any
greater. Since we have proven that GOD could not be any greater,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #129 - GOD COULD NOT BE ANY GREATER!
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Chapter Three

JESUS Revealed

Step #131 – Realize that JESUS is GOD. History reveals the
fact that JESUS existed upon the Earth in the form of a man. We
have already proven that anything that actually exists is GOD.
Therefore, we have proven that JESUS was GOD. We have already
proven that birth and death are not absolute. Therefore, once a
thing exists, it cannot absolutely disappear. We have already
proven that birth and death relate to a change of form. History
reveals the fact that JESUS experienced an Earthly death. Thus,
we know that JESUS currently exists in some form. We have
already proven that GOD is the only reality that exists.
Therefore, we have proven that JESUS is GOD. Since we have
proven that JESUS is GOD, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #130 – JESUS IS GOD!

Step #132 – Realize that JESUS is eternal. We have already
proven that GOD is eternal. We have already proven that JESUS is
GOD. Therefore, we have proven that JESUS is eternal. Since we
have proven that JESUS is eternal, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #131 – JESUS IS ETERNAL!

Step #133 – Realize that once every twenty-one centuries,
JESUS is destined to return to the Earth in the form of a man.
We know that in the past JESUS lived upon the Earth in the form
of a man. We have already proven that history repeats itself
every twenty-one centuries. Thus, we have proven that once every
twenty-one centuries, JESUS is destined to return to the Earth
in the form of a man. Since we have proven that once every
twenty-one centuries, JESUS is destined to return to the Earth
in the form of a man, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #132 – ONCE EVERY TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES, JESUS IS
DESTINED TO RETURN TO THE EARTH IN THE FORM OF A MAN!

Step #134 – Realize that GOD resurrects JESUS by
remembering him. We have already proven that GOD creates by
thinking. To remember is to rethink. Thus, since GOD has
previously created JESUS by thinking, GOD can resurrect JESUS by
remembering him. Therefore, we have proven that GOD resurrects
JESUS by remembering him. Since we have proven that GOD
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resurrects JESUS by remembering him, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #133 – GOD RESURRECTS JESUS BY REMEMBERING HIM!

Step #135 – Realize that JESUS is the bridge between GOD
and man. We have already proven that JESUS is GOD. History
confirms the fact that JESUS lived upon the Earth in the form of
a man. Thus, we have proven that JESUS was a man. Since JESUS is
both GOD and man, JESUS understands both GOD and man. Since
JESUS understands both GOD and man, JESUS is the bridge between
GOD and man. Therefore, we have proven that JESUS is the bridge
between GOD and man. Since we have proven that JESUS is the
bridge between GOD and man, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #134 – JESUS IS THE BRIDGE BETWEEN GOD AND MAN!
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Chapter Four

Mankind Revealed

Step #136 – Realize that mankind is GOD. We have already
proven that anything that actually exists is GOD. We know that
mankind actually exists. Therefore, we have proven that mankind
is GOD. Since we have proven that mankind is GOD, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #135 – MANKIND IS GOD!

Step #137 – Realize that mankind is eternal. We have
already proven that GOD is eternal. We have already proven that
mankind is GOD. Therefore, we have proven that mankind is
eternal. Since we have proven that mankind is eternal, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute law #136 – MANKIND IS ETERNAL!

Step #138 – Realize that mankind has never had free will.
We have already proven that mankind is GOD. We have already
proven that GOD is predetermined. Therefore, we have proven that
mankind is predetermined. This means that GOD predetermines all
aspects of mankind’s existence, including thought. Therefore,
mankind does not think. GOD thinks for mankind. If mankind does
not think, then mankind has never had free will. Therefore, we
have proven that mankind has never had free will. Since we have
proven that mankind has never had free will, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #137 – MANKIND HAS NEVER HAD FREE WILL!

Step #139 – Realize that the final judgement of mankind has
already occurred, and mankind has been found to be absolutely
innocent of having done anything, either right or wrong. We have
already proven that mankind has never had free will. Thus,
mankind is not responsible for any action. Since mankind is not
responsible for any action, mankind is absolutely innocent of
having done anything, either right or wrong. Therefore, we have
proven that the final judgement of mankind has already occurred,
and mankind has been found to be absolutely innocent of having
done anything, either right or wrong. Since we have proven that
the final judgement of mankind has already occurred, and mankind
has been found to be absolutely innocent of having done
anything, either right or wrong, we assert that this has now
become law.
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Absolute Law #138 – THE FINAL JUDGEMENT OF MANKIND HAS ALREADY
OCCURRED, AND MANKIND HAS BEEN FOUND TO BE ABSOLUTELY INNOCENT
OF HAVING DONE ANYTHING, EITHER RIGHT OR WRONG!

Step #140 – Realize that mankind is absolutely free. We
have already proven that the final judgement of mankind has
already occurred, and mankind has been found to be absolutely
innocent of having done anything, either right or wrong. This
means that mankind cannot take the credit for things done well.
Also, this means that mankind does not take the blame for things
done poorly. GOD knows that mankind is not responsible for any
action, right or wrong. Thus, mankind is absolutely innocent in
GOD’S mind. This amounts to being absolutely free. Therefore, we
have proven that mankind is absolutely free. Since we have
proven that mankind is absolutely free, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #139 – MANKIND IS ABSOLUTELY FREE!

Step #141 – Realize that mankind has no choice but to obey
GOD. We have already shown that mankind is not in control of
anything. We have already proven that GOD is in absolute control
of everything, everywhere, forever. Therefore, we have proven
that mankind has no choice but to obey GOD. Since we have proven
that mankind has no choice but to obey GOD, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #140 – MANKIND HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO OBEY GOD!

Step #142 – Realize that the Earth should be like GOD. We
have already proven that anything that actually exists is GOD.
We know that the Earth actually exists. Thus, we know that the
Earth is GOD. Since the Earth is GOD, it should be like GOD.
Therefore, we have proven that the Earth should be like GOD.
Since we have proven that the Earth should be like GOD, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #141 – THE EARTH SHOULD BE LIKE GOD!

Step #143 – Realize that mankind should avoid making
judgements since neither side of the argument is absolutely
correct or incorrect. For example: One person states that
television is good. A second person states that television is
bad. A third person states that television is. The third person
is the only one, of the three, who made an absolutely true
statement. The value of the neutral statement is on a level
above the value of either the negative statement, or the



65

positive statement. The following example will better illustrate
the relationship that exists between the negative, the positive,
and the neutral: A man uses a camera to take a picture of a
beautiful young girl. The man sends the film to a film processor
to be developed. The film processor returns the developed film
to the man. The man receives a negative and a positive proof
from the film processor. The negative somewhat resembles the
beautiful young girl, but both the position and the shading
appear to be reversed. The positive proof looks just like the
beautiful young girl. Both the position and the shading are
correct on the positive proof. Thus, it is clear that the value
of the positive proof is on a level above the negative. It is
also clear that the value of the neutral, which is the beautiful
young girl herself, is on a level above the positive proof.
Neither the negative, nor the positive, can compare to the
neutral. Therefore, we have proven that mankind should avoid
making judgements since neither side of the argument is
absolutely correct or incorrect. Because we have proven that
mankind should avoid making judgements since neither side of the
argument is absolutely correct or incorrect, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #142 – MANKIND SHOULD AVOID MAKING JUDGEMENTS SINCE
NEITHER SIDE OF THE ARGUMENT IS ABSOLUTELY CORRECT OR INCORRECT!

Step #144 – Realize that man is the force of destruction.
We have already proven that destruction is an explosion. Man’s
true nature is revealed by his sexuality. The essence of man’s
sexuality is revealed by his sexual climax. The male sexual
climax is an explosion that results in the release of sexual
energy. Therefore, we have proven that man is the force of
destruction. Since we have proven that man is the force of
destruction, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #143 – MAN IS THE FORCE OF DESTRUCTION!

Step #145 – Realize that woman is the force of creation. We
have already proven that creation is an implosion. Woman’s true
nature is revealed by her sexuality. The essence of woman’s
sexuality is revealed by her sexual climax. The female sexual
climax is an implosion that results in the consumption of sexual
energy. Therefore, we have proven that woman is the force of
creation. Since we have proven that woman is the force of
creation, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #144 – WOMAN IS THE FORCE OF CREATION!
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Chapter Five

Sex Revealed

Sex is defined as “…1 : either of the two major forms of
individuals that occur in many species and that are
distinguished respectively as female or male  2 : the sum of the
structural, functional, and behavioral characteristics of living
things that are involved in reproduction by two interacting
parents and that distinguish males and females  3 a : sexually
motivated phenomena or behavior b : SEXUAL INTERCOURSE…”25.

Step #146 – Realize that sex is the synthesis of the
opposites, positive and negative, into the neutral. We have
already proven that GOD is neutral. We have already proven that
GOD is everything. We know that sex is included in everything
because it actually exists. Thus, we have proven that GOD is
sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is neutral. Thus, sex =
neutral = (positive)(negative). An example of sex between a male
and a female confirms that this is true. A male, who represents
the positive, has sexual intercourse with a female, who
represents the negative. The female becomes pregnant. The female
gives birth to a child. The child represents the synthesis of
the male and the female. Thus, the positive and the negative are
synthesized into the neutral. Therefore, we have proven that sex
is the synthesis of the opposites, positive and negative, into
the neutral. Since we have proven that sex is the synthesis of
the opposites, positive and negative, into the neutral, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #145 – SEX IS THE SYNTHESIS OF THE OPPOSITES,
POSITIVE AND NEGATIVE, INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Step #147 – Realize that death is the division of the
neutral into the opposites, positive and negative. We know that
sex and death are opposites. We also know that multiplication
and division are opposites. Therefore, we have proven that death
is the division of the neutral into the opposites, positive and
negative. Since we have proven that death is the division of the
neutral into the opposites, positive and negative, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #146 – DEATH IS THE DIVISION OF THE NEUTRAL INTO
THE OPPOSITES, POSITIVE AND NEGATIVE!

                    
25 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, Inc.,
1996), p. 1073.
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Step #148 – Realize that the concepts of negative,
positive, and neutral are equal to the concepts of matter,
light, and energy. We have already proven that energy is
neutral. Thus, we have proven that the neutral is equal to
energy. Therefore, we know that the results of dividing both the
neutral and energy will be the same. We have already proven that
the neutral divides into the opposites, positive and negative.
We have already proven that energy divides into light and
matter. Thus, we have proven that the positive is equal to
light, and the negative is equal to matter. The concepts of
negative, positive, and neutral represent all of the mental
possibilities for existence, and the concepts of matter, light,
and energy represent all of the physical possibilities for
existence. Therefore, we have proven that the concepts of
negative, positive, and neutral are equal to the concepts of
matter, light, and energy. Since we have proven that the
concepts of negative, positive, and neutral are equal to the
concepts of matter, light, and energy, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #147 – THE CONCEPTS OF NEGATIVE, POSITIVE, AND
NEUTRAL ARE EQUAL TO THE CONCEPTS OF MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Step #149 – Realize that the positive is an octave above
the negative, and the neutral is an octave above the positive.
We have already proven that light is an octave above matter, and
energy is an octave above light. We have already proven that the
concepts of negative, positive, and neutral are equal to the
concepts of matter, light, and energy. Therefore, we have proven
that the positive is an octave above the negative, and the
neutral is an octave above the positive. Since we have proven
that the positive is an octave above the negative, and the
neutral is an octave above the positive, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #148 – THE POSITIVE IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE
NEGATIVE, AND THE NEUTRAL IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE POSITIVE!

Step #150 – Realize that GOD designed males to rule over
females. We observe males to be the aggressive force in life. We
observe females to be the passive force in life. We know that
the aggressive force dominates the passive force. We observe
males to be physically strong. We observe females to be
physically weak. Thus, should he choose to do so, a male has the
physical ability to force his will upon a female. Therefore, we
have proven that GOD designed males to rule over females. Since
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we have proven that GOD designed males to rule over females, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #149 – GOD DESIGNED MALES TO RULE OVER FEMALES!

Step #151 – Realize that GOD designed females to be ruled
over by males. We know that GOD designed both males and females.
We have already proven that GOD designed males to rule over
females. Therefore, we have proven that GOD designed females to
be ruled over by males. Since we have proven that GOD designed
females to be ruled over by males, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #150 – GOD DESIGNED FEMALES TO BE RULED OVER BY
MALES!

Step #152 – Realize that males are an octave above females,
and GOD is an octave above males. We have already proven that
GOD is neutral. We have already proven that GOD designed males
to rule over females. We know that males and females equal the
positive and the negative. Since males are designed to rule over
females, we know that males are equal to the positive, and
females are equal to the negative. We have already proven that
the positive is an octave above the negative, and the neutral is
an octave above the positive. Therefore, we have proven that
males are an octave above females, and GOD is an octave above
males. Since we have proven that males are an octave above
females, and GOD is an octave above males, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #151 – MALES ARE AN OCTAVE ABOVE FEMALES, AND GOD
IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE MALES!

Step #153 – Realize that sex is the difference between a
straight line (death) and a circle (life). A straight line
symbolizes death because all straight lines have a beginning and
an end. A circle symbolizes life because no circle contains a
beginning or an end. Thus, the beginning of a straight line and
its opposite, the end of a straight line, remain divided in all
straight lines. However, in all circles, the end of the line is
engaged in sexual intercourse with its opposite, the beginning
of the line. Therefore, we have proven that sex is the
difference between a straight line (death) and a circle (life).
Since we have proven that sex is the difference between a
straight line (death) and a circle (life), we assert that this
has now become law.
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Absolute Law #152 – SEX IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN A STRAIGHT
LINE (DEATH) AND A CIRCLE (LIFE)!

Step #154 – Realize that sex is the difference between life
and death. Sex causes life to be continuous. Sex renews life.
Without sex, life becomes discontinuous. Life that has become
discontinuous is no longer described as life. It is described as
death. Therefore, we have proven that sex is the difference
between life and death. Since we have proven that sex is the
difference between life and death, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #153 – SEX IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN LIFE AND
DEATH!

Step #155 – Realize that sex could not be more important.
We have already proven that sex is the difference between life
and death. Therefore, we have proven that sex could not be more
important. Since we have proven that sex could not be more
important, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #154 – SEX COULD NOT BE MORE IMPORTANT!

Step #156 – Realize that GOD is sex. We have already proven
that GOD is everything. We know that sex is a part of everything
because it actually exists. Therefore, we have proven that GOD
is sex. Since we have proven that GOD is sex, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #155 – GOD IS SEX!

Step #157 – Realize that sex is eternal. We have already
proven that GOD is eternal. We have already proven that GOD is
sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is eternal. Since we
have proven that sex is eternal, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #156 – SEX IS ETERNAL!

Step #158 – Realize that sex is continuous. We have already
proven that GOD is continuous. We have already proven that GOD
is sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is continuous. Since
we have proven that sex is continuous, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #157 – SEX IS CONTINUOUS!
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Step #159 – Realize that sex is everywhere. We have already
proven that GOD is everywhere. We have already proven that GOD
is sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is everywhere. Since
we have proven that sex is everywhere, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #158 – SEX IS EVERYWHERE!

Step #160 – Realize that sex is everything. We have already
proven that GOD is everything. We have already proven that GOD
is sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is everything. Since
we have proven that sex is everything, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #159 – SEX IS EVERYTHING!

Step #161 – Realize that sex is the common denominator of
existence. We have already proven that sex is everywhere. We
have already proven that sex is everything. Therefore, we have
proven that sex is the common denominator of existence. Since we
have proven that sex is the common denominator of existence, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #160 – SEX IS THE COMMON DENOMINATOR OF EXISTENCE!

Step #162 – Realize that sex is spherical. We have already
proven that GOD is spherical. We have already proven that GOD is
sex. Therefore, we have proven that sex is spherical. Since we
have proven that sex is spherical, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #161 – SEX IS SPHERICAL!

Step #163 – Realize that every different form of sex that
can exist, does exist. We have already proven that sex is
spherical. We know that a very large number of diameters can be
constructed inside a sphere. We know that a diameter is a
straight line. We know that the beginning of a straight line and
the end of a straight line are opposites. Therefore, we know
that sex is comprised of a very large number of opposites.
Furthermore, we know that when we construct every possible
diameter that can be contained within a sphere, there is no way
to construct additional diameters within this same sphere. Thus,
we know that when a thing is spherical, it contains every
different form of that thing that can exist. Therefore, we have
proven that every different form of sex that can exist, does
exist. Since we have proven that every different form of sex
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that can exist, does exist, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #162 – EVERY DIFFERENT FORM OF SEX THAT CAN EXIST,
DOES EXIST!

Step #164 – Realize that GOD ordains all sex, including,
but not limited to, rape, incest, masturbation, intercourse,
sodomy, and homosexuality. We have already proven that GOD
ordains everything that actually does occur. We know that all
forms of sex actually do occur. Therefore, we have proven that
GOD ordains all sex, including, but not limited to, rape,
incest, masturbation, intercourse, sodomy, and homosexuality.
Since we have proven that GOD ordains all sex, including, but
not limited to, rape, incest, masturbation, intercourse, sodomy,
and homosexuality, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #163 – GOD ORDAINS ALL SEX, INCLUDING, BUT NOT
LIMITED TO, RAPE, INCEST, MASTURBATION, INTERCOURSE, SODOMY, AND
HOMOSEXUALITY!

Step #165 – Realize that unprotected sexual intercourse
between a male and a female is distinguished from all other
forms of sex due to the fact that it is the only form of sex
that can result in reproduction. We already know that this is
true. Therefore, it has already been proven that unprotected
sexual intercourse between a male and a female is distinguished
from all other forms of sex due to the fact that it is the only
form of sex that can result in reproduction. Since it has
already been proven that unprotected sexual intercourse between
a male and a female is distinguished from all other forms of sex
due to the fact that it is the only form of sex that can result
in reproduction, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #164 – UNPROTECTED SEXUAL INTERCOURSE BETWEEN A
MALE AND A FEMALE IS DISTINGUISHED FROM ALL OTHER FORMS OF SEX
DUE TO THE FACT THAT IT IS THE ONLY FORM OF SEX THAT CAN RESULT
IN REPRODUCTION!
 

Step #166 – Realize that GOD is perpetually preoccupied
with sexual thought. We have already proven that GOD is a
perpetual, sexual climax. We have already proven that GOD is
predetermined. We have already proven that GOD is alive,
conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Therefore, we have
proven that GOD is perpetually preoccupied with sexual thought.
Since we have proven that GOD is perpetually preoccupied with
sexual thought, we assert that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #165 – GOD IS PERPETUALLY PREOCCUPIED WITH SEXUAL
THOUGHT!

Step #167 – Realize that sex is the very essence of GOD. We
have already proven that GOD is sex. We have already proven that
GOD is perpetually preoccupied with sexual thought. We have
already proven that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax.
Therefore, we have proven that sex is the very essence of GOD.
Since we have proven that sex is the very essence of GOD, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #166 – SEX IS THE VERY ESSENCE OF GOD!

Step #168 – Realize that sex is the mechanism of perpetual
motion. We have already proven that GOD is in perpetual motion.
We have already proven that GOD is sex. Thus, we have proven
that sex is in perpetual motion. We have already proven that GOD
is energy. We have already proven that energy is everywhere. We
have already proven that all energy is sex energy. Therefore, we
have proven that sex energy is everywhere. Thus, we have sex
energy everywhere, and it is in perpetual motion. This means
that sex energy is the drive mechanism of perpetual motion.
Therefore, we have proven that sex is the mechanism of perpetual
motion. Since we have proven that sex is the mechanism of
perpetual motion, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #167 – SEX IS THE MECHANISM OF PERPETUAL MOTION!

Step #169 – Realize that to GOD, life is sexual feeling. We
have already proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent,
and thoughtful. We have already proven that GOD is a perpetual,
sexual climax. GOD cannot be a perpetual, sexual climax without
experiencing sexual feeling. Therefore, we have proven that to
GOD, life is sexual feeling. Since we have proven that to GOD,
life is sexual feeling, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #168 – TO GOD, LIFE IS SEXUAL FEELING!

Step #170 – Realize that sex leads to GOD. We know that sex
is integration. We have already proven that all things that
exist are integrated into one thing, and that one thing is GOD.
Therefore, we have proven that sex leads to GOD. Since we have
proven that sex leads to GOD, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #169 – SEX LEADS TO GOD!
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Step #171 – Realize that division leads away from GOD. We
have already proven that sex leads to GOD. We know that division
is the opposite of sex. Therefore, we have proven that division
leads away from GOD. Since we have proven that division leads
away from GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #170 – DIVISION LEADS AWAY FROM GOD!

Step #172 – Realize that the sole purpose for the existence
of the Earth, and all of its inhabitants, is that it gives GOD
sexual pleasure. To GOD, the Earth is a sex product. We have
already proven that GOD has sex by thinking. Thus, thinking
gives GOD great pleasure. We have already proven that GOD is a
perpetual, sexual climax. We have already proven that GOD is
energy. We have already proven that all energy is sex energy. We
have already proven that GOD is predetermined. We have already
proven that GOD is perpetually preoccupied with sexual thought.
Thus, the Earth, and all of its inhabitants, exist because of
GOD’S sexual thought. Therefore, we have proven that the sole
purpose for the existence of the Earth, and all of its
inhabitants, is that it gives GOD sexual pleasure. Since we have
proven that the sole purpose for the existence of the Earth, and
all of its inhabitants, is that it gives GOD sexual pleasure, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #171 – THE SOLE PURPOSE FOR THE EXISTENCE OF THE
EARTH, AND ALL OF ITS INHABITANTS, IS THAT IT GIVES GOD SEXUAL
PLEASURE!

Step #173 – Realize that the perpetual, sexual climax that
is GOD is equal to the sum of all the sexual climaxes that
happen throughout GOD. We already know that the whole equals the
sum of its parts. Therefore, we have proven that the perpetual,
sexual climax that is GOD is equal to the sum of all the sexual
climaxes that happen throughout GOD. Since we have proven that
the perpetual, sexual climax that is GOD is equal to the sum of
all the sexual climaxes that happen throughout GOD, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #172 – THE PERPETUAL, SEXUAL CLIMAX THAT IS GOD IS
EQUAL TO THE SUM OF ALL THE SEXUAL CLIMAXES THAT HAPPEN
THROUGHOUT GOD!

Step #174 – Realize that mankind needs to make sex the most
important consideration in life. We have already proven that the
sole purpose for the existence of the Earth, and all of its
inhabitants, is that it gives GOD sexual pleasure. We have
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already proven that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax. We have
already proven that GOD is energy. We have already proven that
all energy is sex energy. Obviously, to say that sex is very
important to GOD is an understatement of substantial magnitude.
Therefore, since GOD is preoccupied with sex, mankind should
also be preoccupied with sex. When mankind is preoccupied with
sex, mankind makes sex the most important consideration in life.
Therefore, we have proven that mankind needs to make sex the
most important consideration in life. Since we have proven that
mankind needs to make sex the most important consideration in
life, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #173 – MANKIND NEEDS TO MAKE SEX THE MOST IMPORTANT
CONSIDERATION IN LIFE!

Step #175 – Realize that sex is mankind’s reward from GOD.
During a sexual climax, mankind is more at one with GOD than at
any other time. A sexual climax is life’s most gratifying event.
The reason that this is true is that GOD shares himself with
mankind at this time. It is at this time of sexual climax that
mankind is at one with GOD. What greater reward could GOD give
to mankind than to share himself with mankind? Therefore, we
have proven that sex is mankind’s reward from GOD. Since we have
proven that sex is mankind’s reward from GOD, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #174 – SEX IS MANKIND’S REWARD FROM GOD!

Step #176 – Realize that since sex is mankind’s reward from
GOD, it is proper that mankind reward GOD by having the best sex
possible. When mankind has the best sex possible, then both GOD
and mankind benefit. Therefore, the purposes of both GOD and
mankind become synthesized into a single, mutual purpose. Thus,
sex is mankind’s reward from GOD, and sex is GOD’S reward from
mankind. (Note: Perhaps mankind should consider making sex more
of a ritual type event. Sex could include the stimulation of all
of mankind’s senses. Sexual aphrodisiacs could also be used.
Mankind could find and use the most effective aphrodisiacs.
Marijuana is either at the top, or very near the top, of this
list of sexual aphrodisiacs.) Therefore, we have proven that
since sex is mankind’s reward from GOD, it is proper that
mankind reward GOD by having the best sex possible. Because we
have proven that since sex is mankind’s reward from GOD, it is
proper that mankind reward GOD by having the best sex possible,
we assert that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #175 – SINCE SEX IS MANKIND’S REWARD FROM GOD, IT
IS PROPER THAT MANKIND REWARD GOD BY HAVING THE BEST SEX
POSSIBLE!

Step #177 – Realize that the greater the difference is
between two opposites, the greater the attraction between them
will be, and the more alike that two things are, the more they
will repel each other. We have already proven that opposite
forces attract each other, and like forces repel each other. We
already know that the stronger two bar magnets are, the greater
the attraction will be between opposite ends of the two magnets.
Likewise, we already know that the stronger two bar magnets are,
the greater the repulsion will be between like ends of the two
magnets. Therefore, we have proven that the greater the
difference is between two opposites, the greater the attraction
between them will be, and the more alike that two things are,
the more they will repel each other. Since we have proven that
the greater the difference is between two opposites, the greater
the attraction between them will be, and the more alike that two
things are, the more they will repel each other, we assert that
this has now become law.

Absolute Law #176 – THE GREATER THE DIFFERENCE IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE GREATER THE ATTRACTION BETWEEN THEM WILL BE, AND
THE MORE ALIKE THAT TWO THINGS ARE, THE MORE THEY WILL REPEL
EACH OTHER!

Step #178 – Realize that the greater the difference is
between two opposites, the greater that sex between them will
be. We have already proven that the greater the difference is
between two opposites, the greater the attraction between them
will be, and the more alike that two things are, the more they
will repel each other. Logically, it follows that the greater
the attraction is between two opposites, the greater that sex
between them will be. Therefore, we have proven that the greater
the difference is between two opposites, the greater that sex
between them will be. Since we have proven that the greater the
difference is between two opposites, the greater that sex
between them will be, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #177 – THE GREATER THE DIFFERENCE IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE GREATER THAT SEX BETWEEN THEM WILL BE!

Step #179 – Realize that the stronger the sexual bond is
between two opposites, the less likely they are to separate. We
know that the stronger two bar magnets are, the greater the
attraction will be between opposite ends of the two magnets.
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Therefore, we have proven that the stronger the sexual bond is
between two opposites, the less likely they are to separate.
Since we have proven that the stronger the sexual bond is
between two opposites, the less likely they are to separate, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #178 – THE STRONGER THE SEXUAL BOND IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE LESS LIKELY THEY ARE TO SEPARATE!

Step #180 – Realize that GOD reveals a person’s perfect
opposite in their sexual fantasies. We have already proven that
GOD is sex. We have already proven that GOD is a perpetual,
sexual climax. We have already proven that GOD is perpetually
preoccupied with sexual thought. Thus, we know that GOD is the
source of all sexual thought. A sexual fantasy is a collection
of sexual thoughts. Thus, we know that GOD is the source of all
sexual fantasies. We know that GOD unites the opposites in sex.
Thus, it follows that one’s sexual fantasies, which originate
with GOD, would relate to one’s perfect opposite. Therefore, we
have proven that GOD reveals a person’s perfect opposite in
their sexual fantasies. Since we have proven that GOD reveals a
person’s perfect opposite in their sexual fantasies, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #179 – GOD REVEALS A PERSON’S PERFECT OPPOSITE IN
THEIR SEXUAL FANTASIES!

Step #181 – Realize that the exact opposite of a female,
age X1, is a male, age X2. We have already proven the
mathematical progression for the twenty-one minor dimensions of
existence within GOD. This mathematical progression reveals that
matter = X1, light = X2, and energy = X4. We have already proven
that the concepts of negative, positive, and neutral are equal
to the concepts of matter, light, and energy. Thus, the negative
= X1, the positive = X2, and the neutral = X4. We have already
proven that males are positive, and females are negative. Thus,
we have proven that females = X1, and males = X2. Therefore, we
have proven that the exact opposite of a female, age X1, is a
male, age X2. Since we have proven that the exact opposite of a
female, age X1, is a male, age X2, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #180 – THE EXACT OPPOSITE OF A FEMALE, AGE X1, IS A
MALE, AGE X2!

Step #182 – Realize that the optimum time for a female
virgin to marry is the day before her eighth birthday. GOD has
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shown us when this time should be. We know that the cycle of
matter is completed in the seventh minor dimension because the
eighth minor dimension is light. We have already proven that GOD
= neutral = energy. We have already proven that males = positive
= light. We have already proven that females = negative =
matter. Therefore, we know that the cycle of a female is
completed in the seventh year of her existence. Thus, a female
should be complete at the end of seven years. This means that on
the day before a female’s eighth birthday she is ready to have
sex. Thus, a female virgin should marry on the day before her
eighth birthday. Therefore, we have proven that the optimum time
for a female virgin to marry is the day before her eighth
birthday. Since we have proven that the optimum time for a
female virgin to marry is the day before her eighth birthday, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #181 – THE OPTIMUM TIME FOR A FEMALE VIRGIN TO
MARRY IS THE DAY BEFORE HER EIGHTH BIRTHDAY!

Step #183 – Realize that perfect opposites are born in the
same month, on the same day, at the same hour, and at the same
minute, exactly forty-two years apart. We have already proven
that the optimum time for a female virgin to marry is the day
before her eighth birthday. Thus, we know that the age of the
female is seven years old. We have already proven that the exact
opposite of a female, age X1, is a male, age X2. Thus, we know
that if X = 7, then X2 = 49. Therefore, the exact opposite of a
seven-year-old female is a forty-nine-year-old male. Thus, we
know that perfect opposites have the same birthday. Therefore,
we have proven that perfect opposites are born in the same
month, on the same day, at the same hour, and at the same
minute, exactly forty-two years apart. Since we have proven that
perfect opposites are born in the same month, on the same day,
at the same hour, and at the same minute, exactly forty-two
years apart, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #182 – PERFECT OPPOSITES ARE BORN IN THE SAME
MONTH, ON THE SAME DAY, AT THE SAME HOUR, AND AT THE SAME
MINUTE, EXACTLY FORTY-TWO YEARS APART!

Step #184 – Realize that optimum sex includes the
following:

(1) Marriage on the day before the female’s eighth
birthday

 (2)  Privacy
 (3)  A comfortable bed
 (4)  The positive stimulation of all of mankind’s senses
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 (5)  No protection against pregnancy
 (6)  An aphrodisiac
(7) Sexual intercourse, face-to-face, with the male on

top of the female
(8) A seven-year-old female virgin, who has no sexual

experience beyond masturbation, and who has the same
birthday as the male

 (9)  A forty-nine-year-old, sexually experienced, male
(10)  A simultaneous, sexual climax
(11)  Love
(12)  Pregnancy
(13)  Reproduction

We know that GOD authorizes sex between a married male and
female. Thus, marriage makes sex a legal act. We have already
proven that the optimum time for a female virgin to marry is the
day before her eighth birthday. Therefore, it is proper for this
list to include marriage on the day before the female’s eighth
birthday. We know that both sexual partners will be relaxed when
they are alone. We also know that having an audience would prove
to be a distraction during sex. Thus, it is proper for this list
to include privacy. We know that a comfortable bed is a definite
asset when having sex. We also know that an uncomfortable bed
can be a distraction when having sex. Thus, it is proper for
this list to include a comfortable bed. We know that mankind is
limited to experiencing life via the human senses. Thus, it is
logical that when all of mankind’s senses are being positively
stimulated, the experience of life is maximized. Likewise, it is
logical that since sex is life’s most pleasant experience, sex
will be appreciated the most when all of mankind’s senses are
being positively stimulated. Thus, it is proper for this list to
include the positive stimulation of all of mankind's senses. We
know that the primary objective of sex is reproduction. We know
that reproduction cannot occur if a successful means of birth
control is used. Thus, it is proper for this list to include the
lack of protection against pregnancy. An aphrodisiac is defined
as “…1 : an agent (as a food or drug) that arouses or is held to
arouse sexual desire…”26. Any agent that arouses sexual desire
would improve sex, provided that there are no other side effects
that would have a detrimental effect upon sex or life. Thus, it
is proper for this list to include an aphrodisiac. We know that
the primary objective of sex is reproduction. We know that
reproduction can only occur as the result of sexual intercourse.
Furthermore, it is necessary that the sexual position be face-
to-face. There are three reasons for this. Firstly, this
position is necessary for proper stimulation of the female
                    
26 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, Inc.,
1996), p. 54.
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clitoris. Secondly, it is proper that both sexual partners be
able to look each other directly in the eye. Thirdly, it allows
the sexual partners to kiss freely. It is also necessary for the
male to be on top of the female. There are two reasons for this.
Firstly, the female is placed in a submissive position when the
male is on top of her. This allows the male to rule over the
female. Secondly, this position allows the sexually aggressive
male greater flexibility to move while orchestrating the sexual
event. Thus, it is proper for this list to include sexual
intercourse, face-to-face, with the male on top of the female.
We know that the primary objective of sex is reproduction. We
know that a male and a female must have sexual intercourse in
order for reproduction to have a chance of occurring. We have
already proven that the greater the difference is between two
opposites, the greater that sex between them will be. Thus, one
mate should be young, and the other mate should be old.
Likewise, one mate should be without sexual experience, and the
other mate should be sexually experienced. Physical resistance
to sexual penetration translates into sexual pleasure for both
sexual partners. There is greater physical resistance to sexual
penetration when the sexual partners are a young, female virgin,
and an old, sexually experienced, male. Also, GOD created males
to be the sexual aggressor. Thus, it is appropriate that the
male be the one who is sexually experienced. We have already
proven that the optimum time for a female virgin to marry is the
day before her eighth birthday. We have already proven that the
exact opposite of a female, age X1, is a male, age X2. We have
already proven that perfect opposites are born in the same
month, on the same day, at the same hour, and at the same
minute, exactly forty-two years apart. Therefore, it is proper
for this list to include both a seven-year-old female virgin,
who has no sexual experience beyond masturbation, and who has
the same birthday as the male, and a forty-nine-year-old,
sexually experienced, male. If reproduction were the only
function of sex, every sexual event that occurred within GOD
would result in reproduction. We know that this is not the case.
Thus, we know that sexual pleasure is also a function of sex.
GOD is automatically a participant in all sexual climaxes that
occur. Thus, when a male and a female reach a sexual climax
simultaneously, then GOD, the male, and the female experience a
mutual state of sexual climax. This experience produces the
ultimate in sexual pleasure and meaning. Thus, it is proper for
this list to include a simultaneous, sexual climax. We know that
sex is the bond between a male and a female. The male responds
to this wonderful sex by loving both the female and the sex. The
female responds to this wonderful sex by loving both the male
and the sex. Thus, it is proper for this list to include love.
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(Note: The strength of the bond between a male and a female is
very strong if, at the time of their marriage, the female was a
virgin, who had no sexual experience beyond masturbation. If the
female was not a virgin, then the strength of the bond is
substantially diminished. The demands of marriage are great. To
substantially diminish the strength of the sexual bond between a
male and his wife is to substantially diminish all aspects of
their relationship. Thus, marriage between a male and a female,
who is not a virgin, is the primary reason for the breakdown of
the institutional family. This is so true, and so important to
the future of mankind, that we should not allow children to be
born outside of the marriage between a male and a female virgin.
This would guarantee the reparation of the institutional family,
which would guarantee the reparation of mankind.) We know that
reproduction is the primary objective of sex. Pregnancy must
precede reproduction. Thus, it is proper for this list to
include pregnancy. Since reproduction is the primary objective
of sex, it is proper for this list to include reproduction.
Therefore, we have proven that these are the ingredients that
must be present in order to achieve optimum sex. Since we have
proven that these are the ingredients that must be present in
order to achieve optimum sex, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #183 – OPTIMUM SEX INCLUDES THE FOLLOWING:
(1) MARRIAGE ON THE DAY BEFORE THE FEMALE’S EIGHTH

BIRTHDAY
 (2)  PRIVACY
 (3)  A COMFORTABLE BED
 (4)  THE POSITIVE STIMULATION OF ALL OF MANKIND’S SENSES
 (5)  NO PROTECTION AGAINST PREGNANCY
 (6)  AN APHRODISIAC
(7) SEXUAL INTERCOURSE, FACE-TO-FACE, WITH THE MALE ON

TOP OF THE FEMALE
(8) A SEVEN-YEAR-OLD FEMALE VIRGIN, WHO HAS NO SEXUAL

EXPERIENCE BEYOND MASTURBATION, AND WHO HAS THE SAME
BIRTHDAY AS THE MALE

 (9)  A FORTY-NINE-YEAR-OLD, SEXUALLY EXPERIENCED, MALE
(10)  A SIMULTANEOUS, SEXUAL CLIMAX
(11)  LOVE
(12)  PREGNANCY
(13)  REPRODUCTION

Step #185 – Realize that optimum sex between a male virgin
and a female includes the following:

(1) Live together, outside of marriage
(2) Privacy
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(3) A comfortable bed
(4) The positive stimulation of all of mankind’s senses
(5) Absolute protection against pregnancy (sterilized

female)
(6) An aphrodisiac
(7) Sexual intercourse, face-to-face, with the male on

top of the female
(8) An old, sexually experienced, unmarried female, with

the same birthday as the male
(9) A male virgin, who is not younger than age eight, or

older than age fourteen, and who has no sexual
experience beyond masturbation

     (10)  A simultaneous, sexual climax
     (11)  Love
     (12)  No pregnancy
     (13)  No reproduction
We know that males and females are opposites. Thus, male
sexuality is the inverse function of female sexuality. We
observe that some of the requirements for optimum sex are the
same for both male and female virgins. We observe that privacy,
a comfortable bed, the positive stimulation of all of mankind’s
senses, an aphrodisiac, sexual intercourse, face-to-face, with
the male on top of the female, a simultaneous, sexual climax,
and love are requirements for optimum sex for both male and
female virgins. The remaining requirements for optimum sex, for
both male and female virgins, are opposites. We know that to
marry at a specific time is opposite of living together, outside
of marriage, at a nonspecific time. Thus, it is proper that this
list includes living together, outside of marriage. We know that
both sexual partners will be relaxed when they are alone. We
also know that having an audience would prove to be a
distraction during sex. Thus, it is proper for this list to
include privacy. We know that a comfortable bed is a definite
asset when having sex. We also know that an uncomfortable bed
can be a distraction when having sex. Thus, it is proper for
this list to include a comfortable bed. We know that mankind is
limited to experiencing life via the human senses. Thus, it is
logical that when all of mankind’s senses are being positively
stimulated, the experience of life is maximized. Likewise, it is
logical that since sex is life’s most pleasant experience, sex
will be appreciated the most when all of mankind’s senses are
being positively stimulated. Thus, it is proper for this list to
include the positive stimulation of all of mankind’s senses. We
know that absolute protection against pregnancy (sterilized
female) is the opposite of no protection against pregnancy.
Thus, it is proper for this list to include absolute protection
against pregnancy (sterilized female). An aphrodisiac is defined
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as “…1 : an agent (as a food or drug) that arouses or is held to
arouse sexual desire…”27. Any agent that arouses sexual desire
would improve sex, provided that there are no other side effects
that would have a detrimental effect upon sex or life. Thus, it
is proper for this list to include an aphrodisiac. We know that
the primary object of sex is reproduction. We know that
reproduction can only occur as the result of sexual intercourse.
We know that males are expected to marry females. We also know
that reproduction is an expected result of these marriages.
Thus, the male sexual experience, prior to marriage, should be
viewed as a sexual training experience that is designed to
prepare the male for the sex that he will have with his future
wife. We know that a person’s initial sexual experience defines
sex for that person. This means that if a heterosexual male’s
first sexual encounter with another person is sexual intercourse
with a heterosexual female, then that heterosexual male will
always prefer sexual intercourse with a heterosexual female.
Thus, since, during marriage, a male is expected to participate
in sexual intercourse for the purpose of reproduction, it is
appropriate for the male to prefer sexual intercourse with a
female. Furthermore, it is necessary that the sexual position be
face-to-face. There are three reasons for this. Firstly, this
position is necessary for proper stimulation of the female
clitoris. Secondly, it is proper that both sexual partners be
able to look each other directly in the eye. Thirdly, it allows
the sexual partners to kiss freely. It is also necessary for the
male to be on top of the female. There are two reasons for this.
Firstly, the female is placed in a submissive position when the
male is on top of her. This allows the male to rule over the
female. Secondly, this position allows the sexually aggressive
male greater flexibility to move while orchestrating the sexual
event. Thus, it is proper for this list to include sexual
intercourse, face-to-face, with the male on top of the female.
We know that a male virgin, who is not younger than age eight,
or older than age fourteen, and who has no sexual experience
beyond masturbation, is the opposite of a seven-year-old female
virgin, who has no sexual experience beyond masturbation, and
who has the same birthday as the male. We also know that an old,
sexually experienced, unmarried female, with the same birthday
as the male, is the opposite of a forty-nine-year-old, sexually
experienced, male. Thus, it is proper for this list to include
both an old, sexually experienced, unmarried female, with the
same birthday as the male, and a male virgin, who is not younger
than age eight, or older than age fourteen, and who has no
sexual experience beyond masturbation. If reproduction were the

                    
27 Ibid., p. 54.
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only function of sex, every sexual event that occurred within
GOD would result in reproduction. We know that this is not the
case. Thus, we know that sexual pleasure is also a function of
sex. GOD is automatically a participant in all sexual climaxes
that occur. Thus, when a male and a female reach a simultaneous,
sexual climax, then GOD, the male, and the female experience a
mutual state of sexual climax. This experience produces the
ultimate in sexual pleasure and meaning. Thus, it is proper for
this list to include a simultaneous, sexual climax. We know that
sex is the bond between a male and a female. The male responds
to this wonderful sex by loving both the female and the sex. The
female responds to this wonderful sex by loving both the male
and the sex. Thus, it is proper for this list to include love.
We know that the opposite of being pregnant is not being
pregnant. Thus, it is proper for this list to include no
pregnancy. We know that the opposite of reproduction is no
reproduction. Thus, it is proper for this list to include no
reproduction. Therefore, we have proven that these are the
ingredients that must be present in order to achieve optimum sex
between a male virgin and a female. Since we have proven that
these are the ingredients that must be present in order to
achieve optimum sex between a male virgin and a female, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #184 – OPTIMUM SEX BETWEEN A MALE VIRGIN AND A
FEMALE INCLUDES THE FOLLOWING:

(1) LIVE TOGETHER, OUTSIDE OF MARRIAGE
(2) PRIVACY
(3) A COMFORTABLE BED
(4) THE POSITIVE STIMULATION OF ALL OF MANKIND’S SENSES
(5) ABSOLUTE PROTECTION AGAINST PREGNANCY (STERILIZED

FEMALE)
(6) AN APHRODISIAC
(7) SEXUAL INTERCOURSE, FACE-TO-FACE, WITH THE MALE ON

TOP OF THE FEMALE
(8) AN OLD, SEXUALLY EXPERIENCED, UNMARRIED FEMALE, WITH

THE SAME BIRTHDAY AS THE MALE
(9) A MALE VIRGIN, WHO IS NOT YOUNGER THAN AGE EIGHT, OR

OLDER THAN AGE FOURTEEN, AND WHO HAS NO SEXUAL
EXPERIENCE BEYOND MASTURBATION

     (10)  A SIMULTANEOUS, SEXUAL CLIMAX
     (11)  LOVE
     (12)  NO PREGNANCY
     (13)  NO REPRODUCTION

Step #186 – Realize that mental concentration is the
vehicle of travel within GOD’S consciousness, and sexual energy
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is the fuel for this vehicle. Basically, this is the formula for
a sexual climax. In order to achieve a sexual climax, one must
concentrate on sexual feeling. When concentration and
stimulation reach a peak, a sexual climax is the result. We have
already stated that mankind is more at one with GOD during a
sexual climax than at any other time. When adequately
stimulated, mankind’s sex center generates sex energy. If this
stimulation is controlled so that a sexual climax is not allowed
to occur, then the sex energy that is generated can be channeled
into the mind. This result is achieved via mental concentration.
Sex energy is the energy of integration. It is possible to
synthesize two opposite lower-level thoughts into a single
higher-level thought. In other words, sex energy can be used to
cause the birth of a thought, or it can be used to cause the
birth of a child. The difference in these two realities is that
one reality involves an external birth, while the other reality
involves an internal birth. This is parallel to the difference
between mankind having sex, and GOD having sex. The one reality
involves an external birth, and the other reality involves an
internal birth. Mental concentration, coupled with sexual
energy, is the formula for creation of either a thought, or a
child. To GOD, a child is a thought. Therefore, we have proven
that mental concentration is the vehicle of travel within GOD’S
consciousness, and sexual energy is the fuel for this vehicle.
Since we have proven that mental concentration is the vehicle
for travel within GOD’S consciousness, and sexual energy is the
fuel for this vehicle, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #185 – MENTAL CONCENTRATION IS THE VEHICLE FOR
TRAVEL WITHIN GOD’S CONSCIOUSNESS, AND SEXUAL ENERGY IS THE FUEL
FOR THIS VEHICLE!

Step #187 – Realize that mental sex is an internal
function. We know that mental sex is thought. We also know that
thought is an internal function. Therefore, we have proven that
mental sex is an internal function. Since we have proven that
mental sex is an internal function, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #186 – MENTAL SEX IS AN INTERNAL FUNCTION!

Step #188 – Realize that physical sex is an external
function. We know that physical sex, between a male and a
female, can result in the birth of a child. We also know that
this child exists outside of the male and the female. Therefore,
we have proven that physical sex is an external function. Since
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we have proven that physical sex is an external function, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #187 – PHYSICAL SEX IS AN EXTERNAL FUNCTION!

Step #189 – Realize that mental sex and physical sex, which
always occur simultaneously, are one. Mental sex is thought. To
think is to create. Yet, that which is created has physical
presence. Thus, mental sex always results in the creation of
something that has physical presence. All thoughts have physical
presence. Thus, in the case of masturbation, although external
reproduction is not possible, internal reproduction in the mind
is unavoidable. In the case of sexual intercourse, external
reproduction is a distinct possibility, and internal sexual
thought is unavoidable. Thus, all forms of sex always include
both mental sex and physical sex. Therefore, we have proven that
mental sex and physical sex, which always occur simultaneously,
are one. Since we have proven that mental sex and physical sex,
which always occur simultaneously, are one, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #188 – MENTAL SEX AND PHYSICAL SEX, WHICH ALWAYS
OCCUR SIMULTANEOUSLY, ARE ONE!

Step #190 – Realize that all thoughts are materialized in
the mind. We know that to think is to create. We know that to
create is to materialize. Therefore, we have proven that all
thoughts are materialized in the mind. Since we have proven that
all thoughts are materialized in the mind, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #189 – ALL THOUGHTS ARE MATERIALIZED IN THE MIND!

Step #191 – Realize that positive thought produces positive
health, and negative thought produces negative health. We have
already proven that all thoughts are materialized in the mind.
We know that the presence of positive energy in the mind results
in positive health. We also know that the presence of negative
energy in the mind results in negative health. Therefore, we
have proven that positive thought produces positive health, and
negative thought produces negative health. Since we have proven
that positive thought produces positive health, and negative
thought produces negative health, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #190 – POSITIVE THOUGHT PRODUCES POSITIVE HEALTH,
AND NEGATIVE THOUGHT PRODUCES NEGATIVE HEALTH!
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Step #192 – Realize that meditation, which is the lost art
of prayer, seeks to achieve positive results through mental
concentration. We know that meditation is a form of mental
concentration. We have already proven that GOD is the only
reality that exists. We have already proven that GOD is alive,
conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Thus, we have proven
that GOD is the only one who thinks. Therefore, all human
thought represents communication directly from GOD. Thought is
the medium of communication between GOD and mankind. Since
thought is the pathway from GOD to mankind, then thought is the
pathway from mankind to GOD. We already know that prayer is
thought. We also know that people only pray for a positive
outcome. Therefore, we have proven that meditation, which is the
lost art of prayer, seeks to achieve positive results through
mental concentration. Since we have proven that meditation,
which is the lost art of prayer, seeks to achieve positive
results through mental concentration, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #191 – MEDITATION, WHICH IS THE LOST ART OF PRAYER,
SEEKS TO ACHIEVE POSITIVE RESULTS THROUGH MENTAL CONCENTRATION!

Step #193 – Realize that homosexuality is necessary to
counterbalance heterosexuality. We have already proven that
every action that occurs within GOD is accompanied by an equal,
but opposite, reaction. We know that heterosexuality and
homosexuality are opposites. Therefore, we have proven that
homosexuality is necessary to counterbalance heterosexuality.
Since we have proven that homosexuality is necessary to
counterbalance heterosexuality, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #192 – HOMOSEXUALITY IS NECESSARY TO COUNTERBALANCE
HETEROSEXUALITY!

Step #194 – Realize that GOD ordains all forms of birth
control, including abortion. We have already proven that GOD
ordains everything that actually does occur. We know that all
forms of birth control, including abortion, actually do occur.
Therefore, we have proven that GOD ordains all forms of birth
control, including abortion. Since we have proven that GOD
ordains all forms of birth control, including abortion, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #193 – GOD ORDAINS ALL FORMS OF BIRTH CONTROL,
INCLUDING ABORTION!
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Step #195 – Realize that GOD ordains all forms of
artificial sex that actually do occur, such as artificial
insemination and cloning. We have already proven that GOD
ordains everything that actually does occur. We know that
artificial sex, such as artificial insemination and cloning,
actually do occur. Therefore, we have proven that GOD ordains
all forms of artificial sex that actually do occur, such as
artificial insemination and cloning. Since we have proven that
GOD ordains all forms of artificial sex that actually do occur,
such as artificial insemination and cloning, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #194 – GOD ORDAINS ALL FORMS OF ARTIFICIAL SEX THAT
ACTUALLY DO OCCUR, SUCH AS ARTIFICIAL INSEMINATION AND CLONING!

Step #196 – Realize that mankind is addicted to sex. We
observe that mankind is unable to resist sex. Therefore, we have
proven that mankind is addicted to sex. Since we have proven
that mankind is addicted to sex, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #195 – MANKIND IS ADDICTED TO SEX!
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Chapter Six

Drugs Revealed

A drug is defined as “…something and often an illegal
substance that causes addiction, habituation, or a marked change
in consciousness…”28. Throughout history, mankind has been
fascinated with drugs. Mankind is fascinated with psychoactive
drugs because psychoactive drugs raise mankind’s consciousness.
This rise in consciousness is accompanied by an increase in
sensory perception. This increase in sensory perception results
in increased sexual sensation. This combination of higher
consciousness, increased sensory perception, and increased
sexual sensation is very difficult to resist. Thus, mankind
becomes addicted to drugs. Mankind is presently addicted to a
number of things, including food, water, air, sleep, and sex.
Mankind reaps great pleasure from food, water, air, sleep, and
sex. Thus, the addition of drugs to this list represents a
positive development.

Step #197 – Realize that all drugs are GOD. We have already
proven that GOD is everything. We know that drugs are a part of
everything because they actually exist. Therefore, we have
proven that all drugs are GOD. Since we have proven that all
drugs are GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #196 – ALL DRUGS ARE GOD!

Step #198 – Realize that all drugs are eternal. We have
already proven that GOD is eternal. We have already proven that
all drugs are GOD. Therefore, we have proven that all drugs are
eternal. Since we have proven that all drugs are eternal, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #197 – ALL DRUGS ARE ETERNAL!

Step #199 – Realize that all drugs are continuous. We have
already proven that GOD is continuous. We have already proven
that all drugs are GOD. Therefore, we have proven that all drugs
are continuous. Since we have proven that all drugs are
continuous, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #198 – ALL DRUGS ARE CONTINUOUS!

                    
28 Merriam-Webster’s Collegiate Dictionary, 10th ed. (Merriam-Webster, inc.,
1996), p. 355.
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Step #200 – Realize that all drugs are neutral. We have
already proven that GOD is neutral. We have already proven that
all drugs are GOD. Therefore, we have proven that all drugs are
neutral. Since we have proven that all drugs are neutral, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #199 – ALL DRUGS ARE NEUTRAL!

Step #201 – Realize that since all drugs are neutral, they
contain the potential for both good and evil. We have already
proven that sex is the synthesis of the opposites, positive and
negative, into the neutral. We have already proven that death is
the division of the neutral into the opposites, positive and
negative. Thus, we have proven that the neutral contains both
the positive and the negative. Therefore, we have proven that
since all drugs are neutral, they contain the potential for both
good and evil. Because we have proven that since all drugs are
neutral, they contain the potential for both good and evil, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #200 – SINCE ALL DRUGS ARE NEUTRAL, THEY CONTAIN
THE POTENTIAL FOR BOTH GOOD AND EVIL!

Step #202 – Realize that GOD is a drug dealer. We have
already proven that GOD is in absolute control of everything,
everywhere, forever. We know that drugs are a part of
everything. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is in absolute
control of all drugs. We know that drugs are distributed
regularly upon the Earth. Therefore, we have proven that GOD is
a drug dealer. Since we have proven that GOD is a drug dealer,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #201 – GOD IS A DRUG DEALER!

Step #203 – Realize that GOD ordains all drug use. We have
already proven that GOD ordains everything that actually does
occur. We know that drug use actually does occur. Therefore, we
have proven that GOD ordains all drug use. Since we have proven
that GOD ordains all drug use, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #202 – GOD ORDAINS ALL DRUG USE!

Step #204 – Realize that when mankind uses certain
psychoactive drugs, a noticeable increase in consciousness,
sensory perception, and sexual sensation is the result. People,
who have been under the influence of these drugs, have confirmed
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the fact that they experienced a noticeable increase in
consciousness, sensory perception, and sexual sensation as the
result of using these drugs. (Note: Scientists would like to
know exactly how various psychoactive drugs affect mankind. They
have been able to establish the fact that the use of certain
psychoactive drugs results in the establishment of additional
mental connections to pleasure centers in the human brain. It is
these additional mental connections to pleasure centers in the
human brain that is responsible for this noticeable increase in
consciousness, sensory perception, and sexual sensation.)
Therefore, we have proven that when mankind uses certain
psychoactive drugs, a noticeable increase in consciousness,
sensory perception, and sexual sensation is the result. Since we
have proven that when mankind uses certain psychoactive drugs, a
noticeable increase in consciousness, sensory perception, and
sexual sensation is the result, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #203 – WHEN MANKIND USES CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE
DRUGS, A NOTICEABLE INCREASE IN CONSCIOUSNESS, SENSORY
PERCEPTION, AND SEXUAL SENSATION IS THE RESULT!

Step #205 – Realize that certain psychoactive drugs are
instruments of learning. We have already proven that when
mankind uses certain psychoactive drugs, a noticeable increase
in consciousness, sensory perception, and sexual sensation is
the result. We know that learning is connected to consciousness.
Thus, an increase in consciousness is equal to an increase in
learning. Therefore, we have proven that certain psychoactive
drugs are instruments of learning. Since we have proven that
certain psychoactive drugs are instruments of learning, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #204 – CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS ARE INSTRUMENTS
OF LEARNING!

Step #206 – Realize that certain psychoactive drugs are
aphrodisiacs. People, who have been under the influence of these
drugs, have confirmed the fact that when they had sex while they
were high on these drugs, they experienced an increase in sexual
sensation, and a prolonged sexual climax. Therefore, we have
proven that certain psychoactive drugs are aphrodisiacs. Since
we have proven that certain psychoactive drugs are aphrodisiacs,
we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #205 – CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS ARE APHRODISIACS!
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Step #207 – Realize that to use certain psychoactive drugs
is equal to making a move towards GOD. We have already proven
that GOD is the only reality that exists. We have already proven
that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful.
Therefore, we have proven that only GOD is conscious. We have
already proven that when mankind uses certain psychoactive
drugs, a noticeable increase in consciousness, sensory
perception, and sexual sensation is the result. Since only GOD
is conscious, an increase in one’s consciousness is equal to an
increase in one’s consciousness of GOD. Thus, to increase one’s
consciousness of GOD is to move closer to GOD. Therefore, we
have proven that to use certain psychoactive drugs is equal to
making a move towards GOD. Since we have proven that to use
certain psychoactive drugs is equal to making a move towards
GOD, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #206 – TO USE CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS IS EQUAL
TO MAKING A MOVE TOWARDS GOD!

Step #208 – Realize that society should endorse the use of
certain psychoactive drugs. We have already proven that all
drugs are GOD. We have already proven that GOD is a drug dealer.
We have already proven that GOD ordains all drug use. Thus, we
reason that if GOD wants drugs to be used upon the Earth, then
society should also want drugs to be used upon the Earth.
Therefore, we have proven that society should endorse the use of
certain psychoactive drugs. Since we have proven that society
should endorse the use of certain psychoactive drugs, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #207 – SOCIETY SHOULD ENDORSE THE USE OF CERTAIN
PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS!

Step #209 – Realize that effective immediately all drugs
should be legalized worldwide. We have already proven that
society should endorse the use of certain psychoactive drugs. We
have already proven that GOD ordains all drug use. We have
already proven that GOD is a drug dealer. Thus, presently GOD is
considered to be a criminal on planet Earth. This ludicrous
situation cannot be allowed to continue. Thus, effective
immediately all drugs should be legalized worldwide. Therefore,
we have proven that effective immediately all drugs should be
legalized worldwide. Since we have proven that effective
immediately all drugs should be legalized worldwide, we assert
that this has now become law.
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Absolute Law #208 – EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY ALL DRUGS SHOULD BE
LEGALIZED WORLDWIDE!
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Chapter Seven

The Code Revealed

Step #210 – Realize that all labels are predetermined, and
because they are predetermined, they contain essential facts
about the things that they describe. We have already proven that
GOD is predetermined. We have already proven that GOD is
everything. We know that labels are a part of everything because
they actually exist. Thus, we have proven that all labels are
GOD. Therefore, we have proven that all labels are
predetermined. We know that if all labels were randomly
assigned, these labels would definitely not have a logical
connection to the things that they describe. We know that
predetermined and random are opposites. Thus, we know that since
all labels are predetermined, there is a logical connection
between these labels and the things that they describe. Since
there is a logical connection between all labels and the things
that they describe, all labels contain essential facts about the
things that they describe. Therefore, we have proven that all
labels are predetermined, and because they are predetermined,
they contain essential facts about the things that they
describe. Since we have proven that all labels are
predetermined, and because they are predetermined, they contain
essential facts about the things that they describe, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #209 – ALL LABELS ARE PREDETERMINED, AND BECAUSE
THEY ARE PREDETERMINED, THEY CONTAIN ESSENTIAL FACTS ABOUT THE
THINGS THAT THEY DESCRIBE!

Step #211 – Realize that etymology can provide valuable
information regarding the essential meaning of a label.
Etymology is defined as “…1 : the history of a linguistic form
(as a word) shown by tracing its development since its earliest
recorded occurrence in the language where it is found, by
tracing its transmission from one language to another, by
analyzing it into its component parts, by identifying its
cognates in other languages, or by tracing it and its cognates
to a common ancestral form in an ancestral language…”29. We
already know that etymology can provide valuable information
regarding the essential meaning of a label. Therefore, it has
already been proven that etymology can provide valuable
information regarding the essential meaning of a label. Since it
has already been proven that etymology can provide valuable

                    
29 Ibid., p. 399.
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information regarding the essential meaning of a label, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #210 – ETYMOLOGY CAN PROVIDE VALUABLE INFORMATION
REGARDING THE ESSENTIAL MEANING OF A LABEL!

Step #212 – Realize that each letter of the alphabet is a
symbol with its own special meaning, and each individual letter
could be read as if it were a word, a sentence, a paragraph, or
even a story. We already know that this is true. Therefore, it
has already been proven that each letter of the alphabet is a
symbol with its own special meaning, and each individual letter
could be read as if it were a word, a sentence, a paragraph, or
even a story. Since it has already been proven that each letter
of the alphabet is a symbol with its own special meaning, and
each individual letter could be read as if it were a word, a
sentence, a paragraph, or even a story, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #211 – EACH LETTER OF THE ALPHABET IS A SYMBOL WITH
ITS OWN SPECIAL MEANING, AND EACH INDIVIDUAL LETTER COULD BE
READ AS IF IT WERE A WORD, A SENTENCE, A PARAGRAPH, OR EVEN A
STORY!

Step #213 – Realize that all words, sentences, paragraphs,
and stories are actually circular rather than linear. We have
already proven that GOD travels a circular path. We have already
proven that GOD is everything. We know that words, sentences,
paragraphs, and stories are a part of everything because they
actually exist. Therefore, we have proven that words, sentences,
paragraphs, and stories are GOD. Thus, we have proven that
words, sentences, paragraphs, and stories travel a circular
path. This means that words, sentences, paragraphs, and stories
are circular. Therefore, we have proven that all words,
sentences, paragraphs, and stories are actually circular rather
than linear. Since we have proven that all words, sentences,
paragraphs, and stories are actually circular rather than
linear, we assert that this has now become law. (Note: When
words, sentences, paragraphs, and stories become circular, some
of them take on additional meaning. For example, let us examine
the word earth in circular form. The word earth is made circular
by joining the e and the h to form a circle. In circular form,
the word earth can be interpreted to mean all of the following:

(1) The ear (double use of the letter e)
(2) Hear
(3) Heart
(4) The art (double use of the letter t)
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(5) He art
(6) Hearth (double use of the letter h)
(7) Art he
(8) Earth

Thus, when we make words, sentences, paragraphs, and stories
circular, some of them take on additional meaning.)

Absolute Law #212 – ALL WORDS, SENTENCES, PARAGRAPHS, AND
STORIES ARE ACTUALLY CIRCULAR RATHER THAN LINEAR!

Step #214 – Realize that the code for planet Earth is a
phonic code that replaces one word with another word that has
the same sound but a different meaning. We have already proven
that all labels are predetermined, and because they are
predetermined, they contain essential facts about the things
that they describe. Thus, we know that the label planet Earth is
predetermined, and because it is predetermined, it contains
essential facts about the thing that it describes. Planet sounds
like plan it. Earth begins with the root word ear, which is the
organ that interprets sound. Therefore, the label planet Earth
is interpreted to mean plan it sounds like. Thus, the code for
planet Earth involves replacing one word with another word that
has the same sound, but a different meaning. Therefore, we have
proven that the code for planet Earth is a phonic code that
replaces one word with another word that has the same sound but
a different meaning. Since we have proven that the code for
planet Earth is a phonic code that replaces one word with
another word that has the same sound but a different meaning, we
assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #213 – THE CODE FOR PLANET EARTH IS A PHONIC CODE
THAT REPLACES ONE WORD WITH ANOTHER WORD THAT HAS THE SAME SOUND
BUT A DIFFERENT MEANING!
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Chapter Eight

The “Holy Bible” Revealed

Step #215 – Realize that GOD wrote the “Holy Bible”. We
have already proven that GOD is the only reality that exists.
Thus, we have proven that GOD is the only author that exists.
Since GOD is the only author that exists, GOD is the only one
who has ever written anything. Therefore, we have proven that
GOD wrote the “Holy Bible”. Since we have proven that GOD wrote
the “Holy Bible”, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #214 – GOD WROTE THE “HOLY BIBLE”!

Step #216 – Realize that the “Holy Bible” is actually the
“Wholly Bible”. We have already proven that GOD is the only
reality that exists. Thus, we have proven that GOD is the whole.
Also, we have proven that all books are about GOD. Thus, the
“Holy Bible”, which is a book, is about GOD, who is the whole.
We have already proven that the code for planet Earth is a
phonic code that replaces one word with another word that has
the same sound but a different meaning. Thus, the word holy
should be replaced with the word wholly. Therefore, we have
proven that the “Holy Bible” is actually the “Wholly Bible”.
Since we have proven that the “Holy Bible” is actually the
“Wholly Bible”, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #215 – THE “HOLY BIBLE” IS ACTUALLY THE “WHOLLY
BIBLE”!

Step #217 – Realize that the Holy Spirit is actually the
Wholly Spirit. We have already proven that GOD is the whole. We
have already proven that GOD is everything. We know that the
Holy Spirit is a part of everything. Therefore, we have proven
that the Holy Spirit is GOD. Thus, we have proven that the Holy
Spirit is the whole. We have already proven that the code for
planet Earth is a phonic code that replaces one word with
another word that has the same sound but a different meaning. We
have already shown that the word holy actually refers to the
word wholly. Therefore, we have proven that the Holy Spirit is
actually the Wholly Spirit. Since we have proven that the Holy
Spirit is actually the Wholly Spirit, we assert that this has
now become law.

Absolute Law #216 – THE HOLY SPIRIT IS ACTUALLY THE WHOLLY
SPIRIT!
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Step #218 – Realize that when one is baptized in the Wholly
Spirit, one becomes conscious of the fact that GOD is the whole.
We have already proven that GOD is the whole. We have already
proven that the Holy Spirit is actually the Wholly Spirit. We
know that the object of a baptism in the Wholly Spirit is to
achieve consciousness of the Wholly Spirit. Thus, the object of
a baptism in the Wholly Spirit is to achieve consciousness of
the fact that GOD is the whole. Therefore, we have proven that
when one is baptized in the Wholly Spirit, one becomes conscious
of the fact that GOD is the whole. Since we have proven that
when one becomes baptized in the Wholly Spirit, one becomes
conscious of the fact that GOD is the whole, we assert that this
has now become law.

Absolute Law #217 – WHEN ONE IS BAPTIZED IN THE WHOLLY SPIRIT,
ONE BECOMES CONSCIOUS OF THE FACT THAT GOD IS THE WHOLE!

Step #219 – Realize that to read, study, and understand
this book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation of the Absolute Truth”,
corresponds to being baptized in the Wholly Spirit. We have
proven that when one is baptized in the Wholly Spirit, one
becomes conscious of the fact that GOD is the whole. We have
proven in this book that GOD is the whole. Thus, one who reads,
studies, and understands this book must realize that GOD is the
whole. Therefore, we have proven that to read, study, and
understand this book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation of the
Absolute Truth”, corresponds to being baptized in the Wholly
Spirit. Since we have proven that to read, study, and understand
this book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation of the Absolute Truth”,
corresponds to being baptized in the Wholly Spirit, we assert
that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #218 – TO READ, STUDY, AND UNDERSTAND THIS BOOK,
“GOD GLORIFIED – REVELATION OF THE ABSOLUTE TRUTH”, CORRESPONDS
TO BEING BAPTIZED IN THE WHOLLY SPIRIT!

Step #220 – Realize that the Holy Trinity, which is the
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit, contains an obvious error.
We know that in the Holy Trinity the Father, the Son, and the
Holy Spirit are synthesized into one entity. We have already
proven that sex is the synthesis of the opposites, positive and
negative, into the neutral. We know that the Father and the Son
are not opposites. Thus, synthesis of the Father and the Son is
not possible. Since the synthesis of all three components of the
Holy Trinity is a requirement, it is an obvious error to include
the Son in the Holy Trinity. Therefore, we have proven that the
Holy Trinity, which is the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit,
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contains an obvious error. Since we have proven that the Holy
Trinity, which is the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit,
contains an obvious error, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #219 – THE HOLY TRINITY, WHICH IS THE FATHER, THE
SON, AND THE HOLY SPIRIT, CONTAINS AN OBVIOUS ERROR!

Step #221 – Realize that the Holy Trinity is actually the
Wholly Trinity. We have already proven that the code for planet
Earth is a phonic code that replaces one word with another word
that has the same sound but a different meaning. We have already
proven that the “Holy Bible” is actually the “Wholly Bible”. We
have already proven that the Holy Spirit is actually the Wholly
Spirit. Thus, we have proven that the word wholly should be
substituted for the word holy. Trinity is defined as “…1 : the
unity of Father, Son, and Holy Spirit as three persons in one
Godhead according to Christian dogma…”30. Thus, the Holy Trinity
represents the synthesis of the Father, the Son, and the Holy
Spirit into one entity, which is the whole. Therefore, we have
proven that the Holy Trinity is actually the Wholly Trinity.
Since we have proven that the Holy Trinity is actually the
Wholly Trinity, we assert that this has now become law.

Absolute Law #220 – THE HOLY TRINITY IS ACTUALLY THE WHOLLY
TRINITY!

Step #222 – Realize that the Wholly Trinity is actually the
Father, the Daughter, and the Wholly Spirit. We know that the
three components of the Wholly Trinity are synthesized into one
entity. We have already proven that sex is the synthesis of the
opposites, positive and negative, into the neutral. We know that
the Father represents an old male. We know that the Daughter
represents a young female. We know that an old male is the
opposite of a young female. Thus, we know that the Father and
the Daughter are opposites. We have already proven that GOD is
neutral. We have already proven that males are positive. We have
already proven that females are negative. We have already proven
that GOD is a perpetual, sexual climax. We know that when a
male, a female, and GOD are joined in a simultaneous, sexual
climax, reproduction could be the result. Thus, during a
simultaneous, sexual climax a male, a female, and GOD become
one. Therefore, we have proven that the Wholly Trinity is
actually the Father, the Daughter, and the Wholly Spirit. Since
we have proven that the Wholly Trinity is actually the Father,

                    
30 Ibid., p. 1263.
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the Daughter, and the Wholly Spirit, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #221 – THE WHOLLY TRINITY IS ACTUALLY THE FATHER,
THE DAUGHTER, AND THE WHOLLY SPIRIT!

Step #223 – Realize that in heaven, which is both a state
of mental consciousness and a physical place, life is based upon
the absolute truth. We know from our own human history that the
quality of our lives improves as our knowledge increases.
Mankind has been led to believe that gaining admittance into
heaven is life’s highest goal. Heaven is supposed to be
extremely wonderful. Thus, one who lives in heaven experiences a
life of unsurpassed quality. We know that a life of unsurpassed
quality is accompanied by unsurpassed knowledge. We know that
there is no truth greater than the absolute truth. Therefore, we
know that the absolute truth exists in heaven. Thus, we know
that life is based upon the absolute truth in heaven. Knowledge
of the absolute truth results in unsurpassed consciousness. We
know that all things that actually exist occupy space. We know
that mental consciousness actually exists. Thus, we know that
mental consciousness occupies physical space. Therefore, we have
proven that in heaven, which is both a state of mental
consciousness and a physical place, life is based upon the
absolute truth. Since we have proven that in heaven, which is
both a state of mental consciousness and a physical place, life
is based upon the absolute truth, we assert that this has now
become law.

Absolute Law #222 – IN HEAVEN, WHICH IS BOTH A STATE OF MENTAL
CONSCIOUSNESS AND A PHYSICAL PLACE, LIFE IS BASED UPON THE
ABSOLUTE TRUTH!

Step #224 – Realize that in hell, which is both a state of
mental consciousness and a physical place, life is based upon
illusion. We have already proven that in heaven, which is both a
state of mental consciousness and a physical place, life is
based upon the absolute truth. We know that heaven and hell are
opposites. We also know that the absolute truth and illusion are
opposites. Thus, we have proven that in hell, life is based upon
illusion. The lack of knowledge of the absolute truth results in
limited consciousness. We know that all things that actually
exist occupy space. We know that mental consciousness actually
exists. Thus, we know that mental consciousness occupies
physical space. Therefore, we have proven that in hell, which is
both a state of mental consciousness and a physical place, life
is based upon illusion. Since we have proven that in hell, which
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is both a state of mental consciousness and a physical place,
life is based upon illusion, we assert that this has now become
law.

Absolute Law #223 – IN HELL, WHICH IS BOTH A STATE OF MENTAL
CONSCIOUSNESS AND A PHYSICAL PLACE, LIFE IS BASED UPON ILLUSION!

Step #225 – Realize that when you began reading this book
you were in hell!

Step #226 – WELCOME TO HEAVEN!

This concludes the proof. We shall now proceed beyond
proof.
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Chapter Nine

Beyond Proof – The Kingdom Of Heaven Upon The Earth

Realize that GOD is ready to reveal himself to mankind. The
end of time has come! The dreaded judgement day has arrived!

We have proven that time is in perpetual motion. Thus, we
know that time never stops. Since time never stops, what do we
mean when we say that the end of time has come? The end of time
refers to a period when we realize that mankind is eternal. Time
does not have much meaning to one who realizes that he, or she,
is eternal.

We have proven that the final judgement of mankind has
already occurred, and mankind has been found to be absolutely
innocent of having done anything, either right or wrong. This is
because mankind is not responsible for the things that GOD has
done. Thus, mankind has been given a green light to enter into
the kingdom of heaven.

This amounts to a changing of the guard. Mankind has been
experiencing the kingdom of hell upon the Earth. It is now time
for mankind to experience the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.
So, let the celebration begin!

We have proven that GOD is in absolute control of
everything, everywhere, forever. Until now, GOD has withheld the
absolute truth from mankind.

The absolute truth is mankind’s ticket into heaven. Life
that is based upon the absolute truth is heaven. Thus, to gain
entrance into the kingdom of heaven mankind must embrace the
absolute truth. In return, the absolute truth will embrace
mankind.

The long promised golden age of mankind has finally
arrived. The acquisition of knowledge has always been considered
to be a very worthwhile endeavor. Thus, the absolute truth
should be greatly cherished and warmly embraced. It is the
absolute truth that shall lead mankind into the golden age.

The time of baptism in the Wholly Spirit has finally come.
We have proven that to read, study, and understand this book,
“GOD Glorified – Revelation of the Absolute Truth”, corresponds
to being baptized in the Wholly Spirit. This is true because
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when one is baptized in the Wholly Spirit, one is taught to
understand the absolute truth.

GOD has given mankind the key that unlocks the gates of
heaven. We have proven that in heaven, which is both a state of
mental consciousness and a physical place, life is based upon
the absolute truth. We have also proven that in hell, which is
both a state of mental consciousness and a physical place, life
is based upon illusion. Thus, the difference between heaven and
hell is a matter of consciousness. We have proven that GOD is
the only reality that exists. We have proven that GOD is alive,
conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Thus, we have proven
that only GOD is conscious. This means that all consciousness is
actually consciousness of GOD. Thus, to make the mental journey
from hell to heaven amounts to progressing from a mental state
of not knowing the absolute truth to a mental state of
understanding the absolute truth. Therefore, the key that GOD
has given us is a cognitive key that unlocks the doors in the
human mind. This key is Absolute Law #1 – IT IS IMPOSSIBLE FOR
ABSOLUTE NOTHINGNESS TO EXIST! There is no doubt that this law
is absolutely true. Thus, when we insert this concept into the
human mind, we insert the potential to eventually unlock all of
the doors in the human mind. We have proven that GOD is the only
reality that exists. Thus, we have proven that only GOD has a
mind. Therefore, the human mind is actually GOD’S mind. Thus,
when we insert this concept into the human mind, we insert the
potential to eventually unlock all of the doors in GOD’S mind.
To unlock all the doors in GOD’S mind is equal to unlocking the
gates of heaven.

We have proven that GOD creates by thinking. This is an
important realization. GOD thinks sexual thoughts, and the Earth
is one result of these sexual thoughts.

We have proven that energy is everywhere. We have proven
that all energy is sex energy. We have proven that GOD is a
perpetual, sexual climax. We have proven that GOD is perpetually
preoccupied with sexual thought. We have proven that sex could
not be more important. Thus, sex is preeminent.

The absolute truth shall impact human sexuality more than
any other aspect of mankind’s existence. The reason for this is
that sex is the source of all life. We have proven that sex is
the common denominator of existence. Thus, sex is the source of
all of mankind’s current problems. Sex shall also be the source
of all of GOD’S current solutions for mankind.
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Humanity can be calibrated by making adjustments in human
sexual behavior. Mankind must optimize human sexual behavior. It
is a prerequisite to entering the kingdom of heaven. Whether one
is in heaven or hell, sex is life’s most pleasant activity. In
heaven, sex shall be in perfect focus. In hell, sex is
substantially out of focus.

We have already defined optimum sex for both female virgins
and male virgins. Human sexual behavior must be altered to
accommodate the requirements for optimum sex if mankind is to
experience the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. All roads that
lead to heaven pass through optimum sex.

Thus, if mankind refuses to alter human sexual behavior to
accommodate the requirements for optimum sex, than GOD shall
refuse to allow mankind to enter the kingdom of heaven. Since
GOD shall be the one who decides what mankind will do, we
suggest that mankind prepare to make a change in human sexual
behavior.

The alternative to changing human sexual behavior is the
death of planet Earth. Thus, we suggest that mankind should pray
for optimum sex and heaven.

The kingdom of heaven upon the Earth must include a happy,
safe, and secure family unit that is not going to separate. It
must also include a happy, safe, and secure world. GOD has given
mankind the knowledge that is necessary to establish the kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth. Mankind must act to make the kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth a reality.

In life, it can be very difficult to make certain changes.
The greater a proposed change may be, the more difficult it will
be to enact such a change. Force is sometimes required to
accomplish certain changes. GOD is in a position to use force to
accomplish his goals. In fact, GOD always uses force to
accomplish his goals. Thus, mankind should be prepared to
experience the force of GOD.

We have proven that GOD designed males to rule over
females. We have proven that GOD designed females to be ruled
over by males. Thus, the males of the Earth must take charge of
both the Earth and the females. The males of the Earth are
expected to provide leadership. GOD holds the males responsible
for the Earth and the females. Females expect males to lead
them. Thus, it is the males of the Earth who shall lead the
females of the Earth into the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.
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Mankind must work together, in unison, to experience the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. The absolute truth shall unite
all peoples of the Earth in heaven. Imagine what a world that is
united in understanding and prayer will accomplish. The
potential for goodness and happiness is certainly great. Life is
such a beautiful opportunity. Life should be allowed to reach
its full potential for both goodness and greatness. The kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth offers mankind an opportunity to
maximize life. The kingdom of heaven upon the Earth is such a
lovely reality.

We have proven that the sole purpose for the existence of
the Earth, and all of its inhabitants, is that it gives GOD
sexual pleasure. We have proven that to GOD, life is sexual
feeling. Thus, mankind must realize that GOD views the Earth in
sexual terms. GOD’S main goal for the Earth is for the Earth to
produce maximum sexual feeling and meaning. This is because GOD
is the one who feels and understands the sexual sensations that
are generated upon planet Earth. We must remember that to GOD,
the Earth is a sex product. To GOD, the Earth is a sex factory
that produces sexual climaxes. Thus, the Earth represents the
reproduction of GOD, or GOD’S child.

GOD’S main goal for the Earth is for the Earth to produce
maximum sexual feeling and meaning. Mankind’s main goal is to
gain admittance into the kingdom of heaven. We have shown that
all roads to heaven pass through optimum sex. Optimum sex
results in maximum sexual feeling and meaning. Thus, both GOD
and mankind reach their mutual goal with the establishment of
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. GOD’S plan for mankind and
the Earth has always been to establish the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. Thus, sex has always been the object of life,
and life has always been the object of sex. The fact that sex is
so wonderful that it is addictive guarantees that sex can never
be abandoned. Thus, both GOD and mankind are addicted to sex.
Therefore, both GOD and mankind shall experience a state of
complete sexual ecstasy in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.

We have proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. We
have proven that GOD is alive, conscious, intelligent, and
thoughtful. Thus, we have proven that only GOD is alive,
conscious, intelligent, and thoughtful. Therefore, we have
proven that only GOD has a brain. In fact, GOD is all brain.
GOD’S brain is everywhere. We know that people exist. We know
that people have brains. Thus, we know that GOD shares his brain
with mankind. Therefore, we know that the human brain is a
communications device that links GOD and mankind.
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We know that the human brain contains two hemispheres.
Generally, the left hemisphere performs logical functions, and
the right hemisphere performs emotional functions. We know that
logic and emotion are opposites. We know that, generally, males
are logical, and females are emotional.

We have proven that sex is the synthesis of the opposites,
positive and negative, into the neutral. We have proven that GOD
is neutral. Thus, when we synthesize the opposites, logic and
emotion, we enter GOD’S mind. In fact, one enters GOD’S mind
every time that one synthesizes two opposite thoughts into a
single neutral thought.

Realize that GOD’S mind is the source of all the
information that is contained within this book, “GOD Glorified –
Revelation of the Absolute Truth”. Further realize that passage
into GOD’S mind is strictly by invitation only. By revealing
himself to mankind, GOD is extending an invitation to mankind to
share his knowledge, which is the absolute truth. Thus, this
book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation of the Absolute Truth”, is
actually a revelation of GOD’S mind.

GOD has chosen to reveal himself to mankind because GOD
wants to improve the quality of life upon the Earth. GOD wants
to improve the quality of life upon the Earth because the Earth
is a part of GOD. Thus, to improve the quality of life upon the
Earth is to improve the quality of life within GOD. Therefore,
GOD is ready to establish the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.

Realize that GOD creates things so that he can destroy
them. Further realize that GOD destroys things so that he can
recreate them. This process continues forever. We have proven
that GOD travels a circular path. It is this circular travel
that causes all things to reverse themselves. Thus, things
oscillate from one side to the other. Light is a good example of
this phenomenon. Thus, life upon the Earth oscillates between
heaven and hell. Clearly, it is now time for a changing of the
guard upon planet Earth. It is time for the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth to have its turn.

We have already proven that the positive is an octave above
the negative, and the neutral is an octave above the positive.
This means that the force of good is an octave above the force
of evil. Therefore, the good will always conquer the evil. GOD
designed the good to rule over the evil just as GOD designed
males to rule over females. Thus, it is time for the force of
good to reign.
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In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, GOD is king. Thus,
in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, life is based upon
GOD’S laws. We have already proven that GOD is sex. We have
already proven that GOD is perfect. Thus, we have proven that
GOD is perfect sex. Therefore, in the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth, perfect sex reigns.

We have proven that in heaven, which is both a state of
mental consciousness and a physical place, life is based upon
the absolute truth. Thus, the absolute truth is GOD’S law.

We have proven that death is the division of the neutral
into the opposites, positive and negative. This is the absolute
law that relates to the breakdown of the institutional family.
The breakdown of the institutional family creates numerous
problems for mankind. We realize that divorce is not an object
of marriage. Divorce occurs because the bond between a husband
and his wife is not sufficiently strong to keep them together.
We know that sex is the bond between a male and a female. Thus,
we know that there is a relationship between a weak sexual bond
and a divorce. The weaker the sexual bond is between a married
couple the more likely they are to divorce. Thus, if we can
increase the strength of the sexual bond in marriage, we can
greatly reduce, or eliminate, divorce.

To convert the kingdom of hell upon the Earth to the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, we must calibrate human sexual
behavior. Human sexuality will be in perfect focus after it has
been calibrated.
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Chapter Ten

Human Sexuality Calibrated

We shall begin by explaining how the institution of
marriage will be effected by the calibration of human sexuality.
To GOD, marriage refers to the synthesis of the positive and the
negative into the neutral. Therefore, to GOD a human child is an
example of marriage. Thus, marriage shall be the vehicle of
reproduction. This means that marriage shall not include any
form of birth control, whatsoever.

Marriage shall be for life. Only death can end a marriage.
There are no divorces in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.

All females shall be virgins when they marry, and they must
verify that they possess a hymen by passing a physical
examination. A competent physician shall perform this physical
examination. The physician must swear to the virginity of the
female by signing the marriage license. If a female is not a
virgin at the time when she is supposed to marry, she will never
be allowed to marry. Furthermore, any female who loses her
virginity outside of the institution of marriage will be
sterilized as soon as it is discovered that she is not a virgin.
It is considered to be a very serious crime for a person to
break the hymen of a female outside of the institution of
marriage.

All males must be sexually experienced when they marry. A
male must complete a course of study in human sexual relations,
and he must demonstrate his sexual competency by passing an
examination. A competent teacher shall administer this
examination. The teacher is required to verify the sexual
competency of the male by signing the marriage license.

The time for marriage is the same for all female virgins.
All female virgins are required to marry on the day before their
eighth birthday.

All males must be at least forty-nine-years-old before they
are allowed to marry.

Only females who are married are allowed to give birth to
children.

Every husband and his wife have the same birthday.
Hopefully, they were born during the same hour of the day, and
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during the same minute of the hour. If a perfect match does not
exist, then the match should be as close as possible.

When a married man dies, his widow is sterilized. After an
appropriate time of mourning has passed, the widow is remated,
outside of the institution of marriage, to a male virgin who is
not younger than eight years old, or older than fourteen years
old. This relationship is for life, and it shall end upon the
death of either mate.

When the mate of a male virgin dies, the male is allowed to
marry a seven-year-old virgin if he is at least forty-nine-
years-old. If the male is not yet forty-nine-years-old, he must
wait to marry. Also, an appropriate time of mourning must pass
before the male is allowed to marry.

Every male virgin and his mate have the same birthday.
Hopefully, they were born during the same hour of the day, and
during the same minute of the hour. If a perfect match does not
exist, then the match should be as close as possible.

Generally, old males are attracted to young females, and
young males are attracted to old females. Generally, old females
are attracted to young males, and young females are attracted to
old males. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, the young
and the old of both sexes are granted their sexual preferences.

We experience other benefits from mating the young and the
old. Those who are old are experienced, and they can teach the
young who are inexperienced. Those who are young have energy,
and they can care for the old who lack energy. One of the most
important duties of the old is to teach human sexuality to the
young.

Thus, this is the way that human sexuality shall be
calibrated. To institute these changes in human sexual behavior
brings human sexual behavior in line with the absolute truth.
Thus, sex becomes in perfect focus when these changes are
instituted by society.
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Chapter Eleven

Behavior And Customs In The Kingdom Of Heaven Upon The Earth

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, all human behavior
is based upon one simple idea. This idea is the unconditional
respect and worship of GOD. We recognize all things that exist
as GOD. Thus, mankind shall respect all things that exist.
Furthermore, since GOD is in absolute control of everything,
everywhere, forever, mankind shall worship GOD. Thus, in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, we shall treat others as we
would like to be treated, and we shall worship GOD.

We have already stated that human sexuality shall be in
perfect focus in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. The
sanctity of human sexual relations shall be strictly honored in
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. In the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth, sex shall only occur between those who have been
formally mated. Thus, many of the human customs that exist in
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth shall relate to fidelity.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, the male is the
leader. The male is expected to be the one who makes important
decisions. Generally, the male is expected to conduct all
affairs that occur outside of the dwelling.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, the female
respects the wishes of her male mate. Generally, the female is
expected to be responsible for all affairs that occur inside the
dwelling. Specifically, the duties of the female shall include,
but are not limited to, washing clothes, ironing clothes,
preparing meals, cleaning house, providing sex to her mate at
the time of his choosing, and raising children.

Should it become necessary for a female to leave the
dwelling for any reason, she must completely cover her body,
excluding her face, with black clothing that fits loosely and is
not transparent. While outside of the dwelling, the face of a
female shall be covered with a black veil. This veil shall allow
a female to see, but it shall not allow the face of a female to
be recognized. Furthermore, while outside of the dwelling, a
female is strictly forbidden to speak to any male, other than
her own mate, or a member of her family, unless it is absolutely
essential communication. Likewise, a male is strictly forbidden
to speak to a female who is outside of her dwelling, unless the
male is related to the female, or unless it is absolutely
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essential communication. Thus, males are not tempted to become
sexually attracted to any females, other than their own mates.

While outside of the dwelling, the female shall walk behind
her male mate, should he happen to accompany her. The reason for
this is that it demonstrates a female’s willingness to follow
the lead of her male mate. In the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth, the male provides leadership for the female.

While in the dwelling, the female shall only wear clothing
that is black in color. Thus, in the kingdom of heaven upon the
earth, all clothing for females is black in color. The reason
for this is that matter = negative = females = black.

All males shall wear clothing that is white in color in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. The reason for this is that
light = positive = males = white.

Females do not attend school, outside of the dwelling, in
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. However, females do
receive much instruction. Initially, instruction comes from the
female’s family. Later, instruction comes from a female’s mate.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, males begin to
attend school at age eight, and males stop attending school the
day that they die. The older males function as teachers. The
younger males function as students. The concepts of religion,
school, and work are all integrated into one phenomenon in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. All able-bodied males gather
each day, except on Sundays, to attend to the business affairs
associated with running life in the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth. Sundays are special days. Generally, Sundays are for rest
and worship. Only absolutely essential work is performed on
Sundays. Through worshiping, studying, and working together
males learn how to be responsible men. The males are responsible
for the affairs of the world community. Thus, in the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth, all males are expected to contribute both
time and energy to the world community. The kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth is one world united in GOD.

In the kingdom of hell upon the Earth, the adults withhold
much of life from the young people of the world. Young people
are routinely excluded from participation in many of life’s most
meaningful and pleasant activities. The young people of the
world are uniformly freed from this bondage in the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth,
females are considered to be adults on the day before their
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eighth birthday. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, males
are considered to be adults when they are mated. All males must
be at least eight-years-old, and not older than fourteen-years-
old, when they mate. Thus, in the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth, the young people of the world are not considered to be
second class citizens. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth,
the young people of the world are considered to be adults.
Therefore, the young people of the world are set free in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.

All people are considered to be equal, but different, in
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. No one person is any
better, or any worse, than any other person. However, no two
people are exactly alike. Thus, each person plays a different
roll in life.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, GOD shall rule
over the males, and the males shall rule over the females.
Mankind shall experience happiness, and mankind shall
essentially be free of burden. Mankind shall experience harmony
instead of discord. Life shall flourish in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. Sex shall be preeminent, goodness shall prevail,
and GOD shall be king.
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Chapter Twelve

GOD Reclaims Planet Earth

We have already proven that GOD is the only reality that
exists. We have already proven that GOD is in absolute control
of everything, everywhere, forever. Thus, there can be no doubt
about the fact that GOD owns all things that exist. This
includes planet Earth. Thus, effective immediately GOD reclaims
planet Earth. Any and all leases, deeds, or other types of legal
documents that are intended to confer any form of ownership, or
right of use, of any thing, are hereby declared to be null and
void. The reason for this action is that it has been proven that
GOD is the rightful owner of all things. This includes every
spec of planet Earth.

It is GOD’S intention to establish the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. GOD intends to share planet Earth with mankind.
However, GOD intends to share planet Earth with all of mankind,
not just some of mankind. What is good for one is good for all.
If one man has the use of a house so that he might make it into
a home, then all men should have the use of houses so that they,
also, might make them into homes. GOD shall retain ownership of
all things, but GOD shall evenly distribute the use of all
things. Thus, each male and each female shall have an equal
share in life upon the Earth. This should eliminate much
sickness and hunger because all medicine, and all food, shall be
shared equally by all of the inhabitants of the Earth.

There is no need for money in the kingdom of heaven upon
the Earth. All things are free. The use of money promotes the
concept of profit. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth,
there is no room for a concept such as profit. We have proven
that GOD is everything. Thus, any possible financial transaction
that could occur is required to occur between different elements
of GOD. GOD has no reason to charge himself for anything. There
is no reason why any one part of GOD should make a profit from
any other part of GOD. Thus, there is no need for money in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. Therefore, all people are
equally rich, and equally poor, in the kingdom of heaven upon
the Earth.

 GOD is the only form of government that exists in the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. We have proven that GOD
ordains everything that actually does occur. We have proven that
GOD is in absolute control of everything, everywhere, forever.
Thus, in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, mankind shall
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recognize GOD as king. Therefore, in the kingdom of heaven upon
the Earth, GOD’S laws, which are perfect, replace mankind’s
laws, which are very imperfect. GOD’S laws are revealed in the
absolute truth. Since GOD absolutely controls the actions of
every person, GOD can cause life to be whatever GOD wants life
to be. Thus, there are no policemen in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, all
females answer to males, and all males answer to GOD. Mankind
must assume the posture of acceptance in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. Whatever GOD wants to happen, does happen.
Mankind lacks the power to alter this reality. Thus, mankind
must submit to GOD’S will and his authority.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, there shall be no
war, nor shall there be any weapons, which are the instruments
of war. We have proven that GOD is the only reality that exists.
Thus, we know that any potential war that could occur is
required to occur between different elements of GOD. There is no
reason why GOD should make war against himself. Thus, there is
no reason for weapons to exist in the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth. If GOD were to decide to kill a person or a thing, then
all of the weapons that exist could not, and would not, be used
to stop GOD from killing that person or that thing. Thus,
neither war, nor weapons, shall exist in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, there shall be no
competition. Males shall not compete for females, and females
shall not compete for males. This is because GOD decides who
shall be mated in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. Mates
are determined based upon when they were born. GOD determines
when all people are born. In the kingdom of heaven upon the
Earth, all things are free, and all things are equally available
to all. Thus, there is no competition in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth. This eliminates much duplication of effort.
Also, this eliminates hard feelings that often occur when people
are required to compete for a mate.

GOD shall cause mankind to master life in the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth. Life shall be good! Mankind shall achieve
happiness in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.

We have proven that mankind should avoid making judgements,
since neither side of the argument is absolutely correct or
incorrect. This is extremely important to human happiness. We
have proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. Thus, any
judgement is actually a judgement of GOD. Clearly, mankind is
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not in a position to judge GOD. Thus, it is prudent for mankind
to master the art of accepting GOD’S actions without judging
them to be either positive or negative. The reason for this is
that ultimately all things are neutral. We have proven that this
is true. We have proven that GOD is everything. We have proven
that GOD is neutral. Thus, we have proven that everything is
neutral.

The overall quality of life in the kingdom of heaven upon
the Earth will be sufficient to motivate mankind to work very
hard so that this high quality of life can be maintained. Life
in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth will be much simpler
than life has been in the kingdom of hell upon the Earth. This
is because in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, we have
eliminated a number of things that have caused mankind much
trouble in the kingdom of hell upon the Earth.

Therefore, mankind shall live and flourish in the kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth. GOD shall cause mankind to move in
unison with one mind in the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth.
Harmony between GOD and mankind shall reign in the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth.
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Chapter Thirteen

GOD Issues An Ultimatum To Mankind

It is time for mankind to choose either life or death! Each
person shall decide his, or her, own fate. A choice for life is
a choice for the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth. A choice for
death is a choice for the kingdom of hell upon the Earth.

Given such a choice, some people will choose life, and some
people will choose death. We know that sex is the source of all
life. We know that sex and war are opposites. Thus, we know that
war is a source of death. We have shown that the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth includes optimum sex. We know that the
kingdom of heaven upon the Earth and the kingdom of hell upon
the Earth are opposites. Thus, we know that the kingdom of hell
upon the Earth includes optimum war. Therefore, GOD is forcing
mankind to choose between optimum sex and optimum war.

Thus, why not let those people who chose death wage war
upon each other. Let them fight until they are all dead. When
the fight is over, the kingdom of hell upon the Earth will have
disappeared. Only the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, which is
optimum sex and rest, will remain.

We have proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. We
know that the Earth exists. Thus, we have proven that the Earth
is a part of GOD. We have proven that GOD is predetermined.
Thus, we have proven that the Earth is predetermined. This means
that GOD has always known the fate of planet Earth. Planet Earth
is presently in great jeopardy. Currently we find ourselves
approaching a crossroad. The reason for this is that the natural
process of aging has caught up with planet Earth. Errors and
difficult problems are abundant upon planet Earth. We are
approaching a point of no return. If we make the necessary
corrections today, then tomorrow will be a beautiful day upon
planet Earth. If we fail to make the necessary corrections
today, then tomorrow the Earth shall die.

The establishment of the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth
will save the Earth from certain death. Any other course of
action can, at best, only postpone the inevitable death of
planet Earth. To take no action amounts to certain death for
planet Earth.

Thus, GOD is issuing this ultimatum to mankind so that the
Earth, and all of its inhabitants, can be saved. Only if we are
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successful at saving planet Earth, by establishing the kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth, will the Earth have reached its full
potential for existence. It has always been GOD’S plan for the
Earth to reach its full potential for existence. Thus, this is
GOD’S way of forcing mankind to optimize life upon planet Earth.
We have proven that GOD is the only reality that exists. Thus,
it is only GOD who makes decisions. This means that GOD makes
every decision for mankind. Since it is GOD who makes all
decisions, GOD knows what each person’s decision will be. GOD
knows that mankind will choose life. Thus, we have already begun
to prepare for the task of establishing the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth.
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Chapter Fourteen

Mathematics In The Kingdom Of Heaven Upon The Earth

The revelation of the absolute truth has exposed all
illusions. We have proven that absolute nothingness does not
exist. We know that mathematics is an absolute science. We also
know that mathematics is the language of symbols. Thus, for
every real concept there is a corresponding mathematical symbol.

We know that it is possible for a given space to contain no
oranges. However, we have proven that it is not possible for a
given space to be absolutely empty. Thus, the mathematical
symbol zero has meaning in some situations, and the mathematical
symbol zero does not have meaning in some other situations.

The mathematical symbol zero has meaning with respect to
the mathematical concept of counting. Thus, when a given space
contains no oranges, we are correct when we say that the number
of oranges in this given space is zero. Counting is the most
elementary form of mathematics. Thus, counting is the
mathematics of the first minor dimension of existence within
GOD. Therefore, the mathematical symbol zero has meaning in the
first minor dimension of existence within GOD.

Computing area is the mathematics of the second minor
dimension of existence within GOD. The mathematical symbol zero
has no place in the mathematical concept of computing area. It
is not possible for a given area to both exist and be equal to
zero. Thus, a given area cannot be equal to zero. It is the lack
of area that is equal to zero. Therefore, once we progress
beyond the first minor dimension of existence within GOD, the
mathematical symbol zero has no meaning.

It is interesting that in absolute terms neither the first
nor the second minor dimensions of existence within GOD actually
exist. The first minor dimension of existence within GOD is
represented by a single point, which becomes a straight line
when it is extended. A straight line is one-dimensional. We know
that area is two-dimensional. In order to have real presence, an
object must be at least three-dimensional, which means that the
object has volume.  Therefore, both the first and the second
minor dimensions of existence within GOD are theoretical. Thus,
they do not have absolute presence. The first and second minor
dimensions of existence within GOD have meaning, even though
they are theoretical.
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The mathematical symbol zero is used to mark the beginning
of a straight line. The mathematical symbol infinity is used to
mark the end of a straight line. We have already proven that
absolute nothingness does not exist. Therefore, we have also
proven that absolute infinity does not exist. You cannot have an
end to something that did not begin. Since the concept of
infinity is not a real concept, there should not be a
mathematical symbol for infinity. The concept of infinity has no
real meaning. It has no place in counting. It has no place in
area. It has no place in anything. Thus, in the kingdom of
heaven upon the Earth, infinity does not exist, and the
mathematical symbol zero is only used for the purpose of
counting.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, mathematics will
reflect absolute reality. Thus, in the kingdom of heaven upon
the Earth, mathematics shall be based upon a circular model,
rather than a linear model. Therefore, in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth, our mathematical system will function in the
same way that an odometer would function if it did not contain
any zeros. The largest whole number that exists is followed by
the smallest whole number that exists to form a continuous
circle.

Some mathematical functions are considered to be
discontinuous at zero and/or infinity. When we replace the old
linear model of mathematics with the new circular model of
mathematics, we discover that these same functions are
continuous. The new circular model of mathematics does not
contain the symbols zero or infinity. This amounts to correcting
an error. We have proven that GOD is continuous. We have proven
that GOD is everything. Thus, we have proven that everything is
continuous. This means that mathematics itself is required to be
continuous. This also means that mathematical functions are
required to be continuous.
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Chapter Fifteen

More About Certain Psychoactive Drugs

What to do about drugs is an important issue to the entire
world. Drugs themselves are intrinsically neutral. It is the way
that mankind uses drugs that determines good or evil. We know
that people want drugs. Because people want drugs, efforts to
eradicate drugs will never be effective. Instead, we must
legalize drugs, and manage their use with honest knowledge.
There is no substitute for the truth. Drugs contain great
potential for good, and drugs contain great potential for evil.
When we plot honest knowledge against this potential for evil,
we can offset much of this evil. Thus, in the kingdom of heaven
upon the Earth, this shall be our policy on drugs. Take full
advantage of the positive potential that drugs possess, and
offset the negative potential that drugs possess with honest
knowledge. This is the formula for extracting the good out of
any situation. In the final analysis, the absolute truth is the
only real weapon that we have against drug abuse. The absolute
truth is the most powerful weapon that exists, and for that
reason the absolute truth is up to this task. We can live in a
world that has a drug solution rather than a drug problem.

In the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, we shall use this
same approach to solving all of mankind’s problems. It is
neither the neutral, nor the positive, that is the source of all
of mankind’s problems. It is the negative that causes problems
for mankind. We have proven that the positive is an octave above
the negative. We have proven that GOD designed the positive to
rule over the negative. Thus, the absolute truth is a powerful
weapon that can be used to overcome the negative. Therefore, in
the kingdom of heaven upon the Earth, the neutral and the
positive join forces to control the negative. When we plot the
absolute truth against the negative, the negative is rendered
ineffective. Therefore, this is the master plan for the kingdom
of heaven upon the Earth. The kingdom of heaven upon the Earth
shall be a great solution for mankind rather than a great
problem.

Exactly which drugs are we referring to when we say certain
psychoactive drugs? Let us individually examine these drugs.
(Note: We do not claim to know all that there is to know about
drugs. Our comments on drugs will be based upon the knowledge
that we have gained from the use of drugs. We cannot comment on
drugs that we have not tried. Also, we are not aware of all
drugs. Thus, this commentary on drugs is incomplete. This
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analysis should be expanded to include an honest disclosure of
the facts concerning all pertinent drugs.)

Marijuana and Hashish – Marijuana and hashish are examples
of some of GOD’S finest work. They are truly beautiful drugs
that can greatly enhance many aspects of human existence.
Marijuana and hashish are both products of the marijuana plant.
Hashish is the concentrated form of marijuana. Thus, when we
refer to marijuana, we are making reference to both marijuana
and hashish.

Marijuana is valuable to mankind for a number of reasons.
When mankind uses marijuana, a noticeable increase in
consciousness, sensory perception, and sexual sensation is the
result. Marijuana is definitely a very effective aphrodisiac.
Marijuana also has significant value as a medicine. Marijuana
use can be fun. Thus, marijuana provides much recreation. Also,
the remaining parts of the marijuana plant can be used to
produce a number of useful products.

Marijuana is the only psychoactive drug that we can
strongly recommend for regular use. Marijuana is essentially a
mild sedative. Marijuana is basically a harmless drug. A person
who is high on marijuana might experience mild paranoia, some
short-term memory loss, an increase in appetite, laziness, or
the inability to perform some complicated or demanding tasks.
Thus, marijuana use is inappropriate at certain times, and
marijuana use is inappropriate under certain circumstances.
Generally, these side effects are considered to be minimal.
Therefore, these side effects are not of any serious
consequence. Normally, we would expect a person to use marijuana
at a time when these side effects would not be considered to be
a serious nuisance in the event that they should occur.
Marijuana, which is a mild sedative, is a drug that promotes
relaxation. Thus, marijuana should only be used at a time when
relaxation is appropriate. We believe that the positive value of
this drug greatly exceeds its negative value. Thus, we strongly
recommend that every person should try marijuana.

We believe that a person should not use marijuana until
just prior to loosing their virginity. This is because the first
use of marijuana is considered to be a very special occasion.
Otherwise, it would not be harmful to use marijuana at any age.
If for no other reasons, marijuana should definitely be used as
an aphrodisiac, and as a tool for learning.
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Marijuana is psychologically addictive. Thus, it is likely
that when a person smokes marijuana, they will find it to be
such a pleasant experience that they will want to continue
smoking it. Once a person becomes high on marijuana, they reach
a point where they have had enough of the drug, and at this
point they readily stop smoking it. However, at some other point
in the future, they will be ready to smoke marijuana again.
Therefore, this drug is psychologically addictive in the long
term, but it is not hard to stop smoking the drug once an
acceptable high has been achieved.

Marijuana is not physically addictive. This means that the
drug user does not experience a painful withdrawal when the drug
is withheld. The withdrawal from marijuana amounts to a
relatively short period of slight moodiness, light sleep or a
slight difficulty in sleeping, some loss of appetite, slight
nausea, a decline in sexual sensation, and a reduction in the
duration of sexual events. Generally, withdrawal from marijuana
is considered to be nothing more that a modest nuisance of
limited duration. Heavy users of marijuana will experience more
discomfort from withdrawal than light users of marijuana will
experience.

A drug such as marijuana appears to be compatible with
life, even though it is psychologically addictive. Most people
can use marijuana, and still function in life. Thus, generally,
marijuana use makes life substantially more enjoyable. A drug
such as marijuana is potent enough to produce a pleasant high,
but it is not potent enough to produce a large number of
problems for the user. When smoked, marijuana produces a state
of general euphoria. Thus, marijuana offers the drug user an
opportunity to experience all of the positive effects of drug
use while keeping the negative effects of drug use to a minimum.
Therefore, marijuana is the recreational drug of choice, and the
sexual aphrodisiac of choice.

Opium – Opium produces a very pleasant high when it is
smoked. We believe that opium, like marijuana, is a relatively
mild drug. Therefore, we believe that opium can be used without
serious consequences. However, we do not have enough experience
with this drug to reach any firm conclusions regarding its use.
This drug quite possibly is appropriate for regular use. We are
not afraid to use this drug, and we believe that opium is a drug
that can improve the quality of life.

Psilocybin Mushrooms – The psilocybin mushroom is an
interesting drug. It is a potent drug. However, it is not likely
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to be harmful to the user unless he, or she, over indulges. This
is a very mental drug. This drug is likely to cause the user to
look inward. Thus, the primary value of this drug is its ability
to raise consciousness, increase sensory perception, and
increase sexual sensation.

This is not a highly addictive drug, and there are not a
lot of problems associated with its use, provided that the
dosage is reasonable. If the dosage is too high, then behavior
can become out of control.

One unpleasant thing about using mushrooms is that they
must be eaten. They taste terrible!

A person should only consider consuming this drug if they
are prepared for a heavy-duty mind trip. Also, this drug should
only be taken under closely controlled conditions. For example,
a person should never be placed in a position where they are
required to drive an automobile, or perform any other important
tasks while they are high on this drug.

A person must be aware of what a proper dosage is for this
drug. Normally, one or two grams of mushrooms should produce a
very acceptable high. To increase this dosage might be risky. A
dosage of three or four grams quite likely might be too much for
some people.

This is not a drug that a person can use on a regular
basis. This drug appears to be compatible with life, provided
that it is used infrequently, and in a responsible manner.
Otherwise, this drug could, but might not, cause problems for
the user. Therefore, we endorse the responsible use of this
drug.

This drug is not marijuana. One can usually survive the
abuse of marijuana with limited consequences. One might not
survive the abuse of psilocybin mushrooms. This drug must be
respected. If it is improperly used, it could cause you to loose
your life. However, to consume psilocybin mushrooms can be a
very pleasant experience.

Although this drug is definitely an aphrodisiac, it cannot
be endorsed strictly for this purpose because the high is so
intense that it could be considered to be a substantial
nuisance. The user would be high long after he, or she, had
finished having sex.  
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Lysergic acid (LSD) – LSD is an extremely intense drug. The
high lasts for an extended period of time. The effects of this
drug are in the same general direction as the effects of
psilocybin mushrooms. However, LSD is a considerably stronger
drug than psilocybin mushrooms.

Consuming LSD can be a beautiful experience when all things
go well. Consuming LSD can be a complete nightmare when all
things do not go well. There is no way to predict with absolute
certainty which way things will go when one consumes this drug.

LSD is somewhat psychologically addictive. Generally,
psychological addiction to LSD is not considered to be a big
problem. LSD is not physically addictive. Thus, there are no
problems associated with physical withdrawal from LSD.

We believe that the LSD experience is worthwhile.
Therefore, we cautiously endorse its use, provided that it is
used infrequently, in proper dosage, and under tightly
controlled circumstances. LSD greatly increases consciousness,
sensory perception, and sexual sensation.

LSD is an incredible sexual aphrodisiac. However, we cannot
endorse it strictly for this purpose because the high is so
intense that it would be considered to be a great nuisance. The
user would be high long after he, or she, had finished having
sex.

Mescaline – Mescaline is a drug that comes from the peyote
cactus. It is very similar to LSD. However, mescaline has one
major advantage over LSD. Mescaline is organic, which means that
GOD made mescaline. LSD is not organic, which means that mankind
made LSD. Clearly, we consider GOD to be a better chemist than
mankind.

Generally, all of the things that we have said about LSD
also apply to mescaline. Thus, we cautiously endorse the
responsible use of mescaline. A mescaline trip might be a
beautiful experience, or it might be a complete nightmare. If a
person is considering using mescaline, he, or she, should follow
the instructions for the use of LSD. Be careful!

MDA – MDA is truly a beautiful drug. It is nicknamed the
“love drug”. This is because it evokes a strong love response
from the user.
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This is a very strong drug that cannot be used on a regular
basis. The user of this drug must be careful not to exceed the
proper dosage. Too much of this drug can kill a person. This
drug must be used under very controlled conditions.

This drug can be eaten or injected. (Note: We have no
experience, whatsoever, with injecting any drug. Thus, our
knowledge of this procedure is not based upon our experience.
However, we are certain that the injection of any drug should be
strictly prohibited. There are several reasons why this is true.
Firstly, injecting drugs is very addictive. Secondly, when
injecting drugs, people can catch communicable diseases from
shared needles. Thirdly, lethal overdoses are quite common when
drugs are injected. People who have injected drugs claim that it
gives them an internal rush that is somewhat similar to a sexual
climax. Thus, this internal rush is the equivalent of a
synthetic sexual climax. They claim that injecting drugs is
extremely addictive, much like sex is extremely addictive.
Therefore, DO NOT INJECT ANY DRUG INTO YOUR BODY!) We are
strictly opposed to the idea of injecting drugs, except for
medicinal purposes. Thus, we endorse eating this drug, but we do
not endorse injecting this drug. DO NOT INJECT MDA! IT IS VERY
ADDICTIVE AND VERY DANGERIOUS!

An MDA high is somewhat similar to an LSD high. The
intensity level of the two highs is approximately the same.

MDA is a very sexual drug. MDA is an extremely potent
aphrodisiac. For example, reports of people engaging in marathon
sex sessions that might last for eight continuous hours, or
longer, are not uncommon. Numerous relationships have started as
the result of two people consuming MDA together. It is almost a
certainty that if a male and a female ingest MDA together, they
will end up in bed having sex with each other. This is a
beautiful concept.

Despite the precautions that must be taken with this drug,
we strongly endorse the responsible ingestion of MDA on an
infrequent basis. Everyone should experience this drug at least
one time in life.

However, one should never do this drug alone. Be sure that
your mate is with you, because sex is all that you will be able
to think about while you are high.

This drug represents some of GOD’S finest work. We strongly
endorse the use of this drug as a sexual aphrodisiac. The MDA



125

high is very intense, and normally this would be considered to
be a nuisance. However, because of the direction of the high, it
is not considered to be a nuisance. This drug approximates
crystallized sex. When people ingest this drug, they are
propelled into their sex center, and they remain there for an
extended period of time. Thus, this drug promotes marathon sex
sessions.

Outside of marijuana, MDA is one of the most interesting
drugs that we have encountered. Clearly, when used responsibly,
this drug is compatible with life.

Angel Dust (PCP + Methamphetamine + Procaine) – This drug,
which is actually a combination of three different drugs, is the
most potent drug that we have ever encountered. This drug is
very dangerous. However, this drug is also a miracle drug.

When this drug is snorted, human consciousness is forced to
spiral dramatically upward. We have seen more than one person,
who was high on this drug, reduced to the same state of
consciousness. They were sitting on the floor, asking
repeatedly, “Who am I? What am I? Who am I? What am I?” Later,
we asked these people to explain their actions. They each said,
that, “at the time, I had no idea who, or what, I was.” One
person said, “I thought that I was a fence post or something.”

Snorting this drug caused the consciousness of these people
to spiral upward to such an extent that these people lost
contact with their normal state of consciousness. Thus, they
were lost within their own mind. Therefore, these people’s
conscious mind became aware of their unconscious mind.

We recognize three levels of consciousness within the human
mind. These three levels of consciousness are the conscious
mind, the subconscious mind, and the superconscious mind. GOD is
the superconscious mind. Thus, there is a pathway that leads
from the mind of mankind into the mind of GOD. When a person
snorts this drug, it is possible, and perhaps it is likely, that
this person’s consciousness is propelled right into their
superconscious mind, which is the mind of GOD. When this drug is
used repeatedly, the three levels of consciousness within the
human mind can integrate to form a single level of
consciousness. Extensive use of this drug caused this mental
integration to occur within the mind of the author of this book.

This same drug caused the author of this book to be
propelled into miracle land for a period of approximately
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twenty-one months. Miracles were abundant during this period of
time. This series of events began in the winter of 1975. It was
during this period that the author of this book was actually
exposed to GOD’S mind for a prolonged period of time. It was
this drug that served as a catalyst to the eventual
enlightenment of the author of this book.

These miracles occurred in an organized manner. It became
obvious that there was massive intelligence behind these
miracles. They were happening in a way that was designed to
teach one about absolute reality. It became obvious that GOD was
pulling this man’s strings. Thus, this man was forced to admit
that he is a puppet who is manipulated by GOD.

This drug, angel dust, corresponds to the three forces of
the neutral, the positive, and the negative. The methamphetamine
is positive, the PCP is negative, and the procaine is neutral.
Thus, the methamphetamine takes one up, the PCP takes one down,
and the procaine takes one sideways.

Thus, we cautiously endorse this drug as being a miracle
drug. It can propel a person right into the mind of GOD. (Note:
The PCP that we are referring to is the white PCP that was
available in the Florida area during the winter of 1975. This
angel dust was cut with a small amount of lactose. However, it
is unlikely that the lactose was a factor in the way that this
drug affected people.)

Thus, when we say certain psychoactive drugs, we are
referring to marijuana, hashish, opium, psilocybin mushrooms,
mescaline, LSD, MDA, and angel dust. We suspect that this list
should also include STP, DMT, TMA, and MMDA, but we have never
consumed these drugs. Thus, we have not been able to evaluate
them. We believe that there are other psychoactive drugs that
should be included in this list. However, we do not know what
they are. We are certain that the psychoactive drugs that are
included in this list can have a positive effect upon mankind.

We unconditionally endorse marijuana and hashish for
recreational use by those who are old enough to marry or mate.
We believe that the first use of these drugs should occur just
prior to a person’s initial experience of sexual intercourse.
Just as we believe that the loss of a person’s virginity is a
special event, we also believe that a person’s initial drug
experience is a special event.



127

We conditionally and cautiously endorse the remaining drugs
on this list for use. In every case, certain logical and
reasonable ideas should govern the use of these drugs. Since
virtually all of these drugs are somewhat addictive, we must
assume that if a person tries a drug once, then they are likely
to try this same drug again. Thus, if a person is not prepared
to become addicted to a drug, then a person should not try that
drug. Just as we become totally captivated by sex, we also
become totally captivated by drugs. Thus, drugs should be viewed
as synthetic sex, which is just as addictive as real sex. The
use of any drug is a very serious event. Drugs must be
respected. Drugs might improve a person’s life. However, drugs
might destroy a person’s life. Therefore, always remember to use
drugs responsibly.

We encourage people to try marijuana and hashish. We advise
people that if they proceed beyond marijuana and hashish, it is
user beware. A person cannot cross this line without taking some
risk. Basically, when a person decides to try a certain drug,
they are risking their life and their health so that they might
experience an increase in consciousness, sensory perception, and
sexual sensation. If reasonable procedures are followed, then
this risk might be minimal. If unreasonable procedures are
followed, then this risk might be great. So, if people are going
to use drugs, they need to be wise, and they need to respect
drugs.

There are also psychoactive drugs that appear to create
many problems without solving anything. It is our desire to
experience a positive change in our lives that motivates us to
consume drugs. Clearly, drugs are instruments of change.
However, change can be either positive or negative. Certain
drugs appear to be more likely to effect life negatively than
positively. If we believe that the consumption of a certain drug
is likely to effect us negatively, then we should avoid
consuming that drug. (Note: We are not aware of all of the drugs
that should be on this list. However, we are quite sure that
there are others.) Let us examine two psychoactive drugs that we
definitely do not endorse, except for medicinal use.

Cocaine – Cocaine produces an extremely pleasant high.
However, cocaine is an extremely dangerous drug. Cocaine can be
snorted, injected, or smoked.

When cocaine is snorted, it produces a very pleasant high,
which is moderate in intensity. Cocaine is a tremendous
aphrodisiac regardless of the means of consumption. In early
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stages of use, snorting cocaine appears to be a totally harmless
experience. What an illusion this is! Increased use leads to
addiction. Addiction means real trouble for the user. Perhaps,
the greatest problem associated with snorting cocaine is the
fact that in the early stages of use, it seems to be so harmless
that the user sees no reason to avoid using it. Thus, at some
point in the future the user will suddenly discover that he, or
she, is addicted to cocaine. By this time, the use of cocaine
has become a huge problem that just keeps getting worse.

Over a period of time, snorting cocaine will destroy the
nose. When cocaine is snorted over an extended period of time,
it is quite common for a person to develop a perforated septum.
Failure to properly cleanse the nose while snorting cocaine is a
major cause of this condition. One must understand that cocaine
is chemically alkaline. Therefore, it is caustic to the human
body.

We have already stated that we have never injected any
drugs. Thus, we have no personal knowledge concerning injecting
drugs into the human body. However, we are completely convinced
that it is a big mistake for a person to inject any drug into
their body for any reason, except for medicinal use. People who
have injected cocaine claim that injecting cocaine is very
dangerous and very addictive. DO NOT INJECT COCAINE!

When cocaine is smoked, the form of the cocaine is changed
into what is called crack cocaine. Crack cocaine is in the form
of a solid chunk rather than a powder. The smoking of crack
cocaine is so terribly addictive that a person only has to
inhale the smoke from a pipe one time to become addicted. The
addiction to crack cocaine is so intense that the user literally
cannot stop smoking the drug. A person who is smoking crack
cocaine will exhaust virtually every plausible possibility to
obtain more of the drug when the current supply of the drug is
exhausted. The user chooses crack cocaine over virtually all
other things. For all practical purposes, life is replaced with
crack cocaine.

Crack cocaine is an extremely powerful aphrodisiac.
However, the user is so consumed with using the drug that he, or
she, cannot leave the drug alone long enough to have sex. This
is a totally unacceptable result.

On the other hand, crack cocaine has a profound effect upon
sex energy. When one smokes crack cocaine, shortly after
inhaling the drug, one experiences an internal rush of feeling
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throughout the body. This internal rush of feeling dissipates
rather quickly. This is such an intense experience that it
leaves the user very desperate for another hit off the pipe. If
a person can coordinate their sexual sensations with this
internal rush of feeling from the cocaine, then their sexual
sensations receive a massive boost. If a person can coordinate
their sexual climax with this internal rush of feeling from the
cocaine, then their sexual climax will be supercharged. A sexual
climax of this magnitude is absolutely irresistible.

We are glad to have experienced the use of cocaine.
However, we are extremely fortunate to have escaped its grasp.
Although we could use cocaine again without disastrous
consequences, we are not likely to do so.

The main reason for this attitude is that we believe that
cocaine has negative effects upon human sexuality. We admit that
cocaine is an extremely potent aphrodisiac. However, the
production of sexual sensation is not the only function of sex.
Sex is pleasant so that it will be addictive to mankind. GOD
intended for mankind to be addicted to sex. However, the real
purpose of sex is reproduction. The use of drugs can clearly
cause improved sexual sensation. However, sexual sensations can
be improved so dramatically, through the use of this drug, that
the use of this drug becomes the object of life. This drug
replaces sex. This is not the desired objective. Drugs are
supposed to improve sex, not replace it.

Therefore, if a sexual aphrodisiac is to be effective, it
must improve sex, but not replace it. We contend that crack
cocaine is not an effective sexual aphrodisiac because it tends
to replace sex with crack cocaine. The user chooses the crack
cocaine over sex. This is a case of the preparation for the
event becoming more important than the event itself.

We respect sex very much, and we do not want to endorse
anything that attempts to upstage sex. Crack cocaine
dramatically improves sexual sensation, but it alters human
sexual behavior in ways that we believe are detrimental to
humanity. Thus, we strongly advise everyone to completely avoid
smoking crack cocaine. DO NOT SMOKE CRACK COCAINE!

It should be noted that to snort cocaine is considered to
be very mild compared to either injecting cocaine, or to smoking
crack cocaine. If a person feels that they absolutely must try
cocaine, then snort it rather than injecting it or smoking it.
Under no circumstances should anyone ever inject cocaine, or
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smoke crack cocaine. If a person injects cocaine or smokes crack
cocaine, it is certain that addiction to this drug will occur
with first use. DO NOT INJECT OR SMOKE COCAINE! Cocaine use is
not compatible with life.

Heroin – We have never used heroin. Thus, we have no
personal knowledge of this drug. We have purposely avoided this
drug. We believe that any use of this drug is unwise. We further
believe that this drug is every bit as dangerous and addictive
as cocaine, if not more so. Thus, we classify both cocaine and
heroin as hard drugs. Hard drugs, such as cocaine and heroin,
should be completely avoided. There is no such thing as the
responsible use of either cocaine or heroin. DO NOT USE HEROIN!
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Conclusion

Why does this book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation Of The
Absolute Truth”, contain so much information about drugs? The
answer to this question is very simple. If it were not for
certain psychoactive drugs, the author of this book would not
have known most of the information that is contained in this
book. Thus, without certain psychoactive drugs, this book could
not and would not have been written. We believe that the
information revealed in this book is of critical importance to
the future of mankind. Should this prove to be true, then it
will also be true that certain psychoactive drugs played a
significant roll in the future of mankind.

GOD used certain psychoactive drugs as a catalyst to cause
the consciousness of a man to increase so substantially that
this man eventually came to understand GOD.

Specifically, this is the formula that explains what
happened between GOD and this man. A man + numerous drugs + many
miracles, each one of which amounts to a very high level of
communication with GOD + approximately twenty-nine years of time
+ approximately twenty-nine years of thought + some study = a
man who is very conscious of GOD. The link between this man and
GOD grows stronger with every passing day. It is important to
understand that this man has never been in control of this
situation. GOD has been in absolute control of every aspect of
this situation since it began approximately twenty-nine years
ago. This man is merely a puppet who is manipulated by GOD.

Even though this is the case, it is true that GOD has
invested much time and energy, as well as many miracles and
considerable resources, to accomplish the enlightenment of this
one man. Therefore, this man believes that this whole series of
events must have occurred for an extremely important reason. It
is true that this whole series of events corresponds to GOD
baptizing this man in the Wholly Spirit. It is also true that
this man is now prepared to baptize mankind in the Wholly
Spirit. It is true that GOD has revealed himself to this man. It
is also true that GOD continues to reveal himself to this man.

Why would GOD choose to enlighten this one man in this way?
There appears to be two solid reasons why GOD has chosen this
course of action. Firstly, GOD wants someone, other than
himself, to reveal all of these incredible facts. If GOD were to
reveal himself, bragging would be unavoidable. When a man
reveals GOD, it becomes a matter of praise rather than bragging.
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Secondly, it is very efficient for GOD to initially reveal
himself to one man. Thus, GOD is free to attend to other matters
while this one man proceeds to reveal GOD to the rest of the
world. In any event, this appears to be the way that GOD has
chosen to reveal himself to mankind.

It is true that GOD has chosen this man. It is true that
this series of events was predetermined. It is true that this
man is so certain about all of these facts concerning GOD that
this man is willing to die, if necessary, to accomplish GOD’S
goals for mankind upon planet Earth. It is also true that GOD
has convinced this man that with GOD’S help this man is going to
save the world.

It is true that in 1976 GOD spoke, in English, directly to
this man. GOD commanded this man to, “Let your lights so shine
before all men that they may see your good works, and glorify
the father who art in heaven.” Of all the many miracles that GOD
has caused to happen to this man, it is this one miracle that
provided this man with an answer regarding what this man was
supposed to do. This book, “GOD Glorified – Revelation Of The
Absolute Truth”, is this man’s response to GOD’S commandment.

Absolute Law #224 – THIS BOOK, “GOD GLORIFIED – REVELATION OF
THE ABSOLUTE TRUTH”, IS OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION TO THE ENTIRE
WORLD THAT GOD HAS BEEN GLORIFIED UPON PLANET EARTH! SO, LET THE
CELEBRATION BEGIN!
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Absolute Laws

Absolute Law #1 - IT IS IMPOSSIBLE FOR ABSOLUTE NOTHINGNESS TO
EXIST!

Absolute Law #2 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO
EXIST!

Absolute Law #3 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING IS THE ONLY REALITY THAT
EXISTS!

Absolute Law #4 - ABSOLUTE EVERYTHING IS GOD!

Absolute Law #5 - GOD HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO EXIST!

Absolute Law #6 – GOD IS THE ONLY REALITY THAT EXISTS!

Absolute Law #7 – GOD IS THE ENTIRE KINGDOM OF EXISTENCE!

Absolute Law #8 – ALL THINGS THAT EXIST ARE INTEGRATED INTO ONE
THING, AND THAT ONE THING IS GOD!

Absolute Law #9 – GOD IS EVERYTHING!

Absolute Law #10 – GOD IS EVERYWHERE!

Absolute Law #11 – THERE IS ABSOLUTELY NOTHING OUTSIDE OF GOD!

Absolute Law #12 – OUTER SPACE DOES NOT EXIST!

Absolute Law #13 – GOD OCCUPIES INNER SPACE!

Absolute Law #14 – GOD DID NOT HAVE A BEGINNING!

Absolute Law #15 – GOD SHALL NEVER HAVE AN END!

Absolute Law #16 – GOD COULD NEITHER BE CREATED NOR DESTROYED!

Absolute law #17 - GOD IS ETERNAL!

Absolute Law #18 – GOD IS CONTINUOUS!

Absolute Law #19 – GOD IS CONSTANT!

Absolute Law #20 – GOD IS NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #21 – GOD IS FINITE!
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Absolute Law #22 – GOD IS PERFECT!

Absolute Law #23 – GOD IS SPHERICAL IN SHAPE!

Absolute Law #24 – GOD IS ABSOLUTELY SYMMETRICAL!

Absolute Law #25 – EVERY ACTION THAT OCCURS WITHIN GOD IS
ACCOMPANIED BY AN EQUAL, BUT OPPOSITE, REACTION!

Absolute Law #26 - GOD IS PREDETERMINED!

Absolute Law #27 - GOD ORDAINS EVERYTHING THAT ACTUALLY DOES
OCCUR!

Absolute Law #28 - GOD IS ALIVE, CONSCIOUS, INTELLIGENT, AND
THOUGHTFUL!

Absolute Law #29 - GOD IS IN PERPETUAL MOTION!

Absolute Law #30 – GOD IS IN ABSOLUTE CONTROL OF EVERYTHING,
EVERYWHERE, FOREVER!

Absolute Law #31 – LIFE, CONSCIOUSNESS, INTELLIGENCE, AND
THOUGHT ARE CONTINUOUS!

Absolute Law #32 – GOD TRAVELS A CIRCULAR PATH!

Absolute Law #33 - GOD ROTATES ON AN AXIS!

Absolute Law #34 - GRAVITY IS ACTUALLY CENTRIPETAL FORCE, WHICH
IS GENERATED AS THE RESULT OF GOD ROTATING ON AN AXIS!

Absolute Law #35 - GOD EXPERIENCES ABSOLUTELY NO FRICTION DURING
ROTATION!

Absolute Law #36 - BIRTH AND DEATH ARE NOT ABSOLUTE!

Absolute Law #37 – BIRTH AND DEATH RELATE TO A CHANGE OF FORM!

Absolute Law #38 – EVERYTHING THAT ACTUALLY EXISTS IS ALIVE,
CONSCIOUS, INTELLIGENT, AND THOUGHTFUL!

Absolute Law #39 – LIFE, CONSCIOUSNESS, INTELLIGENCE, AND
THOUGHT EXIST ON EVERY CELESTIAL BODY IN INNER SPACE!

Absolute Law #40 – THERE ARE NO ALIEN BEINGS FROM OUTER SPACE!
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Absolute Law #41 - IN ABSOLUTE TERMS, THERE IS NO DEVIL!

Absolute Law #42 – GOD PERFORMS MIRACLES AT WILL!

Absolute Law #43 - GOD CREATES BY THINKING!

Absolute Law #44 - GOD CREATES BY SYNTHESIZING THE NEGATIVE AND
THE POSITIVE INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #45 – GOD THINKS BY SYNTHESIZING THE NEGATIVE AND
THE POSITIVE INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #46 – GOD HAS SEX BY THINKING!

Absolute Law #47 - GOD DESTROYS BY DIVIDING THE NEUTRAL INTO THE
NEGATIVE AND THE POSITIVE!

Absolute Law #48 - GOD DESTROYS BY CEASING TO CONCENTRATE ON A
THOUGHT!

Absolute Law #49 – WHEN GOD CEASES TO CONCENTRATE ON A THOUGHT,
THAT NEUTRAL THOUGHT DIVIDES INTO THE NEGATIVE AND THE POSITIVE!

Absolute Law #50 - GOD IS ENERGY!

Absolute Law #51 – ENERGY IS EVERYWHERE!

Absolute Law #52 – ENERGY COULD NEITHER BE CREATED NOR
DESTROYED!

Absolute Law #53 – ALL ENERGY IS SEX ENERGY!

Absolute Law #54 – GOD IS A PERPETUAL, SEXUAL CLIMAX!

Absolute Law #55 – CURRENTLY, ENERGY IS INVISIBLE!

Absolute Law #56 – ENERGY IS NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #57 - ENERGY IS THE ONE SUPER DIMENSION OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #58 - THE FREQUENCY OF A VIBRATION DOUBLES FROM ONE
OCTAVE TO THE NEXT OCTAVE!

Absolute Law #59 - MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE THREE DIFFERENT
FORMS OF ENERGY!
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Absolute Law #60 - MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE THE THREE MAJOR
DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #61 – GOD IS IN ABSOLUTE CONTROL OF THE VELOCITY OF
ALL MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Absolute Law #62 - VELOCITY IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Absolute Law #63 - GOD CAN CONVERT MATTER INTO LIGHT, LIGHT INTO
ENERGY, ENERGY INTO MATTER, ENERGY INTO LIGHT, LIGHT INTO
MATTER, AND MATTER INTO ENERGY!

Absolute Law #64 - CREATION, WHICH IS CONTINUOUS, OCCURS AS THE
RESULT OF THE ACCELERATION OF MATTER, LIGHT, OR ENERGY!

Absolute Law #65 - DESTRUCTION, WHICH IS CONTINUOUS, OCCURS AS
THE RESULT OF THE DECELERATION OF MATTER, LIGHT, OR ENERGY!

Absolute Law #66 - CREATION CONSUMES ENERGY!

Absolute Law #67 - DESTRUCTION RELEASES ENERGY!

Absolute Law #68 – IN CREATION, MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY ARE
INTEGRATED TO FORM LIFE!

Absolute Law #69 – IN DESTRUCTION, LIFE IS DIVIDED INTO MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY TO FORM DEATH!

Absolute Law #70 – CHARGE IS A FUNCTION OF DIRECTION OF TRAVEL!

Absolute Law #71 – MATTER IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
MATTER, NEUTRALLY CHARGED MATTER, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED MATTER!

Absolute Law #72 – LIGHT IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
LIGHT, NEUTRALLY CHARGED LIGHT, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED LIGHT!

Absolute Law #73 – ENERGY IS DIVIDED INTO NEGATIVELY CHARGED
ENERGY, NEUTRALLY CHARGED ENERGY, AND POSITIVELY CHARGED ENERGY!

Absolute Law #74 – ANTIMATTER IS NEGATIVELY CHARGED MATTER,
ANTILIGHT IS NEGATIVELY CHARGED LIGHT, AND ANTIENERGY IS
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ENERGY!

Absolute Law #75 – OBJECTS WITH LIKE CHARGE REPEL EACH OTHER,
OBJECTS WITH OPPOSITE CHARGE ATTRACT EACH OTHER, AND OBJECTS
WITH NEUTRAL CHARGE NEITHER REPEL NOR ATTRACT EACH OTHER!
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Absolute Law #76 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED MATTER
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTIMATTER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #77 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED LIGHT
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTILIGHT THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #78 – THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF POSITIVELY CHARGED ENERGY
THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS ALWAYS EQUAL TO THE TOTAL AMOUNT OF
NEGATIVELY CHARGED ANTIENERGY THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #79 - THE BLACK HOLES IN SPACE ARE COMPOSED OF
ENERGY, WHICH IS CREATED BY THE CONVERSION OF LIGHT INTO ENERGY!

Absolute Law #80 - CONVERSION IS THE SEVENTH DIMENSION OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #81 - THERE ARE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #82 - THE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE
WITHIN GOD ARE AS FOLLOWS:

 1. MATTER = LENGTH
 2. MATTER2 = LENGTH x WIDTH = AREA
 3. MATTER3 = LENGTH x WIDTH x HEIGHT = VOLUME
 4. TIME
 5. VELOCITY
 6. ACCELERATION
 7. CONVERSION
 8. LIGHT
 9. LIGHT2

10. LIGHT3

11. TIME2

12. VELOCITY2

13. ACCELERATION2

14. CONVERSION2

15. ENERGY
16. ENERGY2

17. ENERGY3

18. TIME4

19. VELOCITY4

20. ACCELERATION4

21. CONVERSION4

Absolute Law #83 - LIGHT IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE MATTER, AND ENERGY
IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE LIGHT!
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Absolute Law #84 - THE MATTER BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
MATTER WILL CONVERT INTO LIGHT AND LIGHT WILL CONVERT INTO
MATTER!

Absolute Law #85 - THE LIGHT BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
LIGHT WILL CONVERT INTO ENERGY AND ENERGY WILL CONVERT INTO
LIGHT!

Absolute Law #86 - THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE VELOCITY AT WHICH
ENERGY WILL CONVERT INTO MATTER AND MATTER WILL CONVERT INTO
ENERGY!

Absolute Law #87 – THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE ULTIMATE VELOCITY!

Absolute Law #88 – THE ENERGY BARRIER IS THE POINT WHERE GOD
BECOMES CONTINUOUS!

Absolute Law #89 - THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION FOR THE TWENTY-
ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD IS AS FOLLOWS:

 1. (m1)
1

 2. (m2)
2

 3. (m3)
3

 4. (m4)
4

 5. (m5)
5

 6. (m6)
6

 7. (m7)
7

 8. (c8)
8

 9. (c9)
9

10. (c10)
10

11. (c11)
11

12. (c12)
12

13. (c13)
13

14. (c14)
14

15. (e15)
16

16. (e16)
18

17. (e17)
20

18. (e18)
22

19. (e19)
24

20. (e20)
26

21. (e21)
28

Absolute Law #90 – MATTER IS MEASURED IN MASS, LIGHT IS MEASURED
IN VELOCITY, AND ENERGY IS MEASURED IN JOULES!

Absolute Law #91 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR CREATION AND
DESTRUCTION, WHICH EXPRESSES THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN MATTER,
LIGHT, AND ENERGY, IS E = M4C2, WHERE E = ENERGY (MEASURED IN
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JOULES), M = MATTER (MEASURED IN MASS), AND C = LIGHT (MEASURED
IN VELOCITY)!

Absolute Law #92 – THE RATIO OF THE AMOUNT OF ENERGY THAT EXISTS
WITHIN GOD, TO THE AMOUNT OF LIGHT THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD, TO
THE AMOUNT OF MATTER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD, IS FOUR, TO TWO, TO
ONE!

Absolute Law #93 – GOD IS DIVIDED INTO SEVEN EQUAL PARTS!

Absolute Law #94 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE COORDINATES
OF GOD IN THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS [(m1)

28 + (m2)
28 +

(m3)
28 + (m4)

28 + (m5)
28 + (m6)

28 + (m7)
28] + [(c8)

28 + (c9)
28 + (c10)

28

+ (c11)
28 + (c12)

28 + (c13)
28 + (c14)

28] + [(e15)
28 + (e16)

28 + (e17)
28 +

(e18)
28 + (e19)

28 + (e20)
28 + (e21)

28] = 1, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION
#n!

Absolute Law #95 - THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE SIZE OF GOD
IN THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS [(m1)(m2)(m3)(m4)(m5)(m6)
(m7)][(c8)(c9)(c10)(c11)(c12)(c13)(c14)][(e15)(e16)(e17)(e18)(e19)(e20)
(e21)] = THE SIZE OF GOD, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Absolute Law #96 – GOD IS THE INTEGRATION OF MATTER, LIGHT,
ENERGY, SPACE, TIME, VELOCITY, ACCELERATION, AND CONVERSION!

Absolute Law #97 – THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION THAT ILLUSTRATES
HOW GOD DIVIDES INTO TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE IS
AS FOLLOWS:

21. 1 REALITY MOVING IN ONE DIRECTION
20. 3 REALITIES MOVING IN TWO DIRECTIONS
19. 21 REALITIES MOVING IN THREE DIRECTIONS
18. 63 REALITIES MOVING IN FOUR DIRECTIONS
17. 441 REALITIES MOVING IN FIVE DIRECTIONS
16. 1,323 REALITIES MOVING IN SIX DIRECTIONS
15. 9,261 REALITIES MOVING IN SEVEN DIRECTIONS
14. 27,783 REALITIES MOVING IN EIGHT DIRECTIONS
13. 194,481 REALITIES MOVING IN NINE DIRECTIONS
12. 583,443 REALITIES MOVING IN TEN DIRECTIONS
11. 4,084,101 REALITIES MOVING IN ELEVEN DIRECTIONS
10. 12,252,303 REALITIES MOVING IN TWELVE DIRECTIONS
 9. 85,766,121 REALITIES MOVING IN THIRTEEN DIRECTIONS
 8. 257,298,363 REALITIES MOVING IN FOURTEEN DIRECTIONS
 7. 1,801,088,541 REALITIES MOVING IN FIFTEEN DIRECTIONS
 6. 5,403,265,623 REALITIES MOVING IN SIXTEEN DIRECTIONS
 5. 37,822,859,361 REALITIES MOVING IN SEVENTEEN DIRECTIONS
 4. 113,468,578,083 REALITIES MOVING IN EIGHTEEN DIRECTIONS
3. 794,280,046,581 REALITIES MOVING IN NINETEEN DIRECTIONS
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2. 2,382,840,139,743 REALITIES MOVING IN TWENTY DIRECTIONS
1. 16,679,880,978,201 REALITIES MOVING IN TWENTY-ONE

DIRECTIONS

Absolute Law #98 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA THAT ILLUSTRATES HOW
GOD INTEGRATES AND DIVIDES IS [(m-1)(m

-
2)(m

-
3)(m

-
4)(m

-
5)(m

-
6)(m

-
7)]

[(mn1)(m
n
2)(m

n
3)(m

n
4)(m

n
5)(m

n
6)(m

n
7)][(m

+
1)(m

+
2)(m

+
3)(m

+
4)(m

+
5)(m

+
6)(m

+
7)]

[(c-1)(c
-
2)(c

-
3)(c

-
4)(c

-
5)(c

-
6)(c

-
7)][(c

n
1)(c
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2)(c
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6)(c
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[(c+1)(c
+
2)(c

+
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+
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+
7)][(e

-
1)(e

-
2)(e
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3)(e

-
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[(en1)(e
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1)(e
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+
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= [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, WHERE m = MATTER, c = LIGHT, e =
ENERGY, SUPERSCRIPTS = CHARGE, SUBSCRIPTS = PARTITION #, and E =
UNIFIED ENERGY!

Absolute Law #99 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR NUCLEAR FUSION
IS [(m-)(m+)(c-)(c+)(e-)(e+)] = En, WHERE m = MATTER, c = LIGHT, e
= ENERGY, SUPERSCRIPTS = CHARGE, AND E = UNIFIED ENERGY!

Absolute Law #100 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE TOTAL
NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT ARE CONTAINED IN A MINOR DIMENSION IS
(TOTAL NUMBER OF REALITIES THAT ARE CONTAINED IN MINOR DIMENSION
#n)(TOTAL NUMBER OF DIRECTIONS OF TRAVEL THAT ARE CONTAINED IN
MINOR DIMENSION #n) = TOTAL NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT ARE
CONTAINED IN MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Absolute Law #101 – THE TOTAL NUMBER OF DIVISIONS THAT EXISTS IN
EACH OF THE TWENTY-ONE MINOR DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD
IS AS FOLLOWS:

21. (1)(1) = 1
20. (3)(2) = 6
19. (21)(3) = 63
18. (63)(4) = 252
17. (441)(5) = 2,205
16. (1,323)(6) = 7,938
15. (9,261)(7) = 64,827
14. (27,783)(8) = 222,264
13. (194,481)(9) = 1,750,329
12. (583,443)(10) = 5,834,430
11. (4,084,101)(11) = 44,925,111
10. (12,252,303)(12) = 147,027,636
 9. (85,766,121)(13) = 1,114,959,573
 8. (257,298,363)(14) = 3,602,177,082
 7. (1,801,088,541)(15) = 27,016,328,115
 6. (5,403,265,623)(16) = 86,452,249,968
 5. (37,822,859,361)(17) = 642,988,609,137
 4. (113,468,578,083)(18) = 2,142,434,405,494
3. (794,280,046,581)(19) = 15,091,320,886,039
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2. (2,382,840,139,743)(20) = 47,656,802,794,860
1. (16,679,880,978,201)(21) = 350,277,500,542,221

Absolute Law #102 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR THE LARGEST
WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS [(m1)

28 + (m2)
28 + (m3)

28 +
(m4)

28 + (m5)
28 + (m6)

28 + (m7)
28] + [(c8)

28 + (c9)
28 + (c10)

28 + (c11)
28

+ (c12)
28 + (c13)

28 + (c14)
28] + [(e15)

28 + (e16)
28 + (e17)

28 + (e18)
28 +

(e19)
28 + (e20)

28 + (e21)
28] = THE LARGEST WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS

WITHIN GOD, WHERE xn = MINOR DIMENSION #n!

Absolute Law #103 – THE MATHEMATICAL EXPRESSION FOR THE LARGEST
WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS WITHIN GOD IS [(350,277,500,542,221)28 +
(47,656,802,794,860)28 + (15,091,320,886,039)28 +
(2,142,434,405,494)28 + (642,988,609,137)28 + (86,452,249,968)28 +
(27,016,328,115)28] + [(3,602,177,082)28 + (1,114,959,573)28 +
(147,027,636)28 + (44,925,111)28 + (5,834,430)28 + (1,750,329)28 +
(222,264)28] + [(64,827)28 + (7,938)28 + (2,205)28 + (252)28 +
(63)28 + (6)28 + (1)28] = THE LARGEST WHOLE NUMBER THAT EXISTS
WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #104 – THE MATHEMATICAL DERIVATIVE OF MINOR
DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n-1! THE SECOND
DERIVATIVE OF MINOR DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n-
2! THIS PROGRESSION CONTINUES SO THAT THE TWENTIETH DERIVATIVE
OF THE TWENTY-FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION
NUMBER ONE!

Absolute Law #105 – THE MATHEMATICAL INTEGRAL OF MINOR DIMENSION
#n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n+1! THE SECOND INTEGRAL OF
MINOR DIMENSION #n IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION #n+2! THIS
PROGRESSION CONTINUES SO THAT THE TWENTIETH INTEGRAL OF THE
FIRST MINOR DIMENSION IS EQUAL TO MINOR DIMENSION NUMBER TWENTY-
ONE!

Absolute Law #106 – TIME IS A FUNCTION OF VELOCITY!

Absolute Law #107 – TIME TRAVEL IS NOT ONLY POSSIBLE, IT IS
UNAVOIDABLE!

Absolute Law #108 – TIME IS IN PERPETUAL MOTION!

Absolute Law #109 – TIME TRAVEL INTO THE FUTURE OCCURS WHEN THE
VELOCITY OF AN OBJECT IS DECREASED!

Absolute Law #110 – TIME TRAVEL INTO THE PAST OCCURS WHEN THE
VELOCITY OF AN OBJECT IS INCREASED!
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Absolute Law #111 – VELOCITY IS THE INTEGRATION OF SPACE AND
TIME!

Absolute Law #112 – VELOCITY IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN THE PAST,
THE PRESENT, AND THE FUTURE!

Absolute Law #113 – THERE ARE TWENTY-ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF
EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME!

Absolute Law #114 – THE PRESENT IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE PAST, AND
THE FUTURE IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE PRESENT!

Absolute Law #115 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULAS FOR THE PAST, THE
PRESENT, AND THE FUTURE ARE AS FOLLOWS:

1. THE PAST = [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) +
(t7)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

2. THE PRESENT = [(t8) + (t9) + (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) +
(t14)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

3. THE FUTURE = [(t15) + (t16) + (t17) + (t18) + (t19) + (t20) +
(t21)], WHERE tn = MINI DIMENSION OF TIME #n.

Absolute Law #116 – THE MATHEMATICAL PROGRESSION FOR THE TWENTY-
ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME
IS AS FOLLOWS:

 1. A
 2. A + B
 3. A + B + C
 4. A + B + C + D
 5. A + B + C + D + E
 6. A + B + C + D + E + F
 7. A + B + C + D + E + F + G
 8. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H
 9. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I
10. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J
11. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K
12. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L
13. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M
14. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N
15. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O
16. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P
17. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q
18. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R
19. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
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    O + P + Q + R + S
20. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S + T
21. A + B + C + D + E + F + G + H + I + J + K + L + M + N +
    O + P + Q + R + S + T + U

Absolute Law #117 – THE TWENTY-ONE MINI DIMENSIONS OF EXISTENCE
WITHIN GOD THAT RELATE TO TIME ARE AS FOLLOWS:

 1. (t1)
 2. (t2)
 3. (t3)
 4. (t4)
 5. (t5)
 6. (t6)
 7. (t7)
 8. (t8)
 9. (t9)
10. (t10)
11. (t11)
12. (t12)
13. (t13)
14. (t14)
15. (t15)
16. (t16)
17. (t17)
18. (t18)
19. (t19)
20. (t20)
21. (t21)

Absolute Law #118 – TIME IS CALIBRATED BY SETTING ONE COMPLETE
REVOLUTION OF THE EARTH UPON ITS AXIS TO BE EQUAL TO TWENTY-ONE
HOURS!

Absolute Law #119 – TIME WAS MARKED AT THE DEATH OF JESUS!

Absolute Law #120 – WHEN GOD COMPLETES ONE REVOLUTION UPON HIS
AXIS, HISTORY BEGINS TO REPEAT ITSELF!

Absolute Law #121 – GOD TAKES TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES TO COMPLETE
ONE REVOLUTION UPON HIS AXIS!

Absolute Law #122 – THE MATHEMATICAL FORMULA FOR ABSOLUTE TIME
IS [(t1) + (t2) + (t3) + (t4) + (t5) + (t6) + (t7)] + [(t8) + (t9)
+ (t10) + (t11) + (t12) + (t13) + (t14)] + [(t15) + (t16) + (t17) +
(t18) + (t19) + (t20) + (t21)] = ABSOLUTE TIME, WHERE tn = MINI
DIMENSION OF TIME #n!
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Absolute Law #123 – HISTORY REPEATS ITSELF EVERY TWENTY-ONE
CENTURIES!

Absolute Law #124 – TO ELIMINATE EXISTING ERROR, EXPEDITE
CALIBRATION, AND FACILITATE CALCULATION, TIME SHOULD BE
REDEFINED TO REFLECT ABSOLUTE REALITY AS FOLLOWS:

 1. ONE REVOLUTION = TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES
 2. ONE MILLENNIUM = ONE THOUSAND YEARS
 3. ONE SEVENNIUM = SEVEN HUNDRED YEARS
 4. THE PAST = THE FIRST SEVENNIUM
 5. THE PRESENT = THE SECOND SEVENNIUM
 6. THE FUTURE = THE THIRD SEVENNIUM
 7. ONE CENTURY = ONE HUNDRED YEARS
 8. ONE DECADE = TEN YEARS
 9. ONE YEAR = THIRTEEN MONTHS
10. ONE YEAR = FIFTY-TWO WEEKS
11. ONE YEAR = THREE HUNDRED AND SIXTY-FOUR DAYS
12. ONE MONTH = FOUR WEEKS
13. ONE MONTH = TWENTY-EIGHT DAYS
14. ONE WEEK = SEVEN DAYS
15. ONE DAY = TWENTY-ONE HOURS
16. ONE HOUR = SIXTY-THREE MINUTES
17. ONE MINUTE = SEVEN SECONDS
18. ONE SECOND = THREE MINI SECONDS
19. ONE MINI SECOND = SEVEN MICRO SECONDS

Absolute Law #125 – AN ERROR EXISTS IN OUR CURRENT DATE, WHICH
AMOUNTS TO ONE DAY PER YEAR OF RECORDED TIME!

Absolute Law #126 – DESTRUCTION IS AN EXPLOSION!

Absolute Law #127 – CREATION IS AN IMPLOSION!

Absolute Law #128 – ALL REAL OPPOSITES ARE INTEGRATED INTO A
SINGLE REALITY WITHIN GOD!

Absolute Law #129 - GOD COULD NOT BE ANY GREATER!

Absolute Law #130 – JESUS IS GOD!

Absolute Law #131 – JESUS IS ETERNAL!

Absolute Law #132 – ONCE EVERY TWENTY-ONE CENTURIES, JESUS IS
DESTINED TO RETURN TO THE EARTH IN THE FORM OF A MAN!

Absolute Law #133 – GOD RESURRECTS JESUS BY REMEMBERING HIM!
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Absolute Law #134 – JESUS IS THE BRIDGE BETWEEN GOD AND MAN!

Absolute Law #135 – MANKIND IS GOD!

Absolute law #136 – MANKIND IS ETERNAL!

Absolute Law #137 – MANKIND HAS NEVER HAD FREE WILL!

Absolute Law #138 – THE FINAL JUDGEMENT OF MANKIND HAS ALREADY
OCCURRED, AND MANKIND HAS BEEN FOUND TO BE ABSOLUTELY INNOCENT
OF HAVING DONE ANYTHING, EITHER RIGHT OR WRONG!

Absolute Law #139 – MANKIND IS ABSOLUTELY FREE!

Absolute Law #140 – MANKIND HAS NO CHOICE BUT TO OBEY GOD!

Absolute Law #141 – THE EARTH SHOULD BE LIKE GOD!

Absolute Law #142 – MANKIND SHOULD AVOID MAKING JUDGEMENTS SINCE
NEITHER SIDE OF THE ARGUMENT IS ABSOLUTELY CORRECT OR INCORRECT!

Absolute Law #143 – MAN IS THE FORCE OF DESTRUCTION!

Absolute Law #144 – WOMAN IS THE FORCE OF CREATION!

Absolute Law #145 – SEX IS THE SYNTHESIS OF THE OPPOSITES,
POSITIVE AND NEGATIVE, INTO THE NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #146 – DEATH IS THE DIVISION OF THE NEUTRAL INTO
THE OPPOSITES, POSITIVE AND NEGATIVE!

Absolute Law #147 – THE CONCEPTS OF NEGATIVE, POSITIVE, AND
NEUTRAL ARE EQUAL TO THE CONCEPTS OF MATTER, LIGHT, AND ENERGY!

Absolute Law #148 – THE POSITIVE IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE
NEGATIVE, AND THE NEUTRAL IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE THE POSITIVE!

Absolute Law #149 – GOD DESIGNED MALES TO RULE OVER FEMALES!

Absolute Law #150 – GOD DESIGNED FEMALES TO BE RULED OVER BY
MALES!

Absolute Law #151 – MALES ARE AN OCTAVE ABOVE FEMALES, AND GOD
IS AN OCTAVE ABOVE MALES!

Absolute Law #152 – SEX IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN A STRAIGHT
LINE (DEATH) AND A CIRCLE (LIFE)!
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Absolute Law #153 – SEX IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN LIFE AND
DEATH!

Absolute Law #154 – SEX COULD NOT BE MORE IMPORTANT!

Absolute Law #155 – GOD IS SEX!

Absolute Law #156 – SEX IS ETERNAL!

Absolute Law #157 – SEX IS CONTINUOUS!

Absolute Law #158 – SEX IS EVERYWHERE!

Absolute Law #159 – SEX IS EVERYTHING!

Absolute Law #160 – SEX IS THE COMMON DENOMINATOR OF EXISTENCE!

Absolute Law #161 – SEX IS SPHERICAL!

Absolute Law #162 – EVERY DIFFERENT FORM OF SEX THAT CAN EXIST,
DOES EXIST!

Absolute Law #163 – GOD ORDAINS ALL SEX, INCLUDING, BUT NOT
LIMITED TO, RAPE, INCEST, MASTURBATION, INTERCOURSE, SODOMY, AND
HOMOSEXUALITY!

Absolute Law #164 – UNPROTECTED SEXUAL INTERCOURSE BETWEEN A
MALE AND A FEMALE IS DISTINGUISHED FROM ALL OTHER FORMS OF SEX
DUE TO THE FACT THAT IT IS THE ONLY FORM OF SEX THAT CAN RESULT
IN REPRODUCTION!
 
Absolute Law #165 – GOD IS PERPETUALLY PREOCCUPIED WITH SEXUAL
THOUGHT!

Absolute Law #166 – SEX IS THE VERY ESSENCE OF GOD!

Absolute Law #167 – SEX IS THE MECHANISM OF PERPETUAL MOTION!

Absolute Law #168 – TO GOD, LIFE IS SEXUAL FEELING!

Absolute Law #169 – SEX LEADS TO GOD!

Absolute Law #170 – DIVISION LEADS AWAY FROM GOD!

Absolute Law #171 – THE SOLE PURPOSE FOR THE EXISTENCE OF THE
EARTH, AND ALL OF ITS INHABITANTS, IS THAT IT GIVES GOD SEXUAL
PLEASURE!
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Absolute Law #172 – THE PERPETUAL, SEXUAL CLIMAX THAT IS GOD IS
EQUAL TO THE SUM OF ALL THE SEXUAL CLIMAXES THAT HAPPEN
THROUGHOUT GOD!

Absolute Law #173 – MANKIND NEEDS TO MAKE SEX THE MOST IMPORTANT
CONSIDERATION IN LIFE!

Absolute Law #174 – SEX IS MANKIND’S REWARD FROM GOD!

Absolute Law #175 – SINCE SEX IS MANKIND’S REWARD FROM GOD, IT
IS PROPER THAT MANKIND REWARD GOD BY HAVING THE BEST SEX
POSSIBLE!

Absolute Law #176 – THE GREATER THE DIFFERENCE IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE GREATER THE ATTRACTION BETWEEN THEM WILL BE, AND
THE MORE ALIKE THAT TWO THINGS ARE, THE MORE THEY WILL REPEL
EACH OTHER!

Absolute Law #177 – THE GREATER THE DIFFERENCE IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE GREATER THAT SEX BETWEEN THEM WILL BE!

Absolute Law #178 – THE STRONGER THE SEXUAL BOND IS BETWEEN TWO
OPPOSITES, THE LESS LIKELY THEY ARE TO SEPARATE!

Absolute Law #179 – GOD REVEALS A PERSON’S PERFECT OPPOSITE IN
THEIR SEXUAL FANTASIES!

Absolute Law #180 – THE EXACT OPPOSITE OF A FEMALE, AGE X1, IS A
MALE, AGE X2!

Absolute Law #181 – THE OPTIMUM TIME FOR A FEMALE VIRGIN TO
MARRY IS THE DAY BEFORE HER EIGHTH BIRTHDAY!

Absolute Law #182 – PERFECT OPPOSITES ARE BORN IN THE SAME
MONTH, ON THE SAME DAY, AT THE SAME HOUR, AND AT THE SAME
MINUTE, EXACTLY FORTY-TWO YEARS APART!

Absolute Law #183 – OPTIMUM SEX INCLUDES THE FOLLOWING:
(1) MARRIAGE ON THE DAY BEFORE THE FEMALE’S EIGHTH

BIRTHDAY
 (2)  PRIVACY
 (3)  A COMFORTABLE BED
 (4)  THE POSITIVE STIMULATION OF ALL OF MANKIND’S SENSES
 (5)  NO PROTECTION AGAINST PREGNANCY
 (6)  AN APHRODISIAC
(7) SEXUAL INTERCOURSE, FACE-TO-FACE, WITH THE MALE ON

TOP OF THE FEMALE
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(8) A SEVEN-YEAR-OLD FEMALE VIRGIN, WHO HAS NO SEXUAL
EXPERIENCE BEYOND MASTURBATION, AND WHO HAS THE SAME
BIRTHDAY AS THE MALE

 (9)  A FORTY-NINE-YEAR-OLD, SEXUALLY EXPERIENCED, MALE
(10)  A SIMULTANEOUS, SEXUAL CLIMAX
(11)  LOVE
(12) PREGNANCY
(13) REPRODUCTION

Absolute Law #184 – OPTIMUM SEX BETWEEN A MALE VIRGIN AND A
FEMALE INCLUDES THE FOLLOWING:

(1) LIVE TOGETHER, OUTSIDE OF MARRIAGE
(2) PRIVACY
(3) A COMFORTABLE BED
(4) THE POSITIVE STIMULATION OF ALL OF MANKIND’S SENSES
(5) ABSOLUTE PROTECTION AGAINST PREGNANCY (STERILIZED

FEMALE)
(6) AN APHRODISIAC
(7) SEXUAL INTERCOURSE, FACE-TO-FACE, WITH THE MALE ON

TOP OF THE FEMALE
(8) AN OLD, SEXUALLY EXPERIENCED, UNMARRIED FEMALE, WITH

THE SAME BIRTHDAY AS THE MALE
(9) A MALE VIRGIN, WHO IS NOT YOUNGER THAN AGE EIGHT, OR

OLDER THAN AGE FOURTEEN, AND WHO HAS NO SEXUAL
EXPERIENCE BEYOND MASTURBATION

     (10)  A SIMULTANEOUS, SEXUAL CLIMAX
     (11)  LOVE
     (12)  NO PREGNANCY
     (13)  NO REPRODUCTION

Absolute Law #185 – MENTAL CONCENTRATION IS THE VEHICLE FOR
TRAVEL WITHIN GOD’S CONSCIOUSNESS, AND SEXUAL ENERGY IS THE FUEL
FOR THIS VEHICLE!

Absolute Law #186 – MENTAL SEX IS AN INTERNAL FUNCTION!

Absolute Law #187 – PHYSICAL SEX IS AN EXTERNAL FUNCTION!

Absolute Law #188 – MENTAL SEX AND PHYSICAL SEX, WHICH ALWAYS
OCCUR SIMULTANEOUSLY, ARE ONE!

Absolute Law #189 – ALL THOUGHTS ARE MATERIALIZED IN THE MIND!

Absolute Law #190 – POSITIVE THOUGHT PRODUCES POSITIVE HEALTH,
AND NEGATIVE THOUGHT PRODUCES NEGATIVE HEALTH!
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Absolute Law #191 – MEDITATION, WHICH IS THE LOST ART OF PRAYER,
SEEKS TO ACHIEVE POSITIVE RESULTS THROUGH MENTAL CONCENTRATION!

Absolute Law #192 – HOMOSEXUALITY IS NECESSARY TO COUNTERBALANCE
HETEROSEXUALITY!

Absolute Law #193 – GOD ORDAINS ALL FORMS OF BIRTH CONTROL,
INCLUDING ABORTION!

Absolute Law #194 – GOD ORDAINS ALL FORMS OF ARTIFICIAL SEX THAT
ACTUALLY DO OCCUR, SUCH AS ARTIFICIAL INSEMINATION AND CLONING!

Absolute Law #195 – MANKIND IS ADDICTED TO SEX!

Absolute Law #196 – ALL DRUGS ARE GOD!

Absolute Law #197 – ALL DRUGS ARE ETERNAL!

Absolute Law #198 – ALL DRUGS ARE CONTINUOUS!

Absolute Law #199 – ALL DRUGS ARE NEUTRAL!

Absolute Law #200 – SINCE ALL DRUGS ARE NEUTRAL, THEY CONTAIN
THE POTENTIAL FOR BOTH GOOD AND EVIL!

Absolute Law #201 – GOD IS A DRUG DEALER!

Absolute Law #202 – GOD ORDAINS ALL DRUG USE!

Absolute Law #203 – WHEN MANKIND USES CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE
DRUGS, A NOTICEABLE INCREASE IN CONSCIOUSNESS, SENSORY
PERCEPTION, AND SEXUAL SENSATION IS THE RESULT!

Absolute Law #204 – CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS ARE INSTRUMENTS
OF LEARNING!

Absolute Law #205 – CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS ARE APHRODISIACS!

Absolute Law #206 – TO USE CERTAIN PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS IS EQUAL
TO MAKING A MOVE TOWARDS GOD!

Absolute Law #207 – SOCIETY SHOULD ENDORSE THE USE OF CERTAIN
PSYCHOACTIVE DRUGS!

Absolute Law #208 – EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY ALL DRUGS SHOULD BE
LEGALIZED WORLDWIDE!
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Absolute Law #209 – ALL LABELS ARE PREDETERMINED, AND BECAUSE
THEY ARE PREDETERMINED, THEY CONTAIN ESSENTIAL FACTS ABOUT THE
THINGS THAT THEY DESCRIBE!

Absolute Law #210 – ETYMOLOGY CAN PROVIDE VALUABLE INFORMATION
REGARDING THE ESSENTIAL MEANING OF A LABEL!

Absolute Law #211 – EACH LETTER OF THE ALPHABET IS A SYMBOL WITH
ITS OWN SPECIAL MEANING, AND EACH INDIVIDUAL LETTER COULD BE
READ AS IF IT WERE A WORD, A SENTENCE, A PARAGRAPH, OR EVEN A
STORY!

Absolute Law #212 – ALL WORDS, SENTENCES, PARAGRAPHS, AND
STORIES ARE ACTUALLY CIRCULAR RATHER THAN LINEAR!

Absolute Law #213 – THE CODE FOR PLANET EARTH IS A PHONIC CODE
THAT REPLACES ONE WORD WITH ANOTHER WORD THAT HAS THE SAME SOUND
BUT A DIFFERENT MEANING!

Absolute Law #214 – GOD WROTE THE “HOLY BIBLE”!

Absolute Law #215 – THE “HOLY BIBLE” IS ACTUALLY THE “WHOLLY
BIBLE”!

Absolute Law #216 – THE HOLY SPIRIT IS ACTUALLY THE WHOLLY
SPIRIT!

Absolute Law #217 – WHEN ONE IS BAPTIZED IN THE WHOLLY SPIRIT,
ONE BECOMES CONSCIOUS OF THE FACT THAT GOD IS THE WHOLE!

Absolute Law #218 – TO READ, STUDY, AND UNDERSTAND THIS BOOK,
“GOD GLORIFIED – REVELATION OF THE ABSOLUTE TRUTH”, CORRESPONDS
TO BEING BAPTIZED IN THE WHOLLY SPIRIT!

Absolute Law #219 – THE HOLY TRINITY, WHICH IS THE FATHER, THE
SON, AND THE HOLY SPIRIT, CONTAINS AN OBVIOUS ERROR!

Absolute Law #220 – THE HOLY TRINITY IS ACTUALLY THE WHOLLY
TRINITY!

Absolute Law #221 – THE WHOLLY TRINITY IS ACTUALLY THE FATHER,
THE DAUGHTER, AND THE WHOLLY SPIRIT!

Absolute Law #222 – IN HEAVEN, WHICH IS BOTH A STATE OF MENTAL
CONSCIOUSNESS AND A PHYSICAL PLACE, LIFE IS BASED UPON THE
ABSOLUTE TRUTH!
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Absolute Law #223 – IN HELL, WHICH IS BOTH A STATE OF MENTAL
CONSCIOUSNESS AND A PHYSICAL PLACE, LIFE IS BASED UPON ILLUSION!

Absolute Law #224 – THIS BOOK, “GOD GLORIFIED – REVELATION OF
THE ABSOLUTE TRUTH”, IS OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION TO THE ENTIRE
WORLD THAT GOD HAS BEEN GLORIFIED UPON PLANET EARTH! SO, LET THE
CELEBRATION BEGIN!
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